



Notice No.355/2025 dated: 11/11/2025
Detailed Recruitment Advertisement (DRA) for COMMON RECRUITMENT EXAMINATION- 4 (CRE-4)
For AIIMS & Other Central Govt
Institutes/bodies

Conducted by Examination Section

1st Floor, Convergence Block,
Ansari Nagar, New Delhi – 110029, India

Important Dates

Closing Date (Last date) for Online Registration	2 nd December 2025
	Upto 5:00 PM

IMPORTANT NOTICE

- Please fill the online application carefully. It may not be possible to make changes as indicated.
- All applicant must go through the detailed advertisement post groups and eligibility and ensure that they are eligible in all respect before applying.
- The eligibility of the candidate will be provisionally and merely filling the application form and appearing in examination shall not be treated as validity of eligibility and candidature shall stands cancelled in case any ineligibility detected at any stage of recruitment process including after joining on an offered seat.
- Examination, Section, AIIMS New Delhi is merely an examination conducting body and appointment in respective participating organizations are subject to decision of respective competent authority.

Description	Start On	Close On
Date of uploading of Detail Advertisement & Commencement of online registration of application	14.11.2025	02.12.2025
Submission of NOC for applicant working in Government/Semi or Quasi Government/PSUs/Autonomous Bodies or any institution funded by Government	06.12.2025	
Date of status of application form for acceptance to appear in examination	08.12.2025	
Issue of Admit Card	As per Scheme of examination	
Date of CBT	22 nd to 24 th December 2025 (Tentative)	
Date of Skill Test	To be notified later	

Contents

mportant Dates	2
SECTION I: INTRODUCTION	4
SECTION II: APPLICATION PROCESS	6
SECTION III : AGE RELAXATION	7
SECTION IV : CERTIFICATES	10
CASTE/CATEGORY CERTIFICATES	10
EDUCATIONAL CERTIFICATES:	11
Rules of Scribe and Compensatory time	11
SECTION V : APPLICATION FEES	12
SECTION VI : DATE & CENTRE OF EXAMINATION	13
SECTION VII : ADMIT CARD	13
SECTION VIII : Detail of Posts, Eligibility Criteria & Vacancy	13
SECTION IX : PATTERN/SCHEME/SYLLABUS OF EXAMINATION	13
SECTION X: SKILL Test: As applicable (if any) to respective posts for candidates quali	fied in CBT.
	21
SECTION XI : Preparation of Merit List & Allocation of Seats	
SECTION XII : Eligibility & Document Verification	22
SECTION XIII : GENERAL CONDITIONS	22
SECTION XIV : LEGAL AND DISCIPLINARY ACTION	23
SECTION – XV: Contact Information	25
ANNEXURE-I: Detail of Essential Qualification and other eligibility criteria	26
ANNEXURE-II: List of Posts with category wise vacancy	87
ANNEXURE – III: Age Relaxation for Ex. Serviceman category	103
ANNEXURE – IV: Important Explanation for PWBD Candidate:	105
ANNEXURE – V: Scheme of Skill Test	107
Appendix A: Certificate regarding physical limitation in an examinee taking Computer E	
APPENDIX-A-1	
APPENDIX-A-2	
Please see that you must submit any other certificate (if applicable) within the due mentioned in the prospectus in addition to this, failing which the above facilities m	
providedprospectus in addition to this, juiling which the above jucinities in	-
APPENDIX-A-3	
Appendix B: Format for OBC certificate	128
Appendix C: Format for EWS certificate	
Appendix D: Format for Government Servants for Claiming Age Concession	

SECTION I: INTRODUCTION

The **Common Recruitment Examination (CRE)**-4 is a special-purpose recruitment initiative aimed at enabling timely appointments to various regular Non-Faculty Group-B and Group-C posts across participating All India Institutes of Medical Sciences (AIIMS) and other Central Government Institutes/Bodies. These participating entities are autonomous bodies or subordinate offices under the administrative control of the Government of India, functioning independently and separately from AIIMS, New Delhi.

The CRE platform simplifies the application process for candidates by providing a single-window system, while ensuring that recruitment is carried out strictly as per the Recruitment Rules (RRs) of each respective participating Institute/Organization.

The Examination Section, AIIMS New Delhi, acts solely as the conducting body for the Computer Based Test (CBT) and other examination processes, based entirely on the vacancy positions and eligibility details furnished by the respective independent organizations. AIIMS New Delhi has no role in framing or altering the Recruitment Rules, eligibility criteria, service conditions or final appointments/posting of any participating Institute.

Online applications are invited from **eligible Indian nationals** for the posts as specified in this advertisement. The posts carry the usual allowances as per the rules applicable at the respective Institutes/Hospitals.

Candidates are advised to refer to the 'Important Dates' section for the detailed schedule of activities related to the recruitment process.

List of participating AIIMS and Central Government Institutes/bodies for Common Recruitment Examination 2025:

S.N.	Name of the Institution	Address	Website
1.	AIIMS AWANTIPORA	Near IUST Campus, Atanwipora, District-Pulwama (Jammu & Kashmir), Pin-192122	
2.	AIIMS BATHINDA	Faridkot - Mandi Dabwali Rd, Bathinda, Punjab 151001	www.aiimsbathinda.edu.in
3.	AIIMS BHOPAL	AIIMS Campus Rd, AIIMS Campus, Saket Nagar, Habib Ganj, Bhopal, Madhya Pradesh -462026	www.aiimsbhopal.edu.in
4.	AIIMS BHUBANESWAR	Sijua, Patrapada, Bhubaneswar, Odisha 751019	www.aiimsbhubaneswar.nic.in
5.	AIIMS BIBINAGAR	AIIMS Bibinagar, Hyderabad, Yadadri Bhuvanagiri District, Telangana -508126	www.aiimsbibinagar.edu.in
6.	AIIMS BILASPUR	All India Institute of Medical Sciences, Bilaspur Kothipura, District Bilaspur Himachal Pradesh -174037	www.aiimsbilaspur.edu.in
7.	AIIMS DEOGHAR	AIIMS Deoghar Devipur, Jharkhand India, PIN - 814152	www.aiimsdeoghar.edu.in

8.	AIIMS GORAKHPUR	Kunraghat, Gorakhpur, Uttar Pradesh 273008	www.aiimsgorakhpur.edu.in
9.	AIIMS GUWAHATI	Silbharal Changsari, Guwahati, Assam -781101	www.aiimsguwahati.ac.in
10.	AIIMS JODHPUR	Marudhar Industrial Area, 2nd Phase, M.I.A. 1st Phase, Basni, Basni, Jodhpur, Rajasthan -342005	www.aiimsjodhpur.edu.in
11.	AIIMS KALYANI	Saguna, NH-34 Connector, Basantapur, Kalyani, West Bengal -741245	www.aiimskalyani.edu.in
12.	AIIMS MANGALAGIRI	AIIMS MG Campus, Mangalagiri, Guntur District Andhra Pradesh - 522503	www.aiimsmangalagiri.edu.in
13.	AIIMS NAGPUR	MIHAN, Nagpur, Sumthana, Dahegaon, Maharashtra -441108	www.aiimsnagpur.edu.in
14.	AIIMS NEW DELHI	Sri Aurobindo Marg, Ansari Nagar, Ansari Nagar East, New Delhi, Delhi 110029	www.aiims.edu
15.	AIIMS PATNA	Patna - Aurangabad Rd, Phulwari Sharif, Patna, Bihar -801507	www.aiimspatna.edu.in
16.	AIIMS RAEBARELI	AIIMS (All India Institute of Medical Sciences) Dalmau Road, Munshiganj, Raebareli, Uttar Pradesh. India - 229405	www.aiimsrbl.edu.in
17.	AIIMS RAIPUR	Gate No 1, Great Eastern Rd, opposite Gurudwara, AIIMS Campus, Tatibandh, Raipur, Chhattisgarh 492099	www.aiimsraipur.edu.in
18.	AIIMS RAJKOT	Permanent Campus, Khanderi- Parapipaliya , Rajkot, 360110.	www.aiimsrajkot.edu.in
19.	AIIMS RISHIKESH	Shivaji Nagar, Rishikesh, Uttarakhand -249203	www.aiimsrishikesh.edu.in
20.	AIIMS VIJAYPUR	Vijaypur, Bari Kamlia, Jammu and Kashmir 180001	www.aiimsjammu.edu.in
21.	AIIMS-Central Armed Police Forces Institute of Medical Sciences(AIIMS- CAPFIMS)	F6G7+87R, UER II, Maidan Garhi, New Delhi, Delhi 110068	
22.	Indian Council of Medical Research	V. Ramalingaswami Bhawan, P.O. Box No. 4911Ansari Nagar, New Delhi - 110029, India	www.icmr.gov.in
23.	Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research (JIPMER)	Jipmer Campus Rd, Jipmer Campus, Puducherry, 605006	www.jipmer.edu.in
24.	Pasteur Institute of India	Kotagiri Road, opposite to Sim's Park, Mettupalayam, Coonoor, Tamil Nadu 643101	pasteurinstituteindia.in
25.	Rural Health Training Centre (RHTC), Najafgarh	X7P+XC8, Najafgarh Extension, Najafgarh, Delhi, 110043	www.rhtcnajafgarh.in

26.	Regional Institute of Paramedical and Nursing Sciences (RIPANS), AIZAWAL	RIPANS, Zemabawk, Aizawl, Mizoram 796017	www.ripans.ac.in
-----	---	---	------------------

SECTION II: APPLICATION PROCESS

- 1. All candidates who wish to apply for the common recruitment Examination (CRE-4) for the various Group-B & C posts as per the above details are required to apply online on the website www.aiimsexams.ac.in.
- 2. The aspiring applicants satisfying the eligibility criteria in all respect can submit their application only through ON-LINE mode. The Online applications can be done through the website www.aiimsexams.ac.in as per closing date specified under Important dates. No documents, including the Registration Slip of the online application form, are required to be sent in Physical form. Any kind of Physical document regarding registration will be treated as null and void and will be destroyed. However, all the applicants are advised to keep a copy of the registration slips with them, along with proof of payment, for their records. Correction in registration will not be considered through any mode i.e. Email/letter. Hence candidates are advised to fill their registration form carefully as no correction will be allowed after specified dates as per the procedure.
- 3. All participating organizations are independent of AIIMS, New Delhi and recruitment rules and service condition of respective organization will be applicable. This DRA is for the conduct of examination without any scrutiny on eligibility to a post, where all reported posts are grouped into several groups for the convenience of the applicants to enable them applying for several Institutes where eligibility is similar by paying one examination fee. Applicants applying under different group have to fill separate application for each group. However, it is important to note that different posts grouped at one place may have different set of eligibility, relaxation & service conditions which are applicable accordingly.
- 4. It is important to mention that an applicant may not be eligible for every post under a group for which he/she has applied and same will depend upon the eligibility criteria of respective posts under the group. Merely issue of admit card, offer of appointment does not guarantee final appointment which is always subject to verification of eligibility.
- 5. All applicants must fulfil the essential requirements of the post and other conditions stipulated in the advertisement. They are advised to satisfy themselves before applying that they possess at least the essential qualifications laid down for various posts. They must fulfil all the eligibility criteria as of the closing date of online submission of applications, failing which their candidature will be summarily rejected & application fee will be forfeited. Required educational qualification/ experience should be completed on or before the last date of the online submission of the application.
- **6.** The crucial date for deciding eligibility in all respect unless otherwise expressly mentioned will be the closing date of the online registration as mentioned in the Important Dates section. Recruitment Rules of respective AIIMS/Institute will be applicable for essential eligibility criteria at respective participating body and merit of Online (CBT) Examination as per scheme of examination of CRE-4, choices and preferences filled & other rules as applicable.
- **7.** Unless otherwise mentioned scheme of examination in this DRA will be applicable irrespective of any other scheme prevailing in respective participating Institute.
- **8.** As the examination will be conducted without any scrutiny on eligibility, a candidate will be treated as disqualified from beginning in case ineligibility detected at any stage of recruitment process.
- 9. Reason for rejection/Status of application: Will be published as per schedule.
- The On-line portal for application will be closed for new registration as per the closing date
 time mentioned under the Important Dates. The candidature of applicants who fail to

complete the online application by the stipulated date and time will not be considered and rejected. No correspondence in this regard will be entertained.

11. The candidate must ensure that images of the photo, signature and thumb impression should be as per the guidelines mentioned in the 'Upload Image Instructions' given in the General links and are visible clearly in the preview at the time of filling out an application in online mode. If the photo/signature/thumb impression image is not as per instructions given in the 'Upload Image Instructions' in that case, your application will be rejected. No correspondence in this regard will be entertained. Due diligence and care should be taken while uploading images of photo, signature and thumb impression.

12. Choice & Preference (Order of choice)

As the CRE-4 is a common examination for recruitment in various participating organizations, choices will be invited at a later stage from qualified candidates. Any candidate who fails to exercise choice and preference in the given duration will not be considered for selection at any stage after closing date of exercise of choice. In case a candidate, fills choices to only few organizations despite being eligible to fill choices in other organization, will not be considered for selection for those organizations/posts for which no choice/preference is filled, at any stage of recruitment process. Therefore, all candidates who are supposed to fill choices when invited must exercise cautiously as it may lead to denial of appointment without any further notice.

13. Experience Certificate

Certificate(s) from the Head(s) of Organization(s)/Department(s) for the entire experience claimed, clearly mentioning the duration of employment (date, month & year) indicating the basic pay / consolidated pay. The certificate(s) should also mention the nature of duties performed/experience obtained in the post(s) with duration(s). Respective AIIMS/Institute reserve the right to verify the experience certificate and employment through Bank Statement/PF/ESIC or any other additional parameters at the discretion of respective competent authority.

14. No Objection Certificate from present employer

No Objection Certificate from the present employer (in case of candidates working in Government/Semi or Quasi Government/PSUs/Autonomous Bodies or any institution funded by Government) is mandatory, otherwise, candidature will not be considered for any post. Therefore, candidates are requested to obtain the same before applying. Further, it is mandatory to produce the same NOC at the time of Document Verification.

Candidates, who are working as contractual employee in Government/Semi Government/PSUs/Autonomous Bodies or any institution funded by Government, also have to produce NOC mandatorily.

It will be responsibility of candiate to upload correct NOC, where candidature will be cancelled at the document verification stage.

In case a candidate does not upload NOC as required by the date as specified, will not be allowed to appear in examination irrespective of status of application.

SECTION III: AGE RELAXATION

- Crucial date to determine eligibility in terms of the age of candidates will be the closing date
 of online registration as mentioned under important dates of this DRA or any subsequent
 notices published on website.
- 2. SC/ST/OBC candidates who opt to apply for unreserved vacancies will not be eligible for age relaxation or relaxation in cut-off marks. Further, reserve category candidates (SC/ST/OBC) who become eligible by age relaxation applicable in their case will be considered only for reserved seats of the category to which they belong even if they have the merit to be considered as UR.

- **3.** In pursuance of guidelines contained in DOPT OM No. 1667569393892 dated 06.09.2022, the age concession to the persons with disability shall be admissible irrespective of the fact whether the post is reserved for person with disability or not, **provided the post is identified suitable for relevant category of disability**.
- 4. Age relaxation is permissible to various applicants is as under (subject to foot note): -

S.No.	Category	Age Relaxation permissible beyond the Upper age limit.	
1.	SC/ST	5 years	
2.	OBC	3 years	
3.	PWBD	10 years	
4.	Ex Servicemen and commissioned Officers including ECO/SSCOs For Group B & C posts	Length of military service plus 03 years (See Annexure-III for detail)	
5.	Central Govt. Civilian Employees – for	Group B posts*	
	1) Central Govt. Civilian Employees who have rendered not less than 3 years regular and continuous service as on closing date for receipt for online submission of application	5 years	
6.	Central Govt. Civilian Employees – for	Group C posts*	
	1) Central Govt. Civilian Employees (General/Unreserved) who have rendered not less than 3 years regular and continuous service as on closing date for receipt of application	Upto 40 years of age	
	2) Central Govt. Civilian Employees (OBC)) who have rendered not less than 3 years regular and continuous service as on closing date for receipt of application	Upto 43 years of age	
	**	Upto 45 years of age	
	roup C posts		
1	. Candidates who had ordinarily be of Jammu & Kashmir (Unreserve		
2.	Candidates who had ordinarily be of Jammu & Kashmir(OBC)	en domiciled in the State 8 years	
3.	Candidates who had ordinarily be of Jammu & Kashmir(SC/ST)		
4.	Widows/Divorced Women/Won and who are not remarried (Unres	served/General) of age	
5. Widows/Divorced Women/Women judicially separated Upto 38 and who are not remarried (OBC) of age			

6.	Widows/Divorced Women/Women judicially separated	Upto 40 years
0.	and who are not remarried (SC/ST)	of age
7.	Defence Personnel disabled in operation during hostilities	5 years
	with any foreign country or in a disturbed area and	
	released as a consequence thereof. (Unreserved/General)	
8.	Defence Personnel disabled in operation during hostilities	8 (5+3) years
	with any foreign country or in a disturbed area and	-
	released as a consequence thereof (OBC)	
9.	Defence Personnel disabled in operation during hostilities	10 (5+5)years
	with any foreign country or in a disturbed area and	
	released as a consequence thereof (SC/ST)	
10.	Service Clerks in the last year of their colour service in the	Upto 45 years
	Armed Forces (Unreserved/ General)	of age
11.	Service Clerks in the last year of their colour service in the	Upto 48 years
	Armed Forces (OBC)	of age
12.	Service Clerks in the last year of their colour service in the	Upto 50 years
	Armed Forces (SC/ST)	of age

NOTE:

- 1. The upper age limit in respect of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Ex-Servicemen and other special categories of persons etc. shall be relaxable in accordance with the orders issued by the Government of India from time to time.
- 2. *Unless otherwise indicated in the recruitment rules, age relaxation as mentioned for personnel serving in Central/State Government and Autonomous Institutions of Central & State Govts. and for regular employees of AIIMS who have completed three years of regular service period will be allowed. This clause is not applicable to AIIMS New Delhi, AIIMS CAPFIMS, ICMR, JIPMER and Pasteur Institute of India or it may not also be applicable to any other participating Institute if expressly notified on website.
- 3. *For AIIMS New Delhi, AIIMS CAPFIMS, ICMR, JIPMER and Pasteur Institute of India unless otherwise indicated in recruitment rules age relaxation as mentioned for personnel serving in Central Government only who have completed three years of continuous regular service period will be allowed.
- 4. In case any of the posts advertised under any group explicitly mention any form of relaxation (such as age, experience, or qualification) for employees of the respective organization or AIIMS, such relaxation shall be applicable only for that specific participating organization/AIIMS, and not across all participating organizations. It is further clarified that if the Recruitment Rules (RRs) of a participating organization/AIIMS refer to relaxation applicable to employees of "AIIMS" for any particular post, the term "AIIMS" shall refer exclusively to that specific participating organization/AIIMS in relation to that post only, and shall not be interpreted as applying to all organization/AIIMS institutions collectively. For example, a Post 'X' is advertised for AIIMS-CAPFIMS and Recruitmet Rules of said post 'X' has a provision of age relxation for "AIIMS employees", "AIIMS employees" means employees of AIIMS-CAPFIMS only not of AIIMS, New Delhi or any other AIIMS.
- 5. For AIIMS Bilaspur, the Institute has permitted to allow a relaxation of age up to a maximum of 05 years in respect of staff working in AIIMS, Bilaspur for the posts which are in the same line or allied where a relationship could be established that services rendered will be useful for efficient discharge of the duties in other categories of posts. The age relaxation will be for one year for each year of completion of contractual/outsource period engagement at AIIMS, Bilaspur subject to a ceiling of a maximum of five years.
- 6. For AIIMS Raipur, the benefit of age relaxation in the upper age limit to the existing contractual employees in similar positions for the period of they have served at AIIMS Raipur as on the date of application, up to maximum of five years, which is lower, in

direct recruitments is admissible for the candidates applying for the posts in AIIMS Raipur.

SECTION IV : CERTIFICATES CASTE/CATEGORY CERTIFICATES:

- 1. Date(s) of valid OBC(NCL) certificate: Candidates applying under OBC category must produce the valid caste certificate in the format provided by the DoP&T vide O.M No. 36036/2/2013-Estt. (Res.) dated 30.05.2014 and further clarification issued by DoP&T OM No. 36011/1/12-Estt.(Res.) dated 14.03.2016. The certificate must mention the noncreamy layer status of the applicant (Non-creamy layer status issued by an authority mentioned in DOPT Office Memorandum no. 36012/22/93-Estt. (SCT) dated 8.9.1993). The OBC applicants who belong to the 'Non-Creamy Layer' and whose caste appears in the Central List of the OBCs (notified by the Ministry of Social Justice and Empowerment on the recommendations of the National Commission for Backward Classes available at the website http://ncbc.nic.in , shall be eligible to be considered under the OBC category (Validity period of OBC Certificate in respect of non-creamy layer status of the applicants as per DOPT Office Memorandum No. 36036/2/2013-Estt. (Res-I) dated 31 March 2016). The validity of the non-creamy layer certificate should be issued for the financial year 2025-2026 (considering income upto financial year ending on 31st March 2025) issued on or after 01st April, 2025 to last date of application i.e 2nd December, 2025. If the applicant does not have the OBC non-creamy layer certificate valid for the financial year 2025-2026 at the time of registration, the applicant must upload the previously issued (older) OBC non-creamy layer certificate with the acknowledgement slip of the OBC non-creamy layer certificate application for renewal. However, at the time when asked to submit/upload the valid certificate, the applicant must produce the applicable certificate valid for financial year (2025-2026) within the date as applicable along with old certificate. This additional certificate (if any) must have a reference of his/her already issued original caste certificate.
- 2. Date(s) of valid EWS certificate: The vacancies advertised under EWS Category are as per the instructions issued by DoPT, Ministry of Personnel, Public Grievances & Pension, Govt. of India, vide OM. No. 36039/1/2019-Estt (Res), dated 31.01.2019. Application under EWS category will be considered subject to submission of Income and Assets certificate on a prescribed format issued by the competent authority and subject to verification of genuineness of the certificate by the issuing authority. In pursuance to DoP&T OM No. 36039/1/2019-Estt (Res), dated 31.01.2019, a EWS certificate issued in prescribed format for employment in Central Government on the basis of income of financial year 2024-2025 issued from 01.04.2025 to 02.12.2025 valid for the financial year 2025-2026 will be considered valid.

*Language of Certificate should be in Hindi/English Language and in prescribed format for central Government. Candidates who fail to produce valid category certificate OBC/EWS/SC/ST/PWBD etc during document verification or as and when required to produce the same, the candidature will be cancelled.

Any EWS certificate issued beyond above said dates will be treated as invalid.

- 3. All candidates are advised to obtain required valid category certificate in advance to avoid cancellation of candidature at any stage of the recruitment process.
- **4.** Candidates who have claimed the reservation category and failed to produce a valid category certificate as applicable as per published criteria the candidature shall be cancelled in the reserved category, and allocated seats shall be forfeited.
- 5. Reservation for PwBD will be as per the guidelines /Instruction contained in DoP&T OM No. 36035/02/2017-Estt (Res) dated 15.01.2018 with regard to reservation for persons with disabilities. Only such persons would be eligible for reservation under PwBD quota in service/posts who suffer from not less than 40% of physical disability. Person who wants to

avail the benefit of reservation would have to submit a Disability Certificate as issued by a Competent Authority in prescribed format. However, the candidature of PwBD applicant is subject to evaluation by a Medical Board duly constituted by the Executive Director of respective AIIMS or by the respective institute. This Medical Board will evaluate suitability of candidates for the post he/she is being considered for. All the instructions of Govt. of India as amended and as applicable in this matter will be followed.

EDUCATIONAL CERTIFICATES:

- **1.** Crucial Date for deciding eligibility will be the closing date of online registration as mentioned under Important Dates in this DRA.
- 2. Educational qualification certificates/Category Certificates etc. must be submitted as and when required by AIIMS New Delhi or by the respective Institute and also on the day of document verification, failing which candidature will be cancelled. No additional time will be allowed for submission and no correspondence will be entertained in this regard.
- **3.** Experience wherever mentioned for the respective post shall be acquired after obtaining Essential Educational Qualification.

PWBD:

1. Applicants with disabilities mentioned in Section 32 (1) of Rights of Persons with Disability Act, 2016, are eligible to apply under this category provided they have benchmark disability (equal to or more than 40%). The applicants have discretion of opting for his/her own scribe or request the Examination Section, AIIMS, New Delhi for the same and should indicate their choice at the time of Completion of Application for CRE-4. In case, the applicant opts for his/her own scribe, then additional information related to the scribe will be sought from applicant before the conduct of examination. Kindly note that, all candidates who have been allocated seats under PwBD category shall be examined by a Medical Board constituted by AIIMS New Delhi to ascertain their suitability for their selection on respective post.

Rules of Scribe and Compensatory time

The rules for scribe and compensatory time as per the OM of the Department of Empowerment of Persons with Disabilities (Divyangjan), Ministry of Social Justice and Empowerment dated 29th August 2018, corrigendum dated 8th February, 2019 and OM dated 10th August 2022.

Eligibility for Scribe and/or compensatory time:

- 1. The persons with Benchmark Disabilities (PwBD) defined under section 2(r) of the RPWD Act, 2016.
- 2. Persons with Benchmark Disabilities in the categories of blindness, locomotor disability (both arms affected BA) and cerebral palsy will be provided with the facility of a scribe if desired by the person against self-undertaking as per Appendix A Part A-1.
- **3.** The PwBD candidates in the category of blindness, locomotor disability (both arms affected-BA) and cerebral palsy are allowed Compensatory Time of twenty minutes per hour of the examination if desired by the person against self-undertaking as per Appendix A Part A-1.
- **4.** In the case of other categories of Persons with Benchmark Disabilities as defined under section 2(r) of the RPWD Act, 2016, the facility of scribe / Compensatory time will be allowed to such applicants on the production of a certificate to the effect that the person concerned has physical limitation in to write, and scribe is essential to write the examination on his behalf from the Chief Medical Officer/ Civil Surgeon/ Medical Superintendent of a Government Health Care institution as per the prescribed proforma (Appendix A Both part A-1 and A-2).

- 5. The persons with specified disabilities covered under the definition of section 2(s) of the RPWD Act, 2016 but not covered under the definition of section 2 (r) of the said Act, i.e. persons having less than 40% disability and having difficulty in writing.
- 6. In the case of those with less than Benchmark disabilities as defined under section 2(r) of the RPWD Act, 2016, the facility of scribe and or / Compensatory time shall be granted solely to those having difficulty in writing subject to the production of a certificate to the effect that the person concerned has physical limitation to write and that scribe is essential to write examination om his/her behalf from the competent medical authority of a Government Health Care institution as per prescribed proforma (Appendix A Both part A1 and A-3).

Note: -

- **7.** All required certificates must be submitted within due dates as specified in the Important Dates section of this document, failing which no facilities will be provided on the day of examination.
- **8.** The applicants have the discretion of opting for his/her scribe or requesting the Examination Section for the same and should indicate their choice at the time of Completion of the Application for the Test.
- 9. In case the applicant opts for his/her own scribe, then additional information related to the scribe will be sought from the applicant before the examination. The qualification of the scribe provided by the Examination Section and own scribe will be one step below the minimum qualification criteria of the Test (i.e. one step below MBBS/ equivalent medical degree). However, the qualification of the scribe will always be matriculated or below. If the applicant has opted for his/her own scribe and does not bring own scribe on the day of the examination, then it will not be possible for AIIMS to arrange a new scribe.
- **10.** If the applicant has opted for his/her own scribe, the Remuneration/Honorarium/TA will be the applicant's sole responsibility.
- **11.** The Scribe can render only assistance to the candidate, i.e., reading instructions, test paper and mouse clicks, if the candidate is not able to do so. Explanation/Interpretation of question paper is strictly prohibited and may result in cancellation of the candidature.
- **12.** All persons eligible for scribe and/or compensatory as described above shall be provided compensatory time of not less than 20 minutes per hour of examination. In case the examination is less than an hour, the duration of compensatory time should be allowed on a pro-rata basis. Compensatory time should not be less than 5 minutes and should be in multiple of 5.

SECTION V: APPLICATION FEES

The following fees will be applicable for application in each group of posts as mentioned ANNEXURE-I.

A) General/OBC Candidates - Rs.3000/- (Rupees Three Thousand only)

B) SC/ST Candidates/EWS - Rs.2400/- (Rupees Twenty-Four Hundred only)

C) Persons with Disabilities - Exempted

Candidates applying in more than one group have to apply separately for each group by paying the examination fee separately for each group.

1. The candidate can pay the prescribed application fee through DEBIT CARD/CREDIT CARD/NETBANKING. Transaction / Processing fee, if any, as applicable, will be payable to the bank by the candidate.

- 2. Application fee, once remitted, shall not be refunded under any circumstances even if rejection of application due to ineligible for that applied post.
- 3. Applications without the prescribed fee would not be considered and summarily rejected.
- 4. Application Fees of SC/ST candidates who appear in the Examination will be refunded in their source (debited) account after the declaration of results in due course of time.

SECTION VI: DATE & CENTRE OF EXAMINATION

Date of Examination: In general the Computer Based Test (CBT) is planned to be conducted on 22nd December 2025 to 24th December 2025(Tentatively), However AIIMS reserves the right to conduct examination in any mode CBT or Written Test at any other time with 10 days advance notice of date & mode of examination depending upon the evolving situation after closing date of application.

Examination Centre(s): In All major States/UT of India (Subject to receiving of sufficient number of applications). AIIMS reserves the right to allot any city/state across India to any candidate, irrespective of the choice of state made in the application, and **no correspondence will be entertained in this regard.**

AllMS reserves the right to conduct examination of one or more group or all group. In case number of applications are less than 500 for a group, examination of group may be conducted separately where candidate is less than 500. In this case the Examination will be conducted solely in Delhi/NCR irrespective of choice of state of examination. All detail will be published 10 days in advance.

SECTION VII: ADMIT CARD

- Admit Card will be issued 3 days before date of examination of respective post/group; however, city/state will be notified 7 days in advance of issue of admit card.
- II. The Admit card will be released on Examination Section (AIIMS, New Delhi) website www.aiimsexams.ac.in. Candidates are required to download their admit card from AIIMS website www.aiimsexams.ac.in by login with credentials. No admit card will be sent by post.
- III. Candidates are required to bring their admit card downloaded from website on the day of Exam at Examination Centre & handover to invigilator to mark your attendance in this Examination. Failing to do so may result in cancellation of candidature.
- IV. Separate Admit Card will be issued for Skill Test (if any), where skill test will be conducted at few selected locations only preferably in Delhi/NCR.

Note: Admit card is released/issued on the basis of information provided at the time of online application without any verification of eligibility. It is issued only to appear in the Examination and does not guarantee of eligibility/appointment/selection.

SECTION VIII: Detail of Posts, Eligibility Criteria & Vacancy

See ANNEXURE-I & ANNEXURE-II

SECTION IX: PATTERN/SCHEME/SYLLABUS OF EXAMINATION

Computer Based Test (CBT)

- 1. The duration of the examination shall be 90 minutes.
- 2. 100 MCQs of 400 marks with four alternatives for each question where each question will carry 4 marks.
- 3. 20 MCQs related to General Knowledge & Aptitude, Knowledge of Computer & 80 MCQs related to the domain of respective group. The syllabus will be in accordance with education qualification and experience (essential/desirable) as mentioned in the Advertisement as applicable.
- 4. Question paper will be divided in 5 sections each of 18 minutes duration, where each section will contain 20 question. Following will be applicable:
 - Each section will appear one by one during the 90 minutes duration at one time only. Access to visible/active part to view/answer will be disabled after lapse of set duration and next section will be automatically activated/ visible and so on. Examination will be submitted automatically after specified duration.
 - II. You will be allowed only to attempt questions in the currently active section which will remain enable for set time and it will never come back again for any action after moved to next section. You will not be allowed to view or answer any questions section rather than currently active/visible part. Hence, attempt all possible question during the given time period including review of any skipped question or question marked for review etc.

5. Medium of Examination

- I. For all groups where qualification is 10th/Matriculation/10+2 Examination will be held in English as Well Hindi i.e. Question Paper will be Bilingual (English/Hindi).
- II. For all groups/posts where specific technical domain knowledge is in essential qualification (irrespective of medium mentioned above) or post carry educational qualification bachelors or higher, the medium of examination will be English only.
- III. For all group/posts where there is a combined examination where posts having mix of both qualification as mentioned above, medium of examination will be English only.
- IV. Decision of competent authority at AIIMS will be final with regard to medium of examination.
- V. No request to change in medium of examination will be entertained. Any query will stands summarily rejected without any reply.

6. Qualifying & Other Criteria

- I. Each Question will carry equal marks 4 each.
- II. There will be a negative marking of 1/4 marks for each wrong answer.
- III. The qualifying marks will be 40% for UR/EWS, 35% for OBC and 30% for SC & ST.
- IV. For Ex-Servicemen qualifying marks will be applicable as per the category of the candidate as mentioned above.
- V. For PWBD irrespective of the category qualifying marks will be 30%.
- VI. As more than one Institute are participating in this recruitment, choice and order of preference of organization will be obtained from qualified candidates as per eligibility in participating institute. Any candidate who do not opt for any of participating organizations, will not be considered for respective participating institute.
- VII. AIIMS reserve the right to limit the number of candidates as qualified as per no. of vacancies category-wise.

7. Resolution of Tie Cases

In cases where more than one candidate secures equal MARKS, tie will be resolved;

- (i) First by marks in domain specific part with candidate with higher marks will be placed higher in merit;
- (ii) If not resolved by (i), the number of wrong answers / negative marks will be used, wherein those with fewer wrong answers / negative marks will be placed higher;
- (iii) If not resolved by (i), & (ii) by using date of birth with older candidates placed higher.

8. Syllabus and Language

S. Syl	abus and Language		1	
Group Code	Group Name	The Syllabus of Domain part (80 MCQs) will be in accordance with the level of education qualification and experience as mentioned in the qualification(Annexure-I) from the subject:-	Skill Test	Language
1	Assistant Dietician/Dietician/Warden	Food & Nutrition, Diets		English
2	Assistant Administrative Officer/Assistant/Executive Assistant (N.S)/Junior Administrative Officer	General Administration, CCS Rules, FR/SR, Basic Computer	Skill Test	English
3	Junior Administrative Assistant/Lower Division Clerk/Senior Administrative Assistant/Upper Division Clerk	General Maths & English	Skill Test	Bilingual (English/Hindi)
4	Junior Engineer (Civil)	Civil Engineering		English
5	Junior Engineer (Electrical)	Electrical Engineering		English
6	Assistant Engineer (A/C & R)/Junior Engineer (AC&R)/Junior Engineer (Mechanical)	A/C & R		English
7	Junior Audiologist/Speech Therapist/Technical Assistant (ENT)	Audio, Speech & Hearing		English
8	Electrician/Wireman/Lineman(E lectrical)	Electrician Trade		Bilingual (English/Hindi)
9	Manifold Technician (Gas Steward)/Gas Officer/Manager/Supervisor/Ga s/Pump Mechanic/Manager for Workshop	Medical Gas Pipeline System		English
10	Assistant Laundry Supervisor	Dry Cleaning/Laundry Technology		English
11	Technician OT/Anaesthesia Technician/Technical Assistant/Technician (Anaesthesia/Operation Theatre)/Technical Officer(Technical Supervisor)	OT Technicians		English

Group Code	Group Name	The Syllabus of Domain part (80 MCQs) will be in accordance with the level of education qualification and experience as mentioned in the qualification(Annexure-I) from the subject:-	Skill Test	Language
	(Anaesthesia/Operation Theatre)			
12	Pharmacist/Pharmacist Grade II/Dispensing Attendant/Store Keeper(Drug)	Pharmacy		English
13	Cashier/Junior Accounts Officer (Accountant)	Accounts and Book-Keeping		English
14	Assistant Stores Officer/Junior Store Officer/Store Keeper/Store Keeper-cum-Clerk	Material Management, Storekeeping and related rules		English
15	CSSD Technician	Microbiology or Medical Technology		English
16	Mortuary Attendant/Hospital Attendant Grade III (Nursing Orderly)/Dissection Hall Attendant/Office/Stores Attendant (Multi- Tasking)/Operator (E&M)/Lift Operator	General Math, English and Hospital Service related		Bilingual (English/Hindi)
17	Lab Attendant Grade- II/Technician (Laboratory)/Lab Technician/Junior Medical Lab Technologist/Medical Lab Technologist	Medical Laboratory Technology		Bilingual (English/Hindi)
18	Library & Information Assistant/Library Attendant Grade II/Librarian Grade III/Librarian Grade I	Library Science and Information		English
19	Medical Record Officer/Junior Medical Record Officer/Medical Record Technicians/Coding Clerk	Medical Records	Typing Test	English
20	Jr Scale Steno(Hindi)/Personal Assistant/PA to Principal(S)/Private Secretary/Stenographer	General Math and English	Stenography Test	English

Group Code	Group Name	The Syllabus of Domain part (80 MCQs) will be in accordance with the level of education qualification and experience as mentioned in the qualification(Annexure-I) from the subject:-	Skill Test	Language
21	Medical Social Worker/Medical Social Service Officer Grade II/Medical Social Service Officer Grade II/Psychiatric Social Worker	Social Work/Pshycology		English
22	Technical Officer (Dental)/(Dental Technician)	Dental Hygiene/Dental Mechanic		English
23	Technical Officer Opthalomogy(Refractionist)/Op tometrist/Refractionist/Ophthal mic Assistant or Refractionist	Opthalmic Techniques		English
24	Technician (Radiotherapy)	Radiotherapy		English
25	Technician (Radiology)/Radiographic Technician Grade-I/X-Ray Technician (Radio-Diagnosis)/X- Ray Technician (Radiotherapy)/Dark Room Assistant	Radiography		English
26	Perfusionist	Perfusion Technology		English
27	Embryologist	Clinical Embroyology		English
28	Assistant Security Officer/Assistant Fire Officer	General Administration, CCS Rules, FR/SR, Basic Computer, Fire Safety and Security	PST	English
29	Fire Technician/Security Cum Fire Assistant	General Math, English, Fire Safety and Security	PET & PST	Bilingual (English/Hindi)
30	Physiotherapist/Junior Physiotherapist//Multi Rehabilitation Worker(Physiotherapist)/Demo nstrator (Physiotherapy)	Physiotherapy		English
31	Driver Ordinary Grade	Traffic Rules		Bilingual (English/Hindi)
32	Junior Medical Record Officer (Receptionists)/Receptionist	Mass Communication/Journalism/H		English

Group Code	Group Name	The Syllabus of Domain part (80 MCQs) will be in accordance with the level of education qualification and experience as mentioned in the qualification(Annexure-I) from the subject:-	Skill Test	Language
		ospital Administration and Public Relations		
33	Junior Warden (House Keepers)/Warden (Hostel Warden)/Hostel Warden	General Math and English		English
34	Senior Nursing Officer (Staff Nurse Grade-I)/Staff Nurse Grade-I (Sr. Nursing Officer)/Multi Purpose Worker	Nursing		English
35	Sanitary Inspector/Sanitary Inspector Gd.I/Sanitary Inspector Gd.II	Sanitary Inspector Course		English
36	Occupational Therapist/Junior Occupational Therapist	Science and Occupational Therapy		English
37	Junior Hindi Translator/Senior Translation Officer/Senior Hindi Officer/Junior Translation Officer(Hindi)	English and Hindi	Skill Test	Bilingual (English/Hindi)
38	Nuclear Medicine Technologist	Life Science		English
39	Transplant Coordinator	Nursing, Medicine and Social Work		English
40	Yoga Instructor	Yoga		English
41	Programmer	Computer Applications and Programming	Skill Test	English
42	Prosthetic Technician GR. I/Orthotic Technician	Prosthetics & Orthotics		English
43	Tailor Grade III	Trade Related		Bilingual (English/Hindi)
44	Artist	Trade Related		Bilingual (English/Hindi)
45	Electrocardiograph Technical Assistant	ECG		English

Group Code	Group Name	The Syllabus of Domain part (80 MCQs) will be in accordance with the level of education qualification and experience as mentioned in the qualification(Annexure-I) from the subject:-	Skill Test	Language
46	Medical Photographer/Junior Photographer	Trade Related		Bilingual (English/Hindi)
47	Statistical Assistant	Statistics		English
48	Junior Engineer (Instrumentation)	Electronics & Instrumentation		English
49	Laundry Mechanic	Mechanical Engineering		English
50	PACS Administrator	Medical IT Systems/PACS		English
51	Assistant Research Officer/Research Assistant	Microbiology, Biochemistry & Biotechnology		English
52	Junior Engineer (Safety)	Safety and Fire Engineering / Industrial Safety Engineering		English

Note:

- 1. AIIMS reserves the right to introduce Skill Test for any group.
- 2. For Detail on Skill Test see ANNEXURE- V
- 3. As the Common Recruitment Examination (CRE) is a unified recruitment process for multiple posts, it is possible that within a particular group, some posts may require a Skill Test as per the respective Recruitment Rules (RR), while others may not. In such cases, and subject to other criteria mentioned in the Detailed Recruitment Advertisement (DRA), candidates who qualify both the Computer Based Test (CBT) and the Skill Test shall be provisionally eligible for all posts in the group (i.e., both with and without Skill Test requirements). Candidates who qualify the CBT but do not qualify the Skill Test shall be considered provisionally eligible only for those posts within the group where a Skill Test is not required. The merit shall be prepared as per the prescribed rules based on performance in the CBT. Accordingly, a candidate who does not appear for or fails to qualify the Skill Test shall not be considered for allocation to posts that require a Skill Test but may be considered for allocation to posts that do not require it, subject to merit, choice, and applicable eligibility criteria.

SECTION X: SKILL Test: As applicable (if any) to respective posts for candidates qualified in CBT.

A candidate may be eligible for one, more than one or all posts in group subject to eligibility criteria mentioned in ANNEXURE-I for posts.

For Eligibility means over all eligibility as per applicable rules.

For posts in group where skill test is required the recruitment will be completed in two stages where Stage I will be written test (CBT or any other mode) on scheme of examination as applicable for the applicable group and Stage II skill test as applicable to the post. Final merit in all such cases will be prepared after skill tests of candidates qualified separately for respective posts.

AIIMS reserve the right to limit the number of candidates Called for skill test as per no. of posts and number of qualified candidates to be decided after declaration of result of qualified candidates.

A candidate depending upon posts applied and applicable schemes, may be required to appear in multiple shifts/days as per schedule to be decided by AIIMS.

See Annexure-V for detail of scheme of Skill Test.

PwBD Candidates will have to take the Skill test as applicable where the Scribe can render only assistance to the candidate, i.e., reading instructions, test paper and mouse clicks, if the candidate is not able to do so. Answering/ Explanation/Interpretation of question paper is strictly prohibited and may result in cancellation of the candidature.

SECTION XI: Preparation of Merit List & Allocation of Seats

- Notwithstanding anything to the contrary stated elsewhere, the Merit List of qualified candidates shall be prepared solely on the basis of their performance in the Computer Based Test (CBT), in accordance with the prescribed qualifying criteria. In case a Computer Based Test (CBT) is conducted in multiple shifts, the normalization procedure adopted by AIIMS shall be applicable, as detailed in Notice No. 35/2023 dated 20.01.2023. (See https://docs.aiimsexams.ac.in/sites/NOTICE NORMALIZATION%20PROCEDURE.pdf)
- 2. In case a Skill Test is applicable for any of the posts within a group, it shall be qualifying in nature for the respective post at the respective organization, as per the criteria published. The Merit List shall be prepared from among the candidates who qualify the Skill Test, based on their performance in the Computer Based Test (CBT).
- 3. There may be situations where a candidate qualifies the examination but is not eligible for one or more of the participating Institutes/Organizations. Based on the eligibility for each Institute as per the information provided in the online application (without any verification of eligibility), the qualified candidates shall be invited to exercise their choices and indicate the order of preference for allocation. Candidates who fail to submit their choices and preferences within the specified period shall not be considered for allocation to any Institute.
- 4. Based on choices and preference exercised institute will be allocated in order of merit. Detail Information on the allocation process will be published with the invitation of choices after the declaration of a list of qualified candidates.
- 5. A candidate to whom a seat has been allocated based on preliminary provisional eligibility, as per the data provided in the application form and any of the filled-in choices, is mandatorily required to report for joining on the allocated seat within the specified date. Therefore, candidates are strictly advised to fill only those choices for which they are eligible, possess all required certificates in-hand, and genuinely intend to join. Failure to

- report on the allocated seat for any reason, or failure to meet the eligibility criteria as published, shall lead to mandatory cancellation of candidature for the Common Recruitment Examination (CRE).
- 6. AIIMS, New Delhi reserves the right to invite choices from candidates at any stage during the recruitment process, as deemed appropriate.

SECTION XII: Eligibility & Document Verification

- 1. The original certificates/documents of provisionally selected candidates will be verified by respective AIIMS/Institutes for which dates will be notified by respective AIIMS/Institutes. On the basis of the Examination, the provisionally qualified candidates will be required to produce original certificates as given below, along with one photocopy of all these documents, which are, duly attested/self-attested. Documents required are (i) a Copy of the downloaded Registration Slip of the on-line application form. (ii) Copy of downloaded Admit Card. (iii) Certificate showing the Date of Birth. (iv) Caste certificate/Income & Asset Certificate as applicable if applied under SC/ST/OBC/EWS category issued by the competent authority. (v) Disability Certificate, if applied under PWBD category. (vi) Certificate from the competent authority in a case where age relaxation has been sought for the basis other than caste/PWBD (vii) 'No Objection Certificate' if in Central Government/PSU/Autonomous/State Government employment. (viii) Educational qualification (ix) Experience certificate, if any (x) Any other certificate(s) as required to submit.
- 2. Reporting will be strictly as per announced date in result of allocation. All candidates must note that It is assumed that you are in possession of all required certificates to substantiate your eligibility on the day of the online application/day by which is required to be submitted by the respective Institute as per validity published in this notice, including category certificate/ employer NOC, qualifying certificates etc., and are mandatorily required to submit as and when demanded. No additional time will be granted to obtain a certificate from issuing authority. The decision of the respective competent authority at the allocated Institute shall be final in this regard.
- **3.** Failure to submit any essentially required document as above said will lead to cancellation of seat and forfeiture of allocated seat.

SECTION XIII: GENERAL CONDITIONS

- 1. Canvassing in any form will be a disqualification.
- **2.** Any criteria, eligibility, process etc not expressly mentioned stands not allowed/applicable.
- **3.** After selection on any advertised posts place of posting will be subject matter of respective AIIMS/Institute as per applicable rule in respective AIIMS/Institutes, where allocation of seats is based only on merit as per eligibility claimed and choices exercised.
- **4.** In anticipation of a large number of applications, scrutiny of eligibility criteria such as educational qualification, age, etc., will not be undertaken at the time of the Recruitment Examination. Accordingly, all applications shall be accepted provisionally based on claims made in online registration form.
 - Candidates are strongly advised to carefully review the eligibility conditions prescribed in the Recruitment Rules of the respective Institute—particularly with regard to essential qualifications, age limits, experience (if any), and other requirements—and ensure that they meet all such criteria before applying.
 - Candidature shall be liable to cancellation at any stage of the recruitment process if any information, declaration, or claim made by the candidate is found to be incorrect,

unsubstantiated, or misleading, including during the document verification/scrutiny to be conducted by the respective AIIMS/Institutes.

Based solely on the declarations submitted by candidates in their online registration form, they will be provisionally allowed to appear in the Computer Based Test (CBT) for recruitment.

- If anyone is found not fulfilling the prescribed qualification / experience and any other eligibility criteria as per the advertisement/Recruitment Rules, at any stage of process, his/her candidature will be treated as cancelled without any further notice and seat will be forfeited.
- 6. Success in examination confers no right to appointment unless AIIMS or participating Institute is satisfied after such enquiry as may be considered necessary that the candidate, having regard to his character and antecedents and certificates produced by him during the course of examination for the purpose of eligibility as well as claiming any kind of benefit for reservation is suitable in all respects for appointment to the service that decision of the AIIMS/Participating Institute in this regard shall be final.
- 7. Any appointment is subject to identity verification from various sources including biometric verification of candidate with captured biometric during examination and uploaded detail in online application form after joining. In case of failure in identity verification or candidates opt to remain absent from identity verification the appointment will be cancelled. Action will be taken as per rules including inclusion in debarred list for examination.
- **8.** Any candidate who are found not fit for the job during the probation period after joining, the respective Institute reserves the right to cancel the appointment as per applicable rules.
- 9. After selection on any advertised posts place of posting will be subject matter of respective AIIMS/Institute as per applicable rule in respective AIIMS/Institute, where AIIMS, New Delhi is only examination conducting body and seats are allocated based on merit and choice of provisionally qualified candidate against vacancy reported by respective Institute. AIIMS New Delhi is not responsible for any issues on recruitment rules, relaxation, delay in joining, rejection on grounds on eligibility, document verification, extension of time, withdrawal of seats etc.
- **10.** Any dispute in regard to any matter related to conduct of examination referred to herein shall be subject to the jurisdiction of Delhi Courts alone.
- **11.** AIIMS reserves the right to cancel, change clause, not to appoint any post including change in posts and its vacancy.

SECTION XIV: LEGAL AND DISCIPLINARY ACTION

Legal and disciplinary action will be initiated by AIIMS, New Delhi against persons who are found to be guilty of misconduct for reasons mentioned below (including but not limited to)

- A. Obtaining support for his/her candidature by the following means, namely: offering illegal gratification to; or applying pressure on; or blackmailing, or threatening to blackmail any person connected with the conduct of the examination; or
- B. Impersonation; or Procuring impersonation by any person; or
- C. Any act or attempt to act or assistance in any act or attempt to act in any manner by any one including candidate from computer console/question paper etc; to transmit question outside or talking or looking into computer screen of other or moving question with fast speed without any intention to read question, or
- D. Submitting fabricated documents or documents which have been tampered with; or

- E. Providing false information regarding educational qualifications and/or experience (such as internship completion) for the sole purpose of appearing in the examination for practice or any other purposes; or
- F. Uploading irrelevant photos in the application form in place of actual photo/signature/left thumb impression; or
- G. Uploading morphed/digitally modified photos for the purpose impersonation; or
- H. Making statements which are incorrect or false or suppressing material information; or
- I. Resorting to the following means in connection with his candidature for the examination, namely: obtaining questions through improper means; finding out the particulars of the persons connected with secret work relating to the examination; influencing the personnel involved with conduct of examination.
- J. Being in possession of or using unfair means during the examination;
- K. Copying the questions, misbehaving in the examination hall including tearing of the scripts, provoking fellow examinees to boycott examination, creating a disorderly scene and the like; or
- L. Harassing or doing bodily harm to the staff deputed by Examination Section, Staff employed by Vendors for the purpose of conduct of examination.
- M. Being in possession of or using any mobile phone, (even in switched off mode), pager or any electronic equipment or programmable device or storage media like pen drive, smart watches etc. or camera or Bluetooth devices or any other equipment or related accessories either in working or switched off mode capable of being used as a communication device during the examination; or
- N. Violating any of the instructions issued to candidates along with their admission certificates permitting them to take the examination; or
- O. Changing seats/question paper/any devices and changing computer screen/Mouse/keyboard without proper permission.
- P. Disputing terms of advertisement after participation in the examination.
- Q. Attempting to commit or, as the case may be, abetting the commission of all or any of the acts specified in the foregoing clauses; may in addition to rendering himself liable to criminal prosecution, be liable:
 - i. And shall be disqualified by the AIIMS, New Delhi from this/or other Examinations for which he/she is a candidate; and/or
 - ii. Shall be liable to be debarred either permanently or for a specified period:
 - a. By the Examination Section, AIIMS, New Delhi, from any examination or selection held by them;
 - b. Any other penalty as per discretion of competent authority.
 - iii. If he/she is already in service under Government to disciplinary action under the appropriate rules.

Provided that no penalty under this section shall be imposed except after:—

- i) Giving the candidate an opportunity of making such representation in writing as he/she may wish to make in that behalf; and
- ii) Taking the representation, if any, submitted by the candidate within the period allowed to her/him into consideration.
- iii) However, depending upon the seriousness of the matter, AIIMS reserves the right to cancel candidature without issuing notice/assigning reasons for the use of Unfair means during and examination at the discretion of the Director, AIIMS, New Delhi, and no correspondence will be entertained.

Any person who is found by the AIIMS, New Delhi to be guilty of colluding with a candidate (s) in committing or abetting the commission of any of the misdeeds listed at Clauses 21. A to 21 P above render himself liable to action in terms of the Clause 21 Q.

Legal Jurisdiction

After selection on any advertised posts place of posting will be subject matter of respective AIIMS/Institute as per applicable rule in respective AIIMS/Institute, where AIIMS, New Delhi is only examination conducting body and seats are allocated based on merit and choice of provisionally qualified candidate against vacancy reported by respective Institute. AIIMS New Delhi is not responsible for any issues on recruitment rules, relaxation, delay in joining, rejection on grounds on eligibility, document verification, extension of time, withdrawal of seats etc.

Any dispute in regard to any matter related to conduct of examination referred to herein shall be subject to the jurisdiction of Delhi Courts alone.

SECTION – XV: Contact Information

The information will appear in the website strictly as per time schedule laid down in the information brochure/advertisement. Telephonic queries / written requests prior to the scheduled date mentioned in the information brochure/advertisement regarding receipt of application, acceptance, hoisting of admit cards etc. will not be entertained.

Enquiries relating to CRE-4 shall only be made through Dashboard under "RAISE A QUERY"

Toll-Free Number 1800-11-7898 (Timings 10:00 AM to 05:00 PM – Monday to Friday & 10.00 AM to 1.00 PM - Saturday)

www.aiimsexams.ac.in

Assistant Controller (Exams)
Examination Section
All India Institute of Medical Sciences (AIIMS)
Ansari Nagar, New Delhi -110029

ANNEXURE-I: Detail of Essential Qualification and other eligibility criteria

1. Assistant Dietician/Dietician/Warden

S.No.	Post Name		Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Assistant	AIIMS New Delhi	Not	6	1. M.Sc. (Food and Nutrition) from a recognized
	Dietician		exceeding 35 years (Relaxable upto 5 years for the employees of AIIMS)		University/Institution 2. Two years' experience in the line preferably in large teaching hospital
2	Assistant Dietician	AIIMS Rajkot	Not exceeding 35 years	6	Essential: 1. M.Sc. (Food and Nutrition) from a recognized University/Institution 2. Two years' experience in the line preferably in large teaching hospital
3	Assistant Dietician	Central Armed Police Forces Institute of Medical Sciences(CAPFIMS)	Not exceeding 35 years (Relaxable upto 5 years for the employees of AIIMS- CAPFIMS)	6	Essential: 1. M.Sc. (Food and Nutrition) from a recognized University/Institution 2. Two years' experience in the line preferably in large teaching hospital
4	Dietician	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 21- 35 years	7	1. M.Sc. (Home Science Food and Nutrition)/M.Sc. (Clinical Nutrition and Dietetics)/ M.Sc. (Food Science & Nutrition)/M.Sc. (Food and Nutrition Dietetics)/M.Sc. (Food Service Management and Dietetics) from a recognized University/Institution 2. 3 years' experience in the line preferably in 200 bedded hospital
5	Dietician	AIIMS Raipur	21-35 Years	7	1. M.Sc. (Home Science Food and Nutrition)/M.Sc. (Clinical Nutrition and Dietetics)/ M.Sc. (Food Science & Nutrition)/M.Sc. (Food and Nutrition Dietetics)/M.Sc. (Food Service Management and Dietetics) from a recognized University/Institution 2. 3 years' experience in the line preferably in 200 bedded hospital
6	Dietician	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 21- 35 years	7	1) M.Sc. (Home science Food and Nutrition)/M.Sc.(Clinical Nutrition and Dietetics)/ M.Sc. (Food Science and Nutrition)/MSc. (Food and Nutrition Dietetics)/M.Sc.(Food Service Management and Dietetics) from a recognized University/Institution. 2) 3 years' experience in the line preferably in 200 bedded Hospital.
7	Warden (Female)	Rural Health Training Centre, Najafgarh	18-27 years of age (Relaxable for the departmental candidates upto the age of forty years in case of General candidates and upto the age of forty five years in the case of candidates belonging to	5	 (i) Degree from a recognised University. (II) Diploma in Home Science from a recognised University or Institute. Or Degree in Home Science from a recognised University. Desirable: (i) Two years of experience in a job connected with Home Science or Nutrition or House Keeping (ii) Working Knowledge in Hindi

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
			the schedule		
			castes and		
			the		
			scheduled		
			tribes in		
			accordance		
			with the		
			instructions		
			or orders		
			issued by the		
			Central		
			Government		
			from time to		
			time).		

2. Assistant Administrative Officer/Assistant/Executive Assistant (N.S)/Junior Administrative Officer/Office Superintendent

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Assistant	ICMR-NARFBR, Hyderabad	Not exceeding 30 years	6	(i) Minimum three years Bachelor's degree in any discipline from a recognised University/Institution; and (ii) Working knowledge of Computer(MS office/power point)
2	Assistant	ICMR-NIMR, New Delhi	Not exceeding 30 years	6	(i) Minimum three years Bachelor's degree in any discipline from a recognised University/Institution; and (ii) Working knowledge of Computer(MS office/power point)
3	Assistant	ICMR-NIOH, Ahmedabad	Not exceeding 30 years	6	(i) Minimum three years Bachelor's degree in any discipline from a recognised University/Institution; and (ii) Working knowledge of Computer(MS office/power point)
4	Assistant	ICMR- NIRDH&DS, New Delhi	Not exceeding 30 years	6	(i) Minimum three years Bachelor's degree in any discipline from a recognised University/Institution; and (ii) Working knowledge of Computer(MS office/power point)
5	Assistant	ICMR-NIRRCH, Mumbai	Not Exceeding 30 years	6	(i) Minimum three years Bachelor's degree in any discipline from a recognised University/Institution; and (ii) Working knowledge of Computer(MS office/power point)
6	Assistant	ICMR-NIV, Pune	Not exceeding 30 years	6	(i) Minimum three years Bachelor's degree in any discipline from a recognised University/Institution; and (ii) Working knowledge of Computer(MS office/power point)
7	Assistant	ICMR-RMRCNE, Dibrugarh	Not exceeding 30 years	6	(i) Minimum three years Bachelor's degree in any discipline from a recognised University/Institution; and (ii) Working knowledge of Computer(MS office/power point)
8	Assistant Administrative Officer	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 21- 30 years	7	Essential Degree from recognized University or its equivalent Desirable 1. MBA/PG diploma in management from recognised Institutes 2. Knowledge of Government Rules and Regulations 3. Proficiency in Computers

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
9	Assistant Administrative Officer	AllMS Raebareli	21-30 years	7	Essential: Degree from recognized University or its equivalent 1. Desirable: MBA/ PG diploma in management from recognised Institutes. 2. Knowledge of Government Rules and Regulations. 3. Proficiency in Computers.
10	Executive Assistant (N.S)	AIIMS Bibinagar	Between 21- 30 years	6	Degree from recognized University or its equivalent Proficiency in Computers
11	Executive Assistant (NS)/ Junior Admin. Officer	AIIMS Bathinda	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential: 1. Degree of recognized University or its equivalent 2. Proficiency in computers.
12	Junior Admin Officer	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential: 1. Degree of recognized University or equivalent 2. Proficiency in computers.
13	Junior Administrative Officer	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential Qualifications 1) Degree of recognized University or equivalent 2) Proficiency in Computers.
14	Junior Administrative Officer	AIIMS Jodhpur	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential Qualifications 1) Degree of recognized University or equivalent 2) Proficiency in Computers.
15	Junior Administrative Officer	AIIMS Kalyani	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential Qualifications 1) Degree from recognized University or equivalent 2) Proficiency in Computers.
16	Junior Administrative Officer	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 21- 30 years	6	Degree of recognized University or equivalent Proficiency in computers.
17	Office Superintendent		Not exceeding 30 years (Relaxation of upper age limit as per the Govt. of India orders)	6	(i) Bachelor's Degree from a recognized University or Institute and (ii) Two years' work experience in Administration & Establishment (or) Accounts (or) Purchase in Central Government / State Government / PSU / Autonomous Body / University

3. Junior Administrative Assistant/Lower Division Clerk/Senior Administrative Assistant/Upper Division Clerk

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
	Junior Administrative Assistant	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 18- 30 years	2	Essential 1. 12th class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University 2. Skill Test Norms on Computer Typing Speed @ 35 wpm in English or 30 wpm in Hindi (Time allowed 10 minutes) (35 wpm or 30 wpm correspond to 10500/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depression for each word)
					Desirable Basic Computer Literacy
2	Junior Administrative Assistant	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	Between 18- 30 years of age	2	Essential 1. 12th class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University 2. Skill Test Norms on Computer Typing Speed @ 35 wpm in English or 30 wpm in Hindi (Time allowed- 10 minutes)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					(35 wpm or 30 wpm correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depression for each word) Desirable Basic Computer Literacy
3	Junior Administrative Assistant	AllMS Kalyani	Between 18- 30 years	2	Essential 1. 12th class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University 2. Skill Test Norms on Computer Typing Speed @ 35 w.p.m. in English or 30 w.p.m. in Hindi (Time allowed 10 minutes) (35 w.p.m or 30 w.p.m correspond to 10500 KDPH on an average of 5 key depression for each word) Desirable Basic Computer Literacy
4	Junior Administrative Assistant	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18- 27 years (Relaxble upto 40 years in the case of employees of AIIMS)	2	Essential: (i) 12th Class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University. OR Matriculation or equivalent qualification from a recognized board or university with 5 years service (regular or ad-hoc) as Lower Division Clerk in Govt. Organization/Institution. (ii) A typing speed of 35 w.p.m. in English or 30 w.p.m. in Hindi only on computer.
5	Junior Administrative Assistant (LDC)	AIIMS Bathinda	Between 18- 30 years	2	Essential 1. 12th class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University 2. Skill Test Norms on Computer Typing Speed @ 35 wpm in English or 30 wpm in Hindi (Time allowed- 10 minutes) (35 wpm or 30 wpm correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depression for each word) Desirable Basic Computer Literacy
6	Administrative Assistant (LDC)	AIIMS Bilaspur	Between 18- 30 years	2	Essential 1. 12th class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University 2. Skill Test Norms on Computer Typing Speed @ 35 wpm in English or 30 wpm in Hindi (Time allowed 10 minutes) (35 wpm or 30 wpm correspond to 10500/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depression for each word) Desirable Basic Computer Literacy
7	Lower Division Clerk	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 18- 30 years of age	2	Essential: 1. 12th Class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University. 2. Skill test norms on computer Typing speed @35 w.p.m in English or 30 w.p.m. in Hindi (Time allowed 10 minutes) 35 w.p.m. or 30 w.p.m. correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depressions for each word) Desirable 1. Basic Computer literacy.
8	Lower Division Clerk	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 18- 30 years	2	Essential: 1. 12th class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University 2. Skill Test Norms on Computer Typing Speed @ 35 wpm in English or 30 wpm in Hindi (Time allowed 10 minutes)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					(35 wpm or 30 wpm correspond to 10500/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depression for each word) Desirable Basic Computer Literacy
9	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR- Headquarters, New Delhi	18 to 27 years	2	(i) 12th Class pass or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board of University. (ii) Typing speed of 35 w.p.m. in English or 30 w.p.m. in Hindi on Computer. (35 w.p.m or 30 w.p.m correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depressions for each word)
10	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR-NIE, Chennai	18 to 27 years	2	 (i) 12th Class pass or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board of University. (ii) Typing speed of 35 w.p.m. in English or 30 w.p.m. in Hindi on Computer. (35 w.p.m or 30 w.p.m correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depressions for each word)
11	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR-NIOH, Ahmedabad	18 to 27 years	2	(i) 12th Class pass or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board of University. (ii) Typing speed of 35 w.p.m. in English or 30 w.p.m. in Hindi on Computer. (35 w.p.m or 30 w.p.m correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depressions for each word)
12	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR-NIRBI, Kolkata	18 to 27 years	2	(i) 12th Class pass or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board of University. (ii) Typing speed of 35 w.p.m. in English or 30 w.p.m. in Hindi on Computer. (35 w.p.m or 30 w.p.m correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depressions for each word)
13	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR- NIRDH&DS, New Delhi	18 to 27 years	2	(i) 12th Class pass or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board of University. (ii) Typing speed of 35 w.p.m. in English or 30 w.p.m. in Hindi on Computer. (35 w.p.m or 30 w.p.m correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depressions for each word)
14	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR-NIRTH, Jabalpur	18 to 27 years	2	 (i) 12th Class pass or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board of University. (ii) Typing speed of 35 w.p.m. in English or 30 w.p.m. in Hindi on Computer. (35 w.p.m or 30 w.p.m correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depressions for each word)
15	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR-NIV, Pune	18 to 27 years	2	(i) 12th Class pass or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board of University. (ii) Typing speed of 35 w.p.m. in English or 30 w.p.m. in Hindi on Computer. (35 w.p.m or 30 w.p.m correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depressions for each word)
16	Senior Administrative Assistant	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 21- 30 years	4	Essential 1. Degree of recognized University or equivalent 2. Proficiency in Computers 3. Skill Test Norms on Computer Typing Speed @ 35 wpm in English or 30 wpm in Hindi (Time allowed 10 minutes) (35 wpm or 30 wpm correspond to 10500/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depression for each word)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
17	Senior Administrative Assistant/UDC	AllMS Deoghar	Between 21- 30 years	4	Essential 1. Degree from a recognized University or equivalent 2. Proficiency in Computers 3. Skill Test Norms: Same as that of Lower Division Clerk Typing Speed @ 35 wpm in English or 30 wpm in Hindi (Time allowed 10 minutes) (35 wpm or 30 wpm correspond to 10500/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depression for each word)
18	Upper Division Clerk	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 21- 30 years	4	1. Degree of recognized University or equivalent 2. Proficiency in computers. 3. Skill Test Norms on computer Typing speed @35 w.p.m in English or 30 w.p.m. in Hindi (Time allowed 10 minutes) 35 w.p.m. or 30 w.p.m. correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depressions for each word)
19	Upper Division Clerk	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 21- 30 years	4	Essential 1. Degree of recognized University or equivalent 2. Proficiency in Computers 3. Skill Test Norms on Computer Typing Speed @ 35 wpm in English or 30 wpm in Hindi (Time allowed 10 minutes) (35 wpm or 30 wpm correspond to 10500/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depression for each word)
20	Upper Division Clerk	ICMR-NICHDR, New Delhi	18 to 27 years	4	i) Degree of a recognised University or equivalent ii) Typing speed of 35 w.p.m in English or 30 w.p.m in Hindi on Computer (35 w.p.m. and 30 w.p.m. correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depressions for each word.)
21	Upper Division Clerk	ICMR-NIE, Chennai	18-27 years	4	i) Degree of a recognised University or equivalent ii) Typing speed of 35 w.p.m in English or 30 w.p.m in Hindi on Computer (35 w.p.m. and 30 w.p.m. correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depressions for each word.)
22	Upper Division Clerk	ICMR-NIN, Hyderabad	18-27 years	4	i) Degree of a recognised University or equivalent ii) Typing speed of 35 w.p.m in English or 30 w.p.m in Hindi on Computer (35 w.p.m. and 30 w.p.m. correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depressions for each word.)
23	Upper Division Clerk	ICMR- NIRDH&DS, New Delhi	18-27 years	4	i) Degree of a recognised University or equivalent ii) Typing speed of 35 w.p.m in English or 30 w.p.m in Hindi on Computer (35 w.p.m. and 30 w.p.m. correspond to 10500 KDPH/9000 KDPH on an average of 5 key depressions for each word.)

4. Junior Engineer (Civil)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Junior	AIIMS Bhopal	Not	6	Essential:
	Engineer (Civil)		Exceeding 30 years		Graduate in Civil Engineering from a recognized University/Institute Desirable: 2 years' experience in design and engineering of civil projects, preferably in a Hospital environment Or

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Diploma in Civil Engineering from a recognized University/Institute with 5 years' experience in design and engineering of civil projects, preferably in a Hospital Environment
2	Junior Engineer (Civil)	AIIMS Raebareli	Age not exceeding 30 years	6	Essential Graduate in Civil Engineering from a recognized University /Institute Desirable: 2 years' experience in design and engineering of civil projects, preferably in a Hospital Environment. Or Diploma in Civil Engineering from a recognized University /Institute With 5 years' experience in design and engineering of civil projects, preferably, in a Hospital Environment.

5. Junior Engineer (Electrical)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
2	Junior Engineer (Electrical)	AIIMS Bhopal AIIMS Mangalagiri	Not Exceeding 30 years	6	Graduate in Electrical Engineering from a recognized University/Institute Desirable: 2 years' experience in repair and maintenance of electrical systems, preferably in a Hospital environment Or Diploma in Electrical Engineering from a recognized University/Institute with 5 years' experience in repair and maintenance of electrical systems, preferably in a Hospital Environment Essential:
2	Engineer (Electrical)	Aurivia inaligalagifi	Age not exceeding 30 years	0	Graduate in Electrical Engineering from a recognized University/Institute Desirable: 2 years' experience in repair and maintenance of electrical systems, preferably in a hospital environment. OR Diploma in Electrical Engineering from a recognized University/Institute with 5 years' experience in repair and maintenance of electrical systems, preferably in a hospital environment.
3	Junior Engineer (Electrical)	AIIMS Raebareli	Age not exceeding 30 years	6	Essential: Graduate in Electrical Engineering from a recognized University/institute. Desirable: 2 years' experience in repair and maintenance of electrical systems, preferably in a Hospital Environment. Or Diploma in Electrical Engineering from a recognized University/Institute. With 5 years' experience in repair and maintenance of electrical systems, preferably in a Hospital Environment.
4	Junior Engineer (Electrical)	AllMS Vijaypur	Age not exceeding 30 years	6	Essential: Graduate in Electrical Engineering from a recognized University/institute. Desirable: 2 years' experience in repair and maintenance of electrical systems, preferably in a Hospital Environment. Or Diploma in Electrical Engineering from a recognized

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					University/Institute.
					With 5 years' experience in repair and maintenance
					of electrical systems, preferably in a Hospital
					Environment.
5	Junior	Central Armed	Between 18 -	6	Essential:
	Engineer	Police Forces	30 years		Three years Diploma in Electrical Engineering from
	(Electrical)	Institute of	(Relaxable		a recognized Polytechnic/Institute
		Medical	upto 40		Desirable:
		Sciences(CAPFIMS)	years in the		Experience in Electrical Engineering Work.
			case of		Note:-
			employees		Applicant holding higher degree / AMIE to also
			of AIIMS-		apply selection however would be subject to
			CAPFIMS		scrutiny by screening committee. All qualification,
					including degree/ AMIE should be from an
					Institution recognized by AICTE & MHRD for
					employment in Central government Institutions.

6. Assistant Engineer (A/C & R)/Junior Engineer (AC&R)/Junior Engineer (Mechanical)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Assistant Engineer (A/C & R)	AllMS Raipur	Not exceeding 35 years	7	Graduate in Mechanical/Electrical Engineering from a recognized University/Institute with 5 years' experience in design and engineering of civil projects, preferably in a Hospital environment
2	Junior Engineer (A/C & R)	AIIMS Bhopal	Not Exceeding 30 years	6	Graduate in Electrical/Mechanical Engineering from a recognized University/Institute Desirable: 2 years' experience in repair and maintenance of large scale Air Conditioning and Refrigeration system Or Diploma in Electrical/Mechanical Engineering from a recognized University/Institute with 5 years' experience in repair and maintenance of large scale Air Conditioning and Refrigeration systems
3	Junior Engineer (AC&R)	AIIMS Raebareli	Age not exceeding 30 years	6	Essential: Graduate in Electrical/Mechanical Engineering from a recognized University/Institute Desirable: 2 years' experience in repair and maintenance of large scale Air Conditioning and Refrigeration system OR Diploma in Electrical/Mechanical Engineering from a recognized University/Institute with 5 years' experience in repair and maintenance of large scale Air Conditioning and Refrigeration systems
4	Junior Engineer (AC&R)	AIIMS Raipur	not exceeding 30 years	6	Graduate in Electrical/Mechanical Engineering from a recognized University/Institute Desirable: 2 years' experience in repair and maintenance of large scale Air Conditioning and Refrigeration system Or Diploma in Electrical/Mechanical Engineering from a recognized University/Institute with 5 years' experience in repair and maintenance of large scale Air Conditioning and Refrigeration systems
5	Junior Engineer (Mechanical)	Pasteur Institute of India	Not more than 30 years (Relaxation of upper age	6	B.E/B.Tech. in Mechanical/ Industrial Engineering/ Industrial Engineering & Management/ Manufacturing Engineering/ Production Engineering or equivalent degree in a recognized university

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
			limit as per the Govt. of India orders)		(or) Diploma in Mechanical/ Refrigeration and Air Conditioning or equivalent qualification in a recognized University/Board with 2 years experience in maintenance of different utilities of manufacturing units, maintenance of bio-process equipments, etc.

7. Junior Audiologist/Speech Therapist/Technical Assistant (ENT)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Junior	AIIMS Bathinda	Between	6	Essential:
	Audiologist/Speech		21-30 years		B.Sc. Degree in Speech and Hearing from a
	Therapist				recognized Institution/Univesity
					Desirable
					1. M.Sc. In Speech and Hearing
					2. Clinical experience in a hospital in the field.
2	Technical Assistant	AIIMS Bhopal	Between	6	Essential:
	(ENT)		21-30 years		(i)B.Sc. Degree in Speech and Hearing from a
					recognized Institute/University.
					(ii) Registered with Rehabilitation Council of India
					(RCI)
					Desirable:
					(i) M.Sc. In Speech and Hearing
					(ii) Clinical experience in a hospital in the field.
3	Technical Assistant	AIIMS Kalyani	Between	6	Essential:
	(ENT)		21-30 years		B.Sc. Degree in Speech and Hearing from a
					recognized Institution / University.
					Desirable:
					(i) M.Sc. in Speech and Hearing
					(ii) Clinical experience in a hospital in the field
4	Technical Assistant	AIIMS	Between	6	Essential:
	(ENT)	Raebareli	21-30 years		B.Sc. Degree in Speech and Hearing from a
			of age		recognized Institution /University.
					Desirable:
					(i) M.Sc. In speech and Hearing
					(ii) Clinical experience in a hospital in the field.
5	Technical	AIIMS New	Between	6	Essential:
	Assistant(ENT)	Delhi	18-35 years		(i) B.Sc. Degree in Speech and Hearing from a
			(Relaxable		recognized Institution /University.
			upto 40		(ii) Registered with Rehabilitation Council of
			years for		India(RCI)
			the		Desirable:
			employees		(i) M.Sc. In speech and Hearing
			of AIIMS)		(ii) Clinical experience in a hospital in the field.

8. Electrician/Wireman/Lineman(Electrical)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications	
1	Electrician	AIIMS Patna	Not	4	Essential:	
			Exceeding		a) 10th Class/Standard or equivalent	
			35 years		b) ITI Diploma Certificate in Electrician Trade	
					c) Electrical Supervisory Certificate of Competency	
					and	
					Practical experience of 5 Years in erection and	
					running/maintenance of different types of HT and	
					LT electrical installations including UG cable	
					systems	
2	Electrician	AIIMS Rishikesh	Not	4	Essential:	
			exceeding		a) 10th Class/Standard or equivalent	
			35 years		b) ITI Diploma Certificate in Electrician Trade	

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					c) Electrical Supervisory Certificate of Competency and Practical experience of 5 Years in erection and running/maintenance of different types of HT and LT electrical installations including UG cable systems
3	Lineman(Electrical)	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 18-30 years of age	2	Essential: a) 10th Class/Standard or equivalent b) ITI Diploma Certificate/equivalent in related trade Experience: 2 years' in relevant field
4	Wireman	AIIMS Patna	Between 18-30 years	2	Essential: a) 10th Class/Standard or equivalent b) ITI Diploma Certificate in Electrician Trade c) Electrical workman certificate of Competency and d) Practical experience of 5 years' in electrician trade

9. Manifold Technician (Gas Steward)/Gas Officer/Manager/Supervisor/Gas/Pump Mechanic/Manager for Workshop

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Gas	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between	7	Degree in Mechanical Engineering with 5 years
	Officer/Manager/Supervisor		30 to 40		working experience with Manifold or its repairs
			years		in supervisory capacity in a Medical Setup.
			ľ		OR
					Diploma in Mechanical Engineering with 7 years
					working experience with Manifold or its repairs
					in supervisory capacity in a Medical Setup.
					Must be capable of carrying out work
					associated with the Medical Gas Management
					distribution line, taps, cocks and outlets.
2	Gas/Pump Mechanic	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between	4	Essential:
			18-30		10+2 in Science with 5 years' experience in
			years		Medical Gas Pipeline System in a 200 Bedded
					Govt. Hospital
					Or
					Trade Certificate or ITI Diploma in Mechanical
					Engineering with 3 Years' experience in Medical
					Gas Pipeline System in a 200 Bedded Hospital
3	Manager for Workshop	Jawaharlal	Up to 35	7	1)Degree in Mechanical or Electrical
		Institute of	years		Engineering of a recognized University or
		Postgraduate			equivalent qualification.
		Medical Education			2) About 2 years' Practical experience in the
		and			repair and maintenance of Scientific
		Research(JIPMER),			instruments including electronic
		Puducherry			instruments/equipment's.
					Desirable:
					Practical experience in the repair and
					maintenance of medical instruments (including
					electronic instruments) and apparatus.
4	Manifold Technician (Gas	AIIMS Patna	Between	5	Essential:
	Steward)		25-35		10+2 in Science with 7 years' experience in
			years		Medical Gas Pipeline System in a 200 Bedded
					Govt. Hospital
					Or
					Trade Certificate or ITI Diploma in Mechanical
					Engineering with 5 Years' experience in Medical
					Gas Pipeline System in a 200 Bedded Hospital

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
5	Manifold Technician (Gas	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between	5	Essential:
	Steward)		25-35		10+2 in Science with 7 years' experience in
			years		Medical Gas Pipeline System in a 200 Bedded
					Govt. Hospital
					Or
					Trade Certificate or ITI Diploma in Mechanical
					Engineering with 5 Years' experience in Medical
					Gas Pipeline System in a 200 Bedded Hospital

10. Assistant Laundry Supervisor

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Assistant	AIIMS Jodhpur	Between 18-	4	Essential:
	Laundry		30 years		1. 12th pass or its equivalent from a recognized
	Supervisor				Board/School
					2. Diploma/Certificate in Dry Cleaning/Laundry
					Technology from a recognized Institute
					3. 2 years' experience in a reputed mechanized
					laundry
2	Assistant	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 18-	4	Essential:
	Laundry		30 years		1. 12th pass or its equivalent from a recognized
	Supervisor				Board/School
					2. Diploma/Certificate in Dry Cleaning/Laundry
					Technology from a recognized Institute
					3. 2 years' experience in a reputed mechanized
					laundry

11. Technician OT/Anaesthesia Technician/Technical Assistant/Technician (Anaesthesia/Operation Theatre)/Technical Officer(Technical Supervisor) (Anaesthesia/Operation Theatre)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Technical Assistant/Technician (Anaesthesia/Operation Theatre)	AIIMS Patna	Between 25-35 years	6	Essential: (a) B.Sc. In OT techniciques or equivalent with 5 years' experience in concerned field Or, (b) 10+2 with Science with Diploma in OT techniques or equivalent with 8 years' experience in concerned field.
2	Technical Officer(Technical Supervisor)	AllMS Vijaypur	Not Exceeding 40 years	7	For post in Anesthesia/Operation Theatre, B.Sc in OT techniques or equivalent with 10 years experience in concerned field. Or 10+2 with science with diploma in OT techniques or equivalent with 13 years experience in concerned field.
3	Technical Officer(Technical Supervisor) (Anaesthesia/Operation Theatre)	AllMS Patna	Age not exceeding 40 years	7	Essential: a) B.Sc. In OT techniques or equivalent with 10 years' experience in concerned field. Or, b) 10+2 with Science with Diploma in OT techniques or equivalent with 13 years' experience in concerned field.
4	Technician (OT Anesthesia)	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 18-35 years	6	B.Sc. In O.T. Technology Or (i) 10+2 or its equivalent with sciences as a subject from a recognized Board or Institution (ii) 5 years' experience in the operation theatre of a recognized Hospital or Medical Institute

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Desirable
					Operation Theatre Assistant training from a
					recognized Hopital or Medical Institute
5	Technician (OT)	AIIMS	Between	6	Essential:
	, ,	Mangalagiri	25 - 35		1. For posts in Anesthesia/Operation Theatre,
			years		B.Sc. in OT techniques or equivalent with 5 years'
					experience in concerned field.
					2. 10+2 with science with Diploma in OT
					techniques or equivalent with 8 years' experience
					in concerned field.
6	Technician OT	AIIMS	Between	6	B.Sc. In O.T. Technology
		Bathinda	18-35		Or
			years		(i) 12th class pass with sciences as a subject from
					a recognized Board or Institution
					(ii) 5 years' regular Service in the Grade of
					Operation Theatre Assistatn in the concerned
					field.
7	Technician(OT)	AIIMS Nagpur	Between	6	B.Sc. In O.T. Technology
			18-35		Or
			years		12th Class Pass with science + 5 years' regular
					Service in the Grade of Operation Theatre
					assistant at AIIMS
8	Technicians	AIIMS Kalyani		6	(i) For post in Anesthesia/Operation Theatre,
	(Laboratory) (OT)		25-35		B.Sc. In OT techniques or equivalent with 5 years'
			years		experience in concerned field
					10+2 with science with Diploma in OT techniques
					or equivalent with 8 years' experience in
					concerned field
9	Technologist (OT)	AIIMS	Between	5	Essential:
		Bilaspur	18-30		B.Sc. (Anesthesia & Opertion Theatre
			years		Technologist)
					B.Sc (Ot Technologist/ B.Sc. Anesthesia
					Technology) from a recognized
		_			University/Institute.
10	Technologist (OT)	AIIMS	Between	5	Essential:
		Raebareli	18-30		B.Sc. (Anesthesia & Opertion Theatre
			years		Technologist)
					B.Sc (Ot Technologist/ B.Sc. Anesthesia
					Technology) from a recognized
14	Table alaci-+/OT\	ALINAC NI	Detur	-	University/Institute.
11	Technologist(OT)	AIIMS New	Between	5	B.Sc (Anesthesia & Operation Theater
		Delhi	18-30		Technologist R. Sc. (OT Technology/ R. Sc. Aposthosia
			years (Bolovable		B. Sc (OT Technology/ B. Sc Anesthesia
			(Relaxable		Technology) from a recognized University/Institute.
			upto 40 years for		Oniversity/institute.
			the		
			employees		
			of AIIMS)		
			OI AIIIVIS)	l	

12. Pharmacist/Pharmacist Grade II/Dispensing Attendant/Store Keeper(Drug)

				•	, , ,
S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Dispensing Attendant	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 21- 27 years	4	i) Diploma in Pharmacy from a recognized University/Institution ii) Should be regisetered Pharmacist under Pharmacy Act 1948
2	Pharmacist	AIIMS Awantipora	Between 21- 27 years	6	Essential: Educational Qualifications: 1. Diploma in Pharmacy from a recognized University/Institution 2. Should be a registered Pharmacist under the Pharmacy Act 1948

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Desirable Experience in the manufacture/storage/testing of transfusion fluids in a reputed hospital or industry
3	Pharmacist	AllMS Bilaspur	Between 21- 27 years	5	Essential: 1. Diploma in Pharmacy from a recognized University/Institution 2. Should be a registered Pharmacist under the Pharmacy Act 1948 Desirable Experience in the manufacture/storage/testing of transfusion fluids in a reputed hospital or industry
4	Pharmacist	AllMS New Delhi	Between 18- 30 years (Relaxable upto 40 years for the employees of AIIMS)	5	Essential: I. Diploma in Pharmacy from a recognized Institution /Board. II. Should be a registered Pharmacist under the Pharmacy Act, 1948. Note:- Applicant holding higher degree can also apply. The candidates should also be registered Pharmacist under the Pharmacy Act. 1948. Desirable: I. Degree in Pharmacy from a recognized Institution /University II. Experience in dispensing and / or storage and dispensing of drugs in a reputed hospital or Institution or in a drug store or a pharmaceutical concern.
5	Pharmacist	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 21- 27 years	5	Essential: (i) Diploma in Pharmacy from a recognized University /Institution (ii) Should be a registered Pharmacist under Pharmacy Act 1948 Desirable:- Experience in manufacture / storage/ testing of transfusion fluids in a reputed hospital or industry.
6	Pharmacist	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 18- 30 years	5	Essential: 1. Diploma in Pharmacy from a recognized University/Institution 2. Should be a registered Pharmacist under the Pharmacy Act 1948 Note: Applicant holding higher degree can also apply. The candidates should also be registered Pharmacist under the Pharmacy Act. 1948. Desirable 1. Degree in pharmacy fromn a recognized Institution/University 2. Experience in dispensing and or storage and dispensing of drugs in a reputed hospital or Institution or in a drug store or a pharmaceutical concern.
7	Pharmacist Grade II	AllMS Guwahati	Between 21- 27 years	5	Essential: 1. Diploma in Pharmacy from a recognized University/Institution 2. Should be a registered Pharmacist under the Pharmacy Act 1948 Desirable Experience in the manufacture/storage/testing of transfusion fluids in a reputed hospital or industry
8	Pharmacist Grade II	AllMS Jodhpur	Between 21- 27 years	5	Essential: 1. Diploma in Pharmacy from a recognized University/Institution 2. Should be a registered Pharmacist under Pharmacy Act 1948 Desirable

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Experience in the manufacture/storage/testing of
					transfusion fluids in a reputed hospital or industry
9	Store	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18-	6	(A) Essential:
	Keeper(Drug)		30 years		Degree in Pharmacy from a recognized University/
			(Relaxable		Institution
			upto 40		Desirable:
			years for the		Experience in storing and distribution of drugs in
			employees		drug store of a hospital or a well established
			of AIIMS)		pharmaceutical concern.
					OR
					(B) Essential:
					(i) Diploma in Pharmacy from a recognized
					Institution/ Boards;
					(ii) Three Years experience in drug store of a
					hospital or a well established pharmaceutical
					concern.

13. Cashier/Junior Accounts Officer (Accountant)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Cashier	AIIMS Guwahati	21-30 years	4	Essential: Degree in Commerce of recognized University or equivalent and 1. At least 2 years' experience of handling accounts work of a Government Organization And 2. Having proficiency in Computer Application
2	Cashier	AliMS Nagpur	Between 21- 30 years	4	Degree in Commerce of recognized University or equivalent And At least 2 years' experience of handling accounts work of a Government Organization And Having proficiency in Computer Application
3	Cashier	AIIMS Patna	Between 21- 30 years	4	Essential: Degree in Commerce of recognized University or equivalent and 1. At least 2 years' experience of handling accounts work of a Government Organization And 2. Having proficiency in Computer Application
4	Cashier	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 21- 30 years	4	Degree in Commerce of recognized University or equivalent and 1. At least 2 years' experience of handling accounts work of a Government Organization And 2. Having proficiency in Computer Application
5	Junior Accounts Officer	AIIMS Guwahati	Between 21- 30 years	6	Graduate in Commerce. Possessing two years Experience of handling accounts work in Government Organization.
6	Junior Accounts Officer	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 21- 30 years	6	Graduate in Commerce. Possessing two years Experience of handling accounts work in Government Organization.
7	Junior Accounts Officer	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential: 1. Graduate in Commerce 2. Possessing two years' experience of handling accounts work in Government Organization
8	Junior Accounts Officer	AIIMS Bibinagar	Between 21- 30 years	6	Graduate in Commerce Possessing two years' experience of handling accounts work in Government Organization
9	Junior Accounts	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 21- 30 years	6	Graduate in Commerce Possessing two years' experience of handling accounts work in Government Organization

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
	Officer				
	(Accountant)				
10	Junior	AIIMS Deoghar	Between 21-	6	1. Graduate in Commerce
	Accounts		30 years		2. Possessing two years' experience of handling
	Officer				accounts work in Government Organization
	(Accountant)				

14. Assistant Stores Officer/Junior Store Officer/Store Keeper/Store Keeper-cum-Clerk

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Assistant Store Officer	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	Between 18-35 years	7	Essential: (i) Degree from a recognised University/Institution; (ii) Post-Graduate degree/Diploma in Material Management from a recognised University/Institution; OR (iii) Bachelor's Degree in Material management from a recognised University/Institution and 3 years' experience in store handling (preferably medical stores).
2	Assistant Store Officer	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 18-35 years	7	Essential: (i) Degree from a recognised University/Institution; (ii) Post-Graduate degree/Diploma in Material Management from a recognised University/Institution; OR (iii) Bachelor's Degree in Material management from a recognised University/Institution and 3 years experience in store handling (preferably medical stores).
3	Assistant Store Officer	AllMS Raipur	18-35 years	7	Degree from recognised University/Institution Post-graduate degree/Diploma in Material management from a recognised University/Institution Or Bachelor's Degree in Material management from a recognised University/Institution and 3 years' experience in store handling (preferably medical stores)
4	Assistant Stores Officer		Between 18-35 years	7	Essential: 1. Degree from recognised University/Institution 2. Post-graduate degree/Diploma in Material management from a recognised University/Institution Or Bachelor's Degree in Material management from a recognised University/Institution and 3 years' experience in store handling (preferably medical stores)
5	Assistant Stores Officer	AIIMS Patna	Between 18-35 years	7	Essential: (i) Degree from a recognsed University/Institution; (ii) Post-graduate degree/Diploma in Material Management from a recognised University/Institution; OR, (iii) Bachelor's Degree in Material management from a recognised University/Institution and 3 years' experience in store handling (preferably medical stores).

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
6	Assistant Stores Officers	AIIMS Kalyani	Between 18-35 years	7	Degree from recognised University/Institution Post-graduate degree/Diploma in Material management from a recognised University/Institution Or Bachelor's Degree in Material management from a recognised University/Institution and 3 years'
7	Junior Store	AIIMS Raebareli	Between	6	experience in store handling (preferably medical stores) Essential:
	Officer	Allivis rucesurell	28-35 years	Ü	(i) Degree from a recognised University/Institution; (ii) Post-Graduate degree/Diploma in Material Management from a recognised University/Institution; OR (iii) Bachelor's Degree in Material management from a recognised University/Institution and 3 years experience in store handling (preferably medical stores).
8	Junior Store Officer/ Store Keeper	AIIMS Deoghar	Between 18-35 years	6	Essential: 1. Degree from recognised University/Institution 2. Post-graduate degree/Diploma in Material management from a recognised University/Institution Or Bachelor's Degree in Material management from a recognised University/Institution and 3 years' experience in store handling (preferably medical stores)
9	Store Keeper	AIIMS Awantipora	Between 18-35 years	6	Essential: - 1. Degree from a recognized University/Institute 2. Post -graduate Degree/Diploma in Materials Management from a recognized University/Institute. OR Bachelor's Degree in Materials Management from recognized University/Institution and 3 years experience in store handling (Preferably Medical sotres)
10	Store Keeper	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	Between 18-35 years	6	Essential: (i) Degree from a recognised University/Institution; (ii) Post-Graduate degree/Diploma in Material Management from a recognised University/Institution; OR (iii) Bachelor's Degree in Material management from a recognised University/Institution and 3 years experience in store handling (preferably medical stores.)
11	Store Keeper	AIIMS Guwahati	Between 18-35 years	6	Essential: 1. Degree from a recognized University/Institution 2. Post-graduate degree/Diploma in Material Management from a recognized University/Institution Or Bachelor's Degree in Material Management from a recognized University/Institution and 3 years experience in store handling (Preferably medical stores)
12	Store Keeper	AllMS Jodhpur	Between 18-35 years	6	Essential: (i) Degree from a recognized University/Institution. (ii) Post-graduate degree/Diploma in Materials management from recognized University/Institution.

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					OR (iii) Bachelor's Degree in Materials Management from recognized University/Institution and 3 years experience in a store handling (Preferably medical stores).
13	Store Keeper	AIIMS Mangalagiri	Between 18-35 Years	6	Essential: 1. Degree from a recognized University/Institution. 2. Post-graduate degree/Diploma in Material Management from a recognized University/Institution Or Bachelor's Degree in Material Management from a recognized University/Institution and 3 years experience in store handling (Preferably medical stores)
14	Store Keeper	AIIMS Nagpur	Between 18-35 years	6	Essential: 1. Degree from a recognized University/Institution 2. Post-graduate degree/Diploma in Material Management from a recognized University/Institution Or Bachelor's Degree in Material Management from a recognized University/Institution and 3 years experience in store handling (Preferably medical stores)
15	Store Keeper	AIIMS Patna	Between 18-35 years	6	Essential: i. Degree from a recognised University/Institution; ii. Post-graduate degree/Diploma in Material Management from a recognised University/Institution; Or, iii. Bachelor's Degree in Material management from a recognised University/Institution and 3 years' experience in store handling(preferably medical stores).
16	Store Keeper	AliMS Raipur	18-35 years	6	Degree from a recognized University/Institution Post-graduate degree/Diploma in Material Management from a recognized University/Institution Or Bachelor's Degree in Material Management from a recognized University/Institution and 3 years experience in store handling (Preferably medical stores)
17	Store Keeper	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 18-35 years	6	Essential: 1. Degree from a recognized University/Institution 2. Post-graduate degree/Diploma in Material Management from a recognized University/Institution Or Bachelor's Degree in Material Management from a recognized University/Institution and 3 years experience in store handling (Preferably medical stores)
18	Store Keeper	AIIMS Vijaypur	Between 18-35 years	6	Essential: 1. Degree from a recognized University/Institution 2. Post-graduate degree/Diploma in Material Management from a recognized University/Institution Or Bachelor's Degree in Material Management from a recognized University/Institution and 3 years experience in store handling (Preferably medical stores)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
19	Store Keeper	Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Yanam	Up to 30 years	4	Essential: 1. B.Sc./ B.Com./ BBA or B.A (Economics) 2. Two years' experience in handling stores in a store of Central/State Autonomous Institute or Hospital.
20	Store Keeper	Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Puducherry	Up to 30 years	4	Essential: 1. B.Sc./ B.Com./ BBA or B.A (Economics) 2. Two years' experience in handling stores in a store of Central/State Autonomous Institute or Hospital.
21	Store Keeper(General)	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18-30 years (Relaxable upto 40 years for the employees of AIIMS)	6	Essential: (i) Bachelor's Degree from a recognized University or equivalent. (ii) Two year experience in handling stores and keeping accounts in a store or a concern of repute in public or private sector. OR (iii) Post-Graduate Degree with Material or Store Management as a subject from a recognized university/ Institution or equivalent.
22	Store Keeper- cum-Clerk	AIIMS Patna	Up to 30 years	2	Essential: 1. Graduate from a recognised university with one year experience in handling stores. Desirable: Post Graduate Degree/Diploma in Materials Management from a recognised Institution
23	Store keeper	AIIMS Bibinagar	Between 18-35 years	6	Essential: (i) Degree from a recognized University/Institution. (ii) Post Graduate Degree/Diploma in Materials Management from a recognized University/Institution. Or (iii) Bachelor's Degree in Materials Management from a recognized University/Institution and 3 years experience in store handling (preferably medical Stores).
24	Storekeeper	AIIMS Bilaspur	Between 18-35 years	6	Essential: (i) Degree from a recognized University/Institution. (ii) Post Graduate Degree/Diploma in Materials Management from recognized University/Institution. OR Bachelor's Degree in Materials Management from recognized University/Institution and 3 years experience in a store handling (Preferably medical stores).
25	Storekeeper	AllMS Gorakhpur	Between 18-35 years	6	Essential: (i) Degree from a recognized University/Institution. (ii) Post Graduate Degree/Diploma in Materials Management from recognized University/Institution. OR (iii) Bachelor's Degree in Materials Management from recognized University/Institution and 3 years experience in a store handling (Preferably medical stores).

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
26	Storekeeper	AIIMS Kalyani	Between	6	Essential:
			18-35		(i) Degree from a recognized University or
			years		equivalent.
					(ii) Post Graduate Degree/Diploma in Materials
					Management from recognized University/Institute.
					OR
					(ii) Bachelor's Degree in Materials
					Managementfrom recognized University/Institute
					and 3 year's experience in store handling
					(preferably medical stores).
27	Storekeeper	Regional Institute	Not	6	Essential:
		of Paramedical	Exceeding		(i) Bachelor's Degree from a recognized University
		and Nursing	30 years		or equivalent.
		Sciences (RIPANS),			(ii) Diploma/Degree in Materials
		AIZAWAL			Management/Warehousing
					Management/Purchasing/Logistics/Public
					Procurement from recognized University/Institute.

15. CSSD Technician

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	CSSD Technician	AllMS Jodhpur	Between 21- 35 years	6	B.Sc. (Microbiology or Medical Technology) with 3 years' experience in CSSD in a 200 bedded Hospital Or Staff Nurse (A Grade Registration) with two years' experience in CSSD in a 200 bedded Hospital Or Theatre Assistant Course with four years' experience in CSSD in a 200 bedded Hospital
2	CSSD Technician	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 21- 35 years	6	B.Sc. (Microbiology or Medical Technology) with 3 years' experience in CSSD in a 200 bedded Hospital Or Staff Nurse (A Grade Registration) with two years' experience in CSSD in a 200 bedded Hospital Or Theatre Assistant Course with four years' experience in CSSD in a 200 bedded Hospital

16. Mortuary Attendant/Hospital Attendant Grade III (Nursing Orderly)/Dissection Hall Attendant/Office/Stores Attendant (Multi-Tasking)/Operator (E&M)/Lift Operator

		0// 1		•	,, 1
S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Dissection Hall	AIIMS	Between	2	10+2 or equivalent with one year experience in the
	Attendant	Bhubaneswar	21-30 years		concerned department
			of age		Or
					10th Pass with three years' experience in the
					concerned department
2	Dissection Hall	AIIMS Jodhpur	Between	2	Essential:
	Attendant		21-30 years		10+2 or equivalent with one year experience in the
			of age		concerned department.
					OR
					10th pass with three years experience in the
					concerned department.
3	Dissection Hall	AIIMS Patna	Between	4	Essential:
	Attendant		21-30 years		10+2 or equivalent with one year experience in the
			of age		concerned department
					Or
					10th Pass with three years' experience in the
					concerned department

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
4	Dissection Hall Attendant	AIIMS Raipur	21-30 years of age	2	10+2 or equivalent with one year experience in the concerned department Or 10th Pass with three years' experience in the concerned department
5	Hospital Attendant	AllMS Bilaspur	Between 18-30 years	1	Essential: 1. Matricualation from a recognized School/Board 2. Certificate course in Hospital Services conducted by a recognized organisation (such as St. Johns Ambulence) Desirable Experience of having worked in a Hospital
6	Hospital Attendant Grade III (Nursing Orderly)	AllMS Deoghar	Between 18-30 years	1	Essential: 1. Matricualation from a recognized School/Board 2. Certificate course in Hospital Services conducted by a recognized organisation (such as St. Johns Ambulence) Desirable Experience of having worked in a Hospital
7	Hospital Attendant Grade III (Nursing Orderly)	AIIMS Guwahati	Between 18-30 years	1	Matriculation from a recognized School/Board Certificate course in Hospital Services conducted by a recognized organisation (such as St. Johns Ambulence) Desirable Experience of having worked in a Hospital
8	Hospital Attendant Grade III (Nursing Orderly)	AIIMS Kalyani	Between 18-30 years	1	Qualification: Essential: (i) Matriculation from a recognized school/Board. (ii) Certificate course in hospital service conducted by a recognized organization (such as St. Johns Ambulance). Desirable: Experience of having worked in a hospital
9	Hospital Attendant Grade III (Nursing Orderly)	AIIMS Mangalagiri	Between 18-30 Years	1	Essential: 1. Matriculation from a recognized School/Board. 2. Certificate course in Hospital Services conducted by a recognized organization (such as St. Johns Ambulance) Desirable: Experience of having worked in a Hospital.
10	Hospital Attendant Grade III (Nursing Orderly)	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 18-30 years	1	Matricualation from a recognized School/Board Certificate course in Hospital Services conducted by a recognized organisation (such as St. Johns Ambulence) Desirable Experience of having worked in a Hospital
11	Hospital Attendant Grade- III(Nursing Orderly)/Stretcher Bearer	AllMS Jodhpur	Between 18-30 years	1	Essential Qualifications- (i) Matriculation from a recognized School/Board. (ii) Certificate course in Hospital Services conducted by a recognized organization(such as St. Johns Ambulance) Desirable: Experience of having worked in a hospital.
12	Hospital Attendant Grade- III, Nursing Orderly	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	Between 18-30 years	1	Essential: 1. Matricualation from a recognized School/Board 2. Certificate course in Hospital Services conducted by a recognized organisation (such as St. Johns Ambulence) Desirable Experience of having worked in a Hospital
13	Mortuary Attendant	AIIMS Kalyani	Between 18-30 years	1	Essential 1. Matriculation from a recognized Board/University. Desirable. Experience of working in mortuary
14	Mortuary Attendant	AIIMS Nagpur	Between 18-30 years	1	Essential Matriculation from a recognized Board/University

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Desirable Experience of working in Mortuary.
	Mortuary Attendant	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 21-30 years of age	1	Essential: Matriculation from a recognized Board/University Desirable: Experience at Morgue
	Mortuary Attendant/Post Mortem Attendant	AIIMS Bilaspur	Between 18-30 years	1	Essential Matriculation from a recognized Board/University Desirable Experience of looking in Mortuary.
	Office/Stores Attendant (Multi- Tasking)	AIIMS Patna	Not Exceeding 30 years	1	Essential: a) 10th Pass or ITI equivalent
	Operation Theatre Assistant	Rural Health Training Centre, Najafgarh	Between 18-27 years	2	Class 12th pass in science Physics, Chemistry and Biology from recognised Board One year's experience of working in a minimum fifty bedded hospital.
19	Operator (E&M)/Lift Operator	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	Between 18-30 years	2	Essential: a) 10th Class/Standard or equivalent b) ITI Diploma Certificate/equivalent in related trade

17. Lab Attendant Grade-II/Technician (Laboratory)/Lab Technician/Junior Medical Lab Technologist/Medical Lab Technologist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Junior Medical Lab Technologist	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 18-27 years	5	Essential: 10+2 with Science subjects (Physics, Chemistry and Biology /Biotechnology) and 2 years regular diploma in Medical Laboratory Technology from any Govt. recognized University/Institution with one year relevant experience in a laboratory attached with a hospital having minimum 100 beds. OR 10+2 with Science subjects (Physics, Chemistry and Biology/Biotechnology) and B.Sc. (Medical Laboratory Technology)/ Bachelor of Medical Laboratory Technology.
2	Junior Medical Lab Technologist	AllMS Bilaspur	Between 18-27 years	5	Essential: 10+2 with Science subjects (Physics, Chemistry and Biology /Biotechnology) and 2 years regular diploma in Medical Laboratory Technology from any Govt. recognized University/Institution with one year relevant experience in a laboratory attached with a hospital having minimum 100 beds. OR 10+2 with Science subjects (Physics, Chemistry and Biology/Biotechnology) and B.Sc. (Medical Laboratory Technology)/ Bachelor of Medical Laboratory Technology.
3	Junior Medical Lab Technologist	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 18-27 years	5	Essential: 10+2 with Science subjects (Physics, Chemistry and Biology /Biotechnology) and 2 years regular diploma in Medical Laboratory Technology from any Govt. recognized University/Institution with one year relevant experience in a laboratory attached with a hospital having minimum 100 beds. OR

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					10+2 with Science subjects (Physics, Chemistry and Biology/Biotechnology) and B.Sc. (Medical Laboratory Technology)/ Bachelor of Medical Laboratory Technology.
4	Lab Attendant	AlIMS Bilaspur	Between 18-27 years	2	Essential (i) 10+2 with science. (ii) Diploma in Medical Lab Technology. Desirable: Experience: 02 years in relevant field.
5	Lab Attendant Grade II	AIIMS Mangalagiri	Between 18-27 years	2	Essential: 1. 10+2 with science 2. Diploma in Medical Lab Technology Desirable: 2 years' experience in relevant field
6	Lab Attendant Grade-II	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	Between 18-27 years	2	Essential 1. 10+2 with science 2. Diploma in Medical Lab Technology Desirable: 2 years' experience in relevant field
7	Lab Attendant Grade-II	AllMS Nagpur	Between 18-27 years	2	Essential: a) 10+2 with science. B) Diploma in Medical Lab Technology. Desirable: Experience: 2 year in relevant field.
8	Lab Attendants Grade II	AIIMS Deoghar	Between 18-27 years	2	Essential 1. 10+2 with science 2. Diploma in Medical Lab Technology Desirable: 2 years' experience in relevant field
9	Lab Technician	AllMS Bathinda	Between 21-30 years	5	Essential: 1) 10+2 with science 2) Diploma in Medical Lab Technology Desireable B.Sc. In medical lab technology.
10	Lab Technician	AIIMS Mangalagiri	Between 21-30 years	5	Essential: 1. 10+2 with science 2. Diploma in Medical Lab Technology Desirable: B.Sc. In Medical Lab Technology
11	Lab Technician	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 21-30 years	5	Essential: 1. 10+2 with science 2. Diploma in Medical Lab Technology Desirable: B.Sc. In Medical Lab Technology
12	Lab Technician	AllMS Vijaypur	Between 21-30 years	5	Essential: 1) 10+2 with science 2) Diploma in Medical Lab Technology Desirable B.Sc. In medical lab technology.
13	Technologist	AllMS New Delhi	years(Relaxable upto 40 years in the case of employees of AIIMS New Delhi working in Lab services).	6	Essential: i) Bachelors Degree in Medical Laboratory Technology/Medical Laboratory Science from a Govt. recognized university/Institution. li) Two years relevant experience in a Laboratory attached with a hospital having minimum 100 beds or Two years relevant experience in a NABL accredited laboratory.
14	Technician (Laboratory)	AIIMS Bibinagar	Between 25-35 years	6	Essential: a) B.Sc. In Medical Lab Technology or equivalent b)5 years' experience in the concerned field Or c) Diploma in Medical Lab Technology or equivalent d) 8 years' experience in the concerned field
15		AIIMS Mangalagiri	Between 25 and 35 years of age	6	Essential: 1. B.sc. In Medical Lab Technology or equivalent 2. Five Years' experience in concerned field

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
16	Technician (Laboratory)	AIIMS Nagpur	Between 25-35 years	6	Or 1. Diploma in Medical Lab Technology or equivalent 2. 8 Years' experience in the concerned field a) B.Sc. In Medical Lab Technology or equivalent b) 5 years' experience in the concerned field
					Or c) Diploma in Medical Lab Technology or equivalent d) 8 years' experience in the concerned field
17	Technician Laboratory	AIIMS Bathinda	Between 25 to 35 years	6	B.sc. In Medical Lab Technology or equivalent and Five Years' experience in concerned field Or Diploma in Medical Lab Technology or equivalent and 8 Years' experience in the concerned field

18. Library & Information Assistant/Library Attendant Grade II/Librarian Grade III/Librarian Grade I

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Librarian Grade I	AIIMS Bathinda	Between 21- 35 years	7	Essential: 1. Bachelor's degree in Library Science or Library and Information Service from a recognised University/Institute Or B.Sc. Degree or equivalent from a recognized University and Bachelor Degree or Post Graduate Diploma or equivalent in Library Science from a recognized University or Institute And 2. 5 years experience in a Library of repute 3. Ability to use computers-Hands on experience in office application, spread sheets and presentations Desirable Diploma in Computer Application from a recognized University or Institute
2	Librarian Grade III	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 21- 30 years	6	1. Bachelor's degree in Library Science or Library and Information Service from a recognised University/Institute Or B.Sc. Degree or equivalent from a recognized University and Bachelor Degree of Post Graduate Diploma or equivalent in Library Science from a recognized University or Institute With 2. 2 years Professional experience in a Library of under Central/State/Autunomous/Statutory Organization/PSU/ University or recognized research and education institution 3. Ability to use computers-Hand on experience in office application, spread sheets and presentations Desirable: Diploma in Computer Application from a recognized University or Institute
3	Librarian Grade III	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential: (i) Bachelor Degree in Library Science or Library and information service from a recognized University/Institution. OR B.Sc. Degree or equivalent from a recognised University and Bachelor Degree or Post Graduate Diploma or equivalent in Library Science from a

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					recognized University or Institute. With (ii) 2 years' professional experience in a library of under Central/State/Autonomous/Statutory organization/PSU/University or recognized research and educational institution. (iii) Ability to use computers-hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations. Desirable: Diploma in Computer Application from a recognized University or Institute.
4	Librarian Grade III	AllMS Guwahati	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential: 1. Bachelor's degree in Library Science or Library and Information Service from a recognised University/Institute Or B.Sc. Degree or equivalent from a recognized University and Bachelor Degree of Post Graduate Diploma or equivalent in Library Science from a recognized University or Institute With 2. 2 years Professional experience in a Library of under Central/State/Autunomous/Statutory Organization/PSU/ University or recognized research and education institution 3. Ability to use computers-Hand on experience in office application, spread sheets and presentations Desirable: Diploma in Computer Application from a recognized University or Institute
5	Librarian Grade III	AIIMS Jodhpur	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential: 1. Bachelor's degree in Library Science or Library and Information Service from a recognised University/Institute OR B.Sc. Degree or equivalent from a recognized University and Bachelor Degree of Post Graduate Diploma or equivalent in Library Science from a recognized University or Institute With 2. 2 years Professional experience in a Library of under Central/State/ Autonomous/Statutory Organization/PSU/ University or recognized research and education institution. 3. Ability to use computers-Hand on experience in office application, spread sheets and presentations Desirable: Diploma in Computer Application from a recognized University or Institute
6	Librarian Grade III	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential: 1. Bachelor's degree in Library Science or Library and Information Service from a recognised University/Institute Or B.Sc. Degree or equivalent from a recognized University and Bachelor Degree of Post Graduate Diploma or equivalent in Library Science from a recognized University or Institute With 2. 2 years Professional experience in a Library of under Central/State/Autunomous/Statutory Organization/PSU/ University or recognized research and education institution 3. Ability to use computers-Hand on experience in

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					office application, spread sheets and presentations Desirable : Diploma in Computer Application from a recognized University or Institute
7	Librarian Grade III	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential: i) Bachelor Degree in Library Science or Library and information Service from a recognized University/Institute. Or
					B.Sc. Degree or equivalent from a recognized University and Bachelor Degree or Post Graduate Diploma or equivalent in Library Science from a recognized University or Institute. With
					ii) 2 years' Professional experience in a Library of under Central/State/Autonomous/Statutory organization/PSU/University or recognized research and educational institution.
					iii) Ability to use computers-Hands on experience in office applications, spreadsheets and presentations. Desirable:
					Diploma in Computer Application from a recognized University or Institute.
8	Librarian Grade III/ Library & Information Assistant	AIIMS Deoghar	21-30 years	6	Essential 1) Bachelor's degree in Library Science or Library and Information Service from a recognised University/Institute Or
					B.Sc. Degree or equivalent from a recognized University and Bachelor Degree or Post Graduate Diploma or equivalent in Library Science from a recognized University or Institute
					with 2) 2 years Professional experience in a Library of under Central/State/Autunomous/Statutory Organization/PSU/ University or recognized
					research and education institution 3) Ability to use computers-Hand on experience in office application, spread sheets and presentations Desirable
					Diploma in Computer Application from a recognized University or Institute
9	Library & Information Assistant	AIIMS Awantipora	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential: - 1. Bachelor's Degree in a Library Science or Library and Information Service from a recognized University/Institute_x000D_ OR
					B.Sc Degree or equivalent from a recognized University and Bachelor Degree or Post Graduate Diploma equivalent in Library Science from a recognized University or Institute_x000D_ with
					2. 2 years experience in Library of under Central/State/Autonomous/Statutory Organization/PSU/University or recognized research and education Institution.
					3. Ability to use computers-Hand on experience in office application, spread sheets and presentations. Desirable Diploma in Computer Application from a recognized
10		of Paramedical	Not Exceeding 30	6	University/Institute. Essential: (i) Bachelor's Degree in Library Science or Library
	Assistant	and Nursing Sciences	years		and Information Science of a recognized University/Institute;

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
		(RIPANS), AIZAWAL			(ii) Two Years' professional experience in a Library under Central/State Government /Autonomous or Statutory organization/PSU/University or Recognized Research or Educational institution.
11	Library And Information Assistant (Librarian Grade III)	AIIMS Bathinda	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential 1) Bachelor's degree in Library Science or Library and Information Service from a recognised University/Institute Or
					B.Sc. Degree or equivalent from a recognized University and Bachelor Degree or Post Graduate Diploma or equivalent in Library Science from a recognized University or Institute 2) 2 years Professional experience in a Library of under Central/State/Autunomous/Statutory Organization/PSU/ University or recognized research and education institution 3) Ability to use computers-Hands on experience in office application, spread sheets and presentations
					Desirable Diploma in Computer Application from a recognized University or Institute
12	Library Attendant Grade II	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	Not exceeding 30 years	3	Essential Qualifications & Experience: i. Matriculation or Equivalent. li. Experience of having worked in Library for at least 2 years. Or
					Certificate in Library Science/Librarianship from a recognized institution.
13	Library Attendant Grade II	AIIMS Mangalagiri	Between 21- 30 Years	3	Essential: Certificate/ Diploma course in Library Science or Library and Information Service from a recognized University/Institute. Desirable: Ability to use computers- Hands on experience in office applications.
14	Library Information Assistant		Not more than 30 years (Relaxation of upper age limit as per the Govt. of India orders)	6	Essential: (i) Bachelor's degree in Library Science or Library and Information Science of a recognized University or Institute; and (ii) Two years professional experience in a Library under Central/State Government/ Autonomous or Statutory organization/PSU/University or Recognized Research or Educational Institution. Desirable: Diploma in Computer Application from a recognized University or Institute.
15	Library and Information Assistant	AIIMS Bibinagar	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential Qualifications: 1. Bachelor Degree in Library Science or Library and Information service from recognised University/Institute. OR B.Sc. Degree or equivalent from a recognized University and bachelor Degree or Post graduate Diploma or equivalent in Library Science from a recognized University or Institute. With 2. 2 year's professional experience in a library under Central/State/Autonomous/Statutory organization/PSU/University or recognized research and educational institution. 3. Ability to use computers hands on experience in office applications, Spread sheets and

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					presentations. Desirable: Diploma in Computer Application from a recognised University or Institution.
16	Library and Information Assistant	AIIMS Mangalagiri	Between 21- 30 Years	6	Essential: 1. Bachelor's degree in Library Science or Library and Information Service from a recognised University/Institute OR B.Sc. Degree or equivalent from a recognized University and Bachelor Degree of Post Graduate Diploma or equivalent in Library Science from a recognized University or Institute With 2. 2 years Professional experience in a Library of under Central/State/ Autonomous/Statutory Organization/PSU/ University or recognized research and education institution. 3. Ability to use computers-Hand on experience in office application, spread sheets and presentations Desirable: Diploma in Computer Application from a recognized University or Institute

19. Medical Record Officer/Junior Medical Record Officer/Medical Record Technicians/Coding Clerk

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Coding Clerk	AllMS Jodhpur	Between 18- 30 years of age	2	Essential: B.Sc (Medical Records) OR 10+2 (Science) from a recognized board with at least 6 month Diploma/Certificate course in Medical Record Keeping from a recognized Institute/University and 2 years' experience in Medical Record Keeping in a Hospital setup And Ability to use computers-Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations. Typing speed of 35 words per minute in Engish or 30 words per minute in Hindi.
2	Coding Clerk	AIIMS Patna	Between 18- 30 years of age	2	Essential: B.Sc. (Medical Records) Or 10+2 (Science) from a recognised board with at least 6-month Diploma/Certificate course in Medical Record Keeping from a recognized Institute/Unversity and 2 years'experience in Medical Record Keeping in a Hospital Setup And Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations. Typing speed of 35 words per minute in English or 30 words per minute in Hindi
3	Junior Medical Record Officer	AllMS Jodhpur	Between 21- 35 years of age	5	Essential: B.Sc. (Medical Records) Or 10+2 (Science) from a recognised board with at least 6 month Diploma/Certificate course in Medical Record Keeping from a recognized Institute/University having 2 years'experience in Medical Record Keeping in a Hospital Setup And Ability to use computers Hands on experience in

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					office applications, spread sheets and
					presentations. Typing Speed of 35 words per minute in English or 30 words per minute in Hindi.
4	Junior	AIIMS Patna	Between 21-	5	Essential:
	Medical Record		35 years of age		B.Sc. (Medical Records) Or
	Officer		age		10+2 (Science) from a recognised board with at
					least 6 month Diploma/Certificate course in Medical
					Record Keeping from a recognized Institute/University having 2 years'experience in
					Medical Record Keeping in a Hospital Setup
					And Ability to use computers Hands on experience in
					Ability to use computers Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and
					presentations. Typing Speed of 35 words per
5	Junior	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 21-	5	minute in English or 30 words per minute in Hindi. Essential:
	Medical	Allivis Rajkot	35 years	3	B.Sc. (Medical Records)
	Record				Or
	Officer				10+2 (Science) from a recognised board with at least 6-month Diploma/Certificate course in
					Medical Record Keeping from a recognized
					Institute/Unversity and 2 years'experience in Medical Record Keeping in a Hospital Setup
					And
					Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in
					office applications, spread sheets and presentations. Typing speed of 35 words per minute
					in English or 30 words per minute in Hindi
6	Junior Medical	AIIMS Vijaypur	Between 21- 35 years	5	Essential: B.Sc. (Medical Records)
	Record		33 years		Or
	Officer				10+2 (Science) from a recognised board with at
					least 6 month Diploma/Certificate course in Medical Record Keeping from a recognized
					Institute/University having 2 years'experience in
					Medical Record Keeping in a Hospital Setup And
					Ability to use computers Hands on experience in
					office applications, spread sheets and
					presentations. Typing Speed of 35 words per minute in English or 30 words per minute in Hindi.
7	Medical	AIIMS Jodhpur	Between 21-	6	Essential:
	Record Officer		35 years of age		Bachelor's Degree preferable with Science & Recognized University or Equivalent
			10 =		2. Should have done one year course in Medical
					Record from recognized Institution 3. Not less than 5 years of experience in organizing
					and maintenance of Medical records in not less
	NA a alt I	AUNAC De ter	Datus 24		than 200 Bedded Medical HospitaliInstitute.
8	Medical Record	AIIMS Patna	Between 21- 35 years of	6	Essential: i. Bachelor's Degree preferable with Science &
	Officer		age		Recognized University or Equivalent.
					li. Should have done one year course in Medical Record from recognized Institution.
					lii. Not less than 5 years of experience in organizing
					and maintenance of Medical Rocords in a not less
9	Medical	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 21-	6	than 200 Bedded Medical Hospital/Institute. Essential:
	Record		35 years of	_	i. Bachelors Degree preferable with Science &
	Officer		age		Recognized University or Equivalent. Ii. Should have done one year course in Medical
					Record from recognized Institution.
					lii. Not less than 5 years of experience in organizing

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					and maintenance of Medical records in a not less
10	NA adia al	AUNAC Datas	Detuces 10	4	than 200 bedded Medical hospital/Institute.
10	Medical Record	AIIMS Patna	Between 18- 30 years of	4	Essential: B.Sc. (Medical Records)
	Technician		age		Or
					10+2 (Science) from a recognised board with at
					least 6-month Diploma/Certificate course in
					Medical Record Keeping from a recognized
					Institute/University and 2 years'experience in Medical Record Keeping in a Hospital Setup
					And
					Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in
					office applications, spread sheets and
					presentations. Typing speed of 35 words per minute
11	Medical	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 18-	4	in English or 30 words per minute in Hindi Essential:
11	Record	Allivis Nacbarell	30 years of	4	B.Sc. (Medical Records)
	Technician		age		Or
					10+2 (Science) from a recognised board with at
					least 6 month Diploma/Certificate course in Medical
					Record Keeping from a recognized Institute/University and 2 years'experience in
					Medical Record Keeping in a Hospital Setup
					And
					Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in
					office applications, spread sheets and
					presentations. Typing speed of 35 words per minute in English or 30 words per minute in Hindi
12	Medical	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 18-	4	Essential:
	Record	, and the stage of	30 years	•	B.Sc. (Medical Records)
	Technician				Or
					10+2 (Science) from a recognised board with at
					least 6-month Diploma/Certificate course in Medical Record Keeping from a recognized
					Institute/Unversity and 2 years'experience in
					Medical Record Keeping in a Hospital Setup
13	Medical	AIIMS Guwahati	Between 18-	4	Essential:
	Record		30 years		B.Sc. (Medical Records)
	Technicians				Or 10+2 (Science) from a recognised board with at
					least 6-month Diploma/Certificate course in
					Medical Record Keeping from a recognized
					Institute/Unversity and 2 years'experience in
					Medical Record Keeping in a Hospital Setup
					And Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in
					office applications, spread sheets and
					presentations. Typing speed of 35 words per minute
					in English or 30 words per minute in Hindi
14	Medical	AllMS Nagpur	Between 18-	4	B.Sc. (Medical Records)
	Record Technicians		30 years		Or 10+2 (Science) from a recognised board with at
	. commotants				least 6-month Diploma/Certificate course in
					Medical Record Keeping from a recognized
					Institute/Unversity and 2 years'experience in
					Medical Record Keeping in a Hospital Setup
					And Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in
					office applications, spread sheets and
					presentations. Typing speed of 35 words per minute
					in English or 30 words per minute in Hindi
15	Medical	AIIMS Bibinagar	Between 18-	4	Essential:
	Records Technician		30 years		B.Sc. (Medical Records)
<u></u>	i Culliillidii	<u> </u>			Or

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					10+2 (Science) from a recognised board with at least 6-month Diploma/Certificate course in Medical Record Keeping from a recognized Institute/Unversity and 2 years'experience in Medical Record Keeping in a Hospital Setup And Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations. Typing speed of 35 words per minute
					in English or 30 words per minute in Hindi

20. Jr Scale Steno(Hindi)/Personal Assistant/PA to Principal(S)/Private Secretary/Stenographer

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Jr Scale Steno(Hindi)	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 21- 30 years	4	Essential 1) 12th class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University 2) Skill Test Norms Hindi shorthand at a speed of 64 wpm and transcription at a speed of 11 wpm and mistakes should not exceed 8% Desirable Excellent command over Hindi (Written and Spoken)
2	Personal Assistant	AllMS Deoghar	18-30 years	6	Essential: Degree from a recognized University Skill Test Norm: Dictation: 10 minutes @100wpm Transcription: 40 minutes English or 55 minutes Hindi on a computer Desirable: Diploma/Certificate in Secretarial Practice from a recognized Institute Excellent command over Hindi and English (Written and Spoken)
3	Personal Assistant	AIIMS Guwahati	Between 18- 30 years	6	Essential: 1. Degree from a recognized University 2. Skill Test Norm: Dictation: 10 minutes @100wpm Transcription: 40 minutes English or 55 minutes Hindi on a computer Desirable: Diploma/Certificate in Secretarial Practice from a recognized Institute Excellent command over Hindi and English (Written and Spoken)
4	Personal Assistant	AIIMS Nagpur	Between 18- 30 years	6	Essential: 1. Degree from a recognized University 2. Skill Test Norm: Dictation: 10 minutes @100wpm Transcription: 40 minutes English or 55 minutes Hindi on a computer Desirable: Diploma/Certificate in Secretarial Practice from a recognized Institute
5	Personal Assistant	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 18- 30 years	6	Essential: (i) Degree from a recognized University (ii) Skill Test Norm: Dictation: 10 minutes @100wpm Transcription: 40 minutes English or 55 minutes Hindi on a computer

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Desirable: Diploma/Certificate in Secretarial Practice from a recognized Institute Excellent command over Hindi and English (Written and Spoken)
6	Personal Assistant	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 18- 30 years	6	Essential: 1. Degree from a recognized University 2. Skill Test Norm: Dictation: 10 minutes @100wpm Transcription: 40 minutes English or 55 minutes Hindi on a computer Desirable: Diploma/Certificate in Secretarial Practice from a recognized Institute Excellent command over Hindi and English (Written and Spoken)
7	Personal Assistant	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential: (i) Degree from a recognized University (ii) Skill Test Norm: Dictation : 10 minutes @100wpm Transcription : 40 minutes English or 55 minutes Hindi on a computer Desirable : Diploma/Certificate in Secretarial Practice from a recognized Institute Excellent command over Hindi and English (Written and Spoken)
8	Personal Assistant	ICMR-RMRC, Bhubaneswar	Not exceeding 30 years	6	(i) Minimum three years Bachelor's degree in any discipline from a recognized University/Institution (ii) 120 word per minute speed in Shorthand(English or Hindi) (iii) Working knowledge of Computer (MS Office/Power Point)
9	Personal Assistant (S)	AIIMS Mangalagiri	Between 18- 30 Years	6	Essential: i. Degree from a recognized University. ii. Skill Test Norms: Dictation-10 Minutes @ 100WPM Transcription- 40 Minutes English or 55 Minutes Hindi on a Computer Desirable: Diploma/Certificate in Secretarial Practice from a recognized Institute. Excellent command over Hindi and English (written and spoken)
10	Personal Assistant/PA to Principal(S)	AIIMS Kalyani	Between 18- 30 years	6	Essential: (i) Degree from a recognized University. (ii) Skill Test Norms: Dictation: 10 Minutes @ 100 WPM Transcription – 40 Minutes English or 55 Minutes Hindi on a Computer. Desirable: Diploma/ Certificate in Secretarial Practice from a recognized Institute. Excellent command over Hindi and English (Written and spoken).
11	Private Secretary	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 18- 30 years	7	Essential 1. Degree from a recognized University 2. Skill Test Norms: Dicatation - 7 Minutes @ 120wpm and Transcription - 45 minutes English or 60 minutes Hindi on a Computer Desirable Diploma/Certificate in Secretarial Practice from a recognized Institute Excellent command over Hindi and English (Written and Spoken) Ability to use computers

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Desirable:
					Diploma in Secretarial Practice or equivalent.
13	Private Secretary Private Secretary	AIIMS Guwahati	18-30 years Between 18- 30 years	7	Essential 1. Degree from a recognized University 2. Skill Test Norms: Dicatation - 7 Minutes @ 120wpm and Transcription - 45 minutes English or 60 minutes Hindi on a Computer Desirable: Diploma/Certificate in Secretarial Practice from a recognized Institute Excellent command over Hindi and English (Written and Spoken) Ability to use computers Desirable: Diploma in Secretarial Practice or equivalent. Essential 1. Degree from a recognized University 2. Skill Test Norms: Dicatation - 7 Minutes @ 120wpm and Transcription - 45 minutes English or 60 minutes Hindi on a Computer Desirable: Diploma/Certificate in Secretarial Practice from a recognized Institute Excellent command over Hindi and English (Written and Spoken)
					Ability to use computers Desirable: Diploma in Secretarial Practice or equivalent.
14	Private Secretary	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 18- 30 years	7	Essential 1. Degree from a recognized University 2. Skill Test Norms: Dicatation - 7 Minutes @ 120wpm and Transcription - 45 minutes English or 60 minutes Hindi on a Computer Desirable Diploma/Certificate in Secretarial Practice from a recognized Institute Excellent command over Hindi and English (Written and Spoken) (iv) Ability to use computers Desirable: Diploma in Secretarial Practice or equivalent.
15	Stenographer	AIIMS Bibinagar	Between 18- 27 years	4	Essential: 1)12th class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University 2)Skill Test Norms: Dictation: 10 minutes @80wpm Transcription: 50 minutes English or 65 minutes Hindi on a computer Desirable Excellent command over Hindi and English (written and spoken)
16	Stenographer	AllMS Guwahati	Between 18- 27 years	4	Essential: 12th class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University Skill Test Norms: Dictation: 10 minutes @80wpm Transcription: 50 minutes English or 65 minutes Hindi on a computer Desirable Excellent command over Hindi and English (written and spoken)
17	Stenographer	AllMS Nagpur	Between 18- 27 years	4	1. 12th class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University 2. Skill Test Norms:

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Dictation: 10 minutes @80wpm Transcription: 50 minutes English or 65 minutes Hindi on a computer Desirable Excellent command over Hindi and English (written and spoken)
18	Stenographer	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18- 27 years (Relaxable upto 40 years for the employees of AIIMS)	4	Essential: (I) 12th Class pass or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University. (II) Skill Test Norms Dictation: 10 mts @ 80 W.P.M Transcription: 50 mts (English) & 65 mts (Hindi) (only on computers)
19	Stenographer	AllMS Patna	Between 18- 27 years	4	Essential: 12th class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University Skill Test Norms: Dictation: 10 minutes @80wpm Transcription: 50 minutes English or 65 minutes Hindi on a computer Desirable Excellent command over Hindi and English (written and spoken)
20	Stenographer	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 18- 27 years	4	Essential: (i) 12th Class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University. (ii) Skill Test Norms: Dictation-10 Minutes @ 80WPM Transcription-50 Minutes English or 65 Minutes Hindi on a Computer Desirable: Excellent command over Hindi and English (written and spoken)
21	Stenographer	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 18- 27 years	4	Essential: 12th class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University Skill Test Norms: Dictation: 10 minutes @80wpm Transcription: 50 minutes English or 65 minutes Hindi on a computer Desirable Excellent command over Hindi and English (written and spoken)
22		AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 18- 27 years	4	Essential: 12th class or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University Skill Test Norms: Dictation: 10 minutes @80wpm Transcription: 50 minutes English or 65 minutes Hindi on a computer Desirable Excellent command over Hindi and English (written and spoken)
23	Stenographer	Central Armed Police Forces Institute of Medical Sciences(CAPFIMS)	Between 18- 27 years (Relaxable upto 40 years in the case of employees of AIIMS- CAPFIMS)	4	Essential: (I) 12th Class pass or equivalent qualification from a recognized Board or University. (II) Skill Test Norms Dictation: 10 mts @ 80 W.P.M Transcription: 50 mts (English) & 65 mts (Hindi) (only on computers)

21. Medical Social Worker/Medical Social Service Officer Grade II/Medical Social Service Officer Grade II/Psychiatric Social Worker

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Medical	AIIMS Kalyani	Between 21-	7	Essential:
	Social Service Officer Gr. I	,	35 years		MA (Social Work)/MSW, with specialization in Medical Social Work, from a recognized University/Institution And
					2. 5 years' experience in a government or private sector hospital of minimum 200 beds Desirable Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations
2	Medical Social Service Officer Grade II	AIIMS Kalyani	Not Exceeding 35 years	6	Masters in Social Work from a recognized University/Institution And Experience in line with a Welfare or Health Agency Preferably dealing with Medical/Public Health Service. Desirable Specialization by experience or qualification or
					training in Medical Social Work including psychiatric Service.
3	Medical Social Service Officer Grade II	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 18- 35 years	6	Essential: 1. Master degree in Social Work from a recognized University/Institution 2. Experience in the line with a Welfare or Health Agency, preferably dealing with Medical Public/Health Service Desirable Speacialization, by experience or qualification or training in Medical Social Work including psychiatric services
4	Medical Social Welfare Officer Grade-II	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18- 35 years (Relaxable for the employees of AIIMS upto 5 years)	6	Essential: 1. Master degree in Social Work from a recognized University/Institution 2. Experience in the line with a Welfare or Health Agency, preferably dealing with Medical /Public Health Service Desirable Speacialization, by experience or qualification or training in Medical Social Work including psychiatric services
5	Medical Social Worker	AIIMS Deoghar	Between 18- 35 years	7	Essential: 1. MA (Social Work)/MSW, with specialization in Medical Social Work, from a recognized University/Institutiong And 2. 5 years' experience in a government or private sector hospital of minimum 500 beds in line with welfare or Health Agency, preferably dealing with Medical/Public Health Service Desirable Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations
6	Medical Social Worker	AIIMS Nagpur	Between 18- 35 years	7	MA (Social Work)/MSW, with specialization in Medical Social Work, from a recognized University/Institution And Social Work, from a recognized University/Institution And Social Work, from a recognized University/Institution And Social Work, from a recognized Institution Social Work of the second with Institution Medical/Public Health Service Desirable

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations
7	Medical Social Worker (MSW)	AIIMS Kalyani	Between 18- 35 years	7	MA (Social Work)/MSW, with specialization in Medical Social Work, from a recognized University/Institution And S years' experience in a government or private sector hospital of minimum 500 beds in line with welfare or Health Agency, preferably dealing with Medical/Public Health Service Desirable Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations
8	Medico Social Service Officer Grade I	AllMS Raipur	21-35 years	7	MA (Social Work)/MSW, with specialization in Medical Social Work, from a recognized University/Institution And Social Work from a recognized University/Institution And Social Work from a recognized University Institution And Social Work from a recognized University Institution Social Work from a recognized University Institution Institution Social Work from a recognized University Institution Institution Social Work from a recognized University Institution Social Work)/MSW, with specialization in Medical Work from a recognized University Institution Social Work, from a recognized University Institution Institution Social Work, from a recognized University Institution And Social Work, from a recognized University Institution Social Work, from a recognized Universi
9	Medico Social Worker cum Tutor	Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Puducherry	Up to 35 years	6	Masters degree in social work with specialization in Medical Social Work, from a recognized University/Institution or equivalent. Two years teaching experience in Medical Institute/Hospital.
10	Psychiatric Social Worker	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 18- 35 years	7	Essential: i) M.A. Or M.Sc. Degree in Psychology/ Psychiatric Social Work from a recognized Institute/University ii) Five years working experience in Vocational Guidance and counseling in Psychiatric Centre Desirable Specialization in Social Psychology
11	Psychiatric Social Worker	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 18- 35 years of age	7	Essential: i) M.A. Or M.Sc. Degree in Psychology/ Psychiatric Social Work from a recognized Institute/University ii) Five years working experience in Vocational Guidance and counseling in Psychiatric Centre Desirable Specialization in Social Psychology

22. Technical Officer (Dental)/(Dental Technician)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Technical	AIIMS	Between 21-	6	Essential:
	Officer	Bhubaneswar	35 years of		(i) 10+2 with science from a recognized
	(Dental)/		age		university/board
	(Dental				(ii) Diploma (minimum 2 years duration) from a
	Technician)				recognized Institution in Dental Hygiene; or Dental
					Mechanic; or Maxillo-facial prosthesis and
					Orthodontic appliances
					(iii) Registered as Dental Hygienist/Dental Mechanic
					with the Dental Council of India
					5 years' experience in the relevant field
2	Technical	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 21-	6	Essential:
	Officer		30 years		(i) 10+2 with science from a recognized
	(Dental)/				university/board
	(Dental				(ii) Diploma (minimum 2 years duration) from a
	Technician)				recognized Institution in Dental Hygiene; or Dental
					Mechanic; or Maxillo-facial prosthesis and

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Orthodontic appliances
					(iii) Registered as Dental Hygienist/Dental Mechanic
					with the Dental Council of India

23. Technical Officer

Opthalomogy(Refractionist)/Optometrist/Refractionist/Ophthalmic Assistant or Refractionist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications			
1	Ophthalmic Assistant or	Rural Health	Between	5				
	Refractionist	Training	18-27		Degree in optometry from a recognized			
		Centre,	years		Institution or Hostpital			
		Najafgarh			2. One year experience in the relevant field			
					OR			
					1. Diploma in optometry from a recognized			
					Institution or Hostpital			
					2. Two years experience in the relevant field			
2	Opthalmic Technician	AIIMS New	Between	6	(i) B.Sc. In Ophthalmic Techniques or equivalent			
	Grade-I	Delhi	18-30		from a recognized University/Institution.			
			years					
3	Optometrist	AIIMS Kalyani	Between	6	B.Sc. In Ophthalmic Techniques or equivalent			
			21-35		from a recognized University/Institution with 5			
			years		years' experience in the relevant field			
4	Optometrist	AIIMS Rajkot	Between	6	Essentiaql:			
			18-30		B.Sc. In Ophthalmic Techniques or equivalent			
			years		from a recognized University/Institution with 5			
					years' experience in the relevant field			
5	Optometrist/Refractionist	AIIMS Bhopal		6				
			18-30		1. 10+2/ Higher Secondary from a recognized			
			years		board with diploma in Optometry/Orthoptics. 2.			
					Should have working knowledge of computers.			
6	Technical Officer (Opthal)	AIIMS	Between	6	B.Sc. In Ophthalmic Techniques or equivalent			
	(Refractionist)	Bhubaneswar	21-35		from a recognized University/Institute with 5			
			years		years experience in the relevant field.			
7	Technical Officer	AIIMS Bhopal	Between	6				
	Ophthalmology		21-35		Essential:			
	(Refractionist)		years		a) B.Sc. In Ophthalmic Techniques or equivalent			
					from a recognized University/Institution with 5			
					years experience in the relevant filed.			
8	Technical Officer	AIIMS	Between	6	Essential:			
	Opthalomogy(Refractionist)	Rishikesh	21-30		B.Sc. In Ophthalmic Techniques or equivalent			
			years		from a recognized University/Institute.			

24. Technician (Radiotherapy)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Technician	AIIMS	Between 21-35	6	Essential: -
	(Radiology)	Awantipora	years		1. B.Sc (Hons) (3 years course) in
					Radiotherapy/Radiology from a recognized
					University/Institution.
					OR_x000D_
					Diploma in Radiotherapy/Radiology from a
					recognized University/Institution. with 2 years
					experience.
					Desirable
					Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in
					office application spread sheets and presentations.

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
2	Technician	AIIMS	Between 21-35	6	Essential: -
	(Radiotherapy)	Awantipora	years		1. B.Sc (Hons) (3 years course) in
					Radiotherapy/Radiology from a recognized
					University/Institution.
					OR
					Diploma in Radiotherapy/Radiology from a
					recognized University/Institution. with 2 years
					experience.
					Desirable
					Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office application spread sheets and presentations.
3	Technician	AUNAC Kalyani	Between 21-35	6	Essential:
3	(Radiotherapy)	AIIMS Kalyani	years	O	B.Sc (Hons) (3 Years Course) in Radiography from a
	(Nadiotriciapy)		years		recognized University/Institution.
					Or
					Diploma in Radiography/Radiology from a
					recognized institution with 2 years experience.
					Desired:
					Ability to use computes - Hands on experience in
					office applications, spread sheets and
					presentations.
4	Technician	AIIMS New	30	6	Essential:
	(Radiotherapy)	Delhi	years(Relaxable		B.Sc. in Radiotherapy Technology (03 years course)
			upto 40 years		or equivalent from a recognized University or
			in the case of		Institute approved by Atomic Energy Regulatory
			employees of AIIMS, New		Board with 02 years' experience in operating Radiotherapy equipment in an established centre.
			Delhi)		Or
			J 5,		Diploma in Radiotherapy Technology (02 years
					course) or equivalent from a recognized institution
					approved by Atomic Energy Regulatory Board with
					03 years' experience in operating Radiotherapy
					eqipment in an established centre.
5	Technician	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 21-35	6	Essential:
	(Radiotherapy)		years		B.Sc in Radiotherapy Technology (03 years course)
					or equivalent from a recognised university or
					Institute approved by Atomic Energy Regulatory Board with 02 years' experience in operating
					Radiotherapy equipment's in an established
					centre.
					OR
					Diploma in Radiotherapy Technology (02 years
					couse) or equivalent from a recognised Institution
					approved by Atomic energy Regulatory Board with
					03 years' experience in operating Radiotherapy
					equipment's in an established centre.
6	Technician	AIIMS Rishikesh		6	Essential:
	(Radiotherapy)		30 years		B.Sc. in Radiotherapy Technology (03 years course)
					or equivalent from a recognized University or
					Institute approved by AERB with 02 years' experience in operating Radiotherapy equipment
					in an established centre.
					Or
					Diploma in Radiotherapy Technology (02 years
					course) or equivalent from a recognized institution
					approved by AERB with 03 years' experience in
					operating Radiotherapy eqipment in an
					established centre.

25. Technician (Radiology)/Radiographic Technician Grade-I/X-Ray Technician (Radio-Diagnosis)/X-Ray Technician (Radiotherapy)/Dark Room Assistant

Dark Room Assistant	C 21	De et Alessa	la de	Age	Pay	Qualifications
Shubaneswar 21-30 recognized institution with 1 year experience age experience exper				Limit	Level	
Radiographic Technician Grade AlIMS Rishikesh Setween 21-35 Sec. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institute/University or Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute/University or Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute/University or Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable : Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations Section Sect	1	Dark Room Assistant			4	
2 Radiographic Technician Grade I AliMS Rishikesh Between 6 age			biiubaiieswai			
21-35 years of age				-		
years of age Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations Between 21-35	2	Radiographic Technician Grade I	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between	6	
age Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations AliMS Bhopal Between 21-35 years Radiographic Technician Grade I AliMS Guwahati Between 21-35 years Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience besirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations Essential: 3. S.C. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute on the 2 years' experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 5. Radiographic Technician Grade I AliMS Raipur 21-35 years 6. Radiographic Technician Grade I AliMS Raipur 21-35 years 6. Radiographic Technician Grade I AliMS Raipur 21-35 years 6. Radiographic Technician Grade I AliMS Raipur 21-35 years 7. Radiographic Technician Grade I AliMS Raipur 21-35 years 8. S.C. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 8. S.C. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized university or Diploma in Radiography fr						
Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 8. Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) AlIMS Kalyani Between Computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 8 Essential: B.S.C. (Hons) (3 Years Course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution with 2 years' experience				-		
Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: AlliMS Bhopal Radiographic Technician Grade I AlliMS Bhopal Between 21-35 years Between 21-35 years Between 32-35 years AlliMS Guwahati Between 21-35 years AlliMS Guwahati Between 32-35 years AlliMS Guwahati Between 4 AlliMS Guwahati Between 5 years AlliMS Raipur 21-35 years Between 6 AlliMS Raipur 8-3-35 years AlliMS Raipur 8-3-35 years AlliMS Raipur 8-3-35 years AlliMS Raipur 9-3-35 years Alli				age		
Radiographic Technician Grade I Alims Bhopal Between 21-35 years Alims Guwahati Between 21-35 years Alims Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience university/Institution with 2 years experience university in the proposed						
Between Street Between Between Between Between Street Between Betwee						
Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 8 Radiographic Technician Grade I AliMS Bhopal Between 21-35 years Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 8 Radiographic Technician Grade I AliMS Guwahati Between 6 Essential: B.S.C. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 8 Radiographic Technician Grade I Alims Raipur 21-35 years Fadiographic Technician Grade I Alims Raipur 21-35 years Alims Raipur 21-35 G B.S.C. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations Alims Raipur Alims Raipur 21-35 years G B.S.C. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations Between 6 Essential: B.S.C. (Hons) (3 years Course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution.						·
Radiographic Technician Grade I AllMS Guwahati Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution with 2 years experience.						
Sheets and presentations Alims Bhopal Between 6 B.S.c. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute/University or Desirable : Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations Between Cor Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Cor Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Cor Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable : Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations S.S.c. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable : Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations S.S.c. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable : Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations S.S.c. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable : Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations S.S.c. (Hons) (3 Years Course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma						
21-35 years Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations Essential: Bestween 6 21-35 years Radiographic Technician Grade I AlIMS Guwahati Between 6 21-35 years Bestwein 6 Bestween 6 Bestwein 6 Bestwein 6 Bestwein 6 Bestwein 6 Bestwein 7 Bestwein 7 Bestwein 8 Bestwein 8 Bestwein 8 Bestwein 9						
years Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable : Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations Essential: Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable : Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations S.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable : Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations S.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable : Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations S.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized university/institution. Or Or Radiography from a recognized university/institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized university/institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized university/institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized university/institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized university/institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized university/institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized university/institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized university/institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized university/institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized university/institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized university/institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a Desirable Desirable Desirable Desirable Desirable Desirable Desirable Desirable Desir	3	Radiographic Technician Grade I	AIIMS Bhopal		6	
A Radiographic Technician Grade AllMS Guwahati Between Separation Separ						
Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: AllMS Guwahati Radiographic Technician Grade I AllMS Guwahati Between 6 21-35 years Years Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution with 2 years experience.				years		
recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations AlIMS Guwahati Between 21-35 years Radiographic Technician Grade I AlIMS Guwahati Between 21-35 years Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations AlIMS Raipur Sears Alims Raipur Alims						
Desirable : Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations						
Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations AlIMS Guwahati Between 21-35 years AliMS Guwahati Between 21-35 years Adiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations AliMS Raipur 21-35 years Between 21-35 years AliMS Kalyani Between 21-35 years Alims Kalyan						
Radiographic Technician Grade AlIMS Guwahati Between 21-35 years Essential: B.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable : Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations S.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations S.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations S.Sc. (Hons) (3 Years Course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized Institution with 2 years experience.						
Sheets and presentations Sheets and presentations						
Alims Guwahati Between 21-35 years Alims Guwahati Between 21-35 years Alims Guwahati Between 21-35 years B.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institute/On with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations Alims Raipur 21-35 years Alims Raipur 21-35 years B.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations Fechnician (Radiology) Alims Kalyani Between 21-35 years Fechnician (Radiology) Alims Kalyani Between 21-35 years G. Essential: B.Sc. (Hons) (3 years Course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						
years Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 5 Radiographic Technician Grade I AIIMS Raipur 21-35 years 6 B.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) AIIMS Kalyani Between 21-35 years 6 Essential B.Sc (Hons) (3 Years Course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.	4	Radiographic Technician Grade I	AIIMS Guwahati	Between	6	Essential:
Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 5 Radiographic Technician Grade I AllMS Raipur 21-35 years 6 B.S.C. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) AllMS Kalyani Between 21-35 years 6 Essential: B.S.C (Hons) (3 Years Course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						
Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations				years		= : : : :
recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 5 Radiographic Technician Grade I AIIMS Raipur 21-35 Years 6 B.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) AIIMS Kalyani Between 21-35 Years 4 Essential: B.Sc (Hons) (3 Years Course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						
experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations B.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) AlIMS Kalyani Between 21-35 years 6 Essential: B.Sc (Hons) (3 Years Course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						Diploma in Radiography from a
Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 5 Radiographic Technician Grade I Alims Raipur 21-35 years 6 B.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) Alims Kalyani Between 21-35 years 6 Essential: B.Sc (Hons) (3 Years Course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						_
Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 5 Radiographic Technician Grade I AlIMS Raipur 21-35						·
experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 5 Radiographic Technician Grade I AIIMS Raipur 21-35 years 6 B.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) AIIMS Kalyani Between 21-35 years Between 21-35 years Between Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						
Radiographic Technician Grade I AIIMS Raipur 21-35 years 6 B.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) AIIMS Kalyani Between 21-35 years B.Sc (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						
years Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations Fechnician (Radiology) Alims Kalyani Between 21-35 years Between 21-35 years Between 3 Between 4 Cor Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.			_	_		·
Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) AIIMS Kalyani Between 6 Essential: 21-35 B.Sc (Hons) (3 Years Course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.	5	Radiographic Technician Grade I	AIIMS Raipur		6	
Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) AIIMS Kalyani Between 6 Essential: B.Sc (Hons) (3 Years Course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.				years		
recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) AlIMS Kalyani Between 21-35 years Between 21-35 years Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						-
experience Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) AlIMS Kalyani Between 21-35 years Between 21-35 years Between 21-35						
Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) AlIMS Kalyani Between 21-35 years Between Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						= -
Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) AlIMS Kalyani Between 21-35 years Between Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						·
experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations 6 Technician (Radiology) Alims Kalyani Between 21-35 years Between 8 Essential: Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						
6 Technician (Radiology) AIIMS Kalyani Between 6 Essential: 21-35 B.Sc (Hons) (3 Years Course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						experience in office applications, spread
21-35 B.Sc (Hons) (3 Years Course) in years Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.		Tankatatan (Dadia)	AUDAC IV-1	D - t		
years Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.	6	i ecnnician (Kadiology)	AIIIVIS Kalyani		6	
University/Institution. Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						
Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years experience.						
recognized institution with 2 years experience.						Or
experience.						
						_
ı ı l lDesired:						Desired:
Ability to use computes - Hands on				<u> </u>		

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations.
7	Technician (Radiology)	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18-30 years	6	Essential: B.Sc. (Hons.) in Radiography or B.Sc. Radiography (3 years course) from a recognized University / Institution.
8	Technician (Radiology)	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 21-35 years	6	Essential: B.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized Institute/University Or Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desirable Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations
9	Technician(Radiology)/Radiographic Technician Grade-I	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 21-35 years of age	6	Essential: B.Sc. (Hons) (3 years course) in Radiography from a recognized University/Institution. OR Diploma in Radiography from a recognized institution with 2 years' experience Desired: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations.
10	Technicians (Radiology)	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 18-30 years	6	B.Sc. (Hons.) in Radiography or B.Sc. Radiography 3 years course from a recognized University/Institution.
11	X-Ray Technician (Radio-Diagnosis)	Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Puducherry	Up to 30 years	6	Essential: 1) B.Sc.in Radiography/Medical Imaging Technology or equivalent (3 years course) from a recognized Institution/University 2) Two year's experience in operating radio diagnosis equipment in an established Institute/Hospital/Imaging centre.
12	X-Ray Technician (Radiotherapy)	Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Puducherry	Up to 30 years	6	Essential: 1) B.Sc in Radiation Technology or B.Sc.in Radiography technology from a recognized Institution/University 2) AERB e-LORA Registration with 2 years experience in operating radiotherapy equipment in an established centre.

26. Perfusionist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Perfusionist		Between 18- 30 years	6	(i) B.Sc degree from a recognized University. (ii) Certificate in Perfusion Technology(awarded by a recognized Institution/Association /Authority (such as Association of Thoracic and Cardio Vascular Surgeons of India) after a training in a Centre with atleast one year experience in Clinical Perfusion. Desirable: Working experience in clinical perfusion.

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
2	Perfusionist	AIIMS Kalyani	Between 18- 30 years	6	Essential: (i) B.Sc degree from a recognized University. (ii) Certificate in Perfusion Technology (awarded by a recognized Institution/Association /Authority (such as Association of Thoracic and Cardio Vascular Surgeons of India) after a training in a Centre with atleast one year experience in Clinical Perfusion. Desirable: Working experience in clinical perfusion.
3	Perfusionist	AllMS Mangalagiri	Between 18- 30 Years	6	Essential: 1. B.Sc. Degree from a recognised University 2. Certificate in Perfusion Technology (awarded by a recognised institution/Association/Authority such as Association of thoracic and Cardio Vascular Surgeons of India) after a training in a Centre with at least one year experience in Clinical Perfusion Desirable: Working Experience in Clinical Perfusion
4	Perfusionist		Between 18- 30 years (Relaxable upto 40 years for the employees of AIIMS)	6	(i) B.Sc degree from a recognized University. (ii) Certificate in Perfusion Technology(awarded by a recognized Institution/Association /Authority (such as Association of Thoracic and Cardio Vascular Surgeons of India) after training in a Centre with atleast one year experience in Clinical Perfusion.
5	Perfusionist	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 18- 30 years	6	Essential: (i) B.Sc. degree from a recognized University. (ii) Certificate in Perfusion Technology (awarded by a recognized Institution/Association /Authority (such as Association of Thoracic and Cardio Vascular Surgeons of India) after a training in a Centre with at least one year experience in Clinical Perfusion. Desirable: Working experience in clinical perfusion.

27. Embryologist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Embryologist	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 21- 35 years	6	Essential: Post-graduate in clinical embryology (graduated with full time program with minimum four semesters) from a recognized University with additional three years of human ART Laboratory experiences in handling human gametes and embryos; OR Ph.D. holder full-time Ph.D. project shall be related to clinical Embroyology or assisted reproductive technology or fertility) from a recognized university with an additional one year of human ART laboratory experience in handling human gametes and embroyos; OR Medical graduate (MBBS) or Veterinary graduate(BVSc) with a post-graduate degree in Clinical Embryology (full-time program) from a recognized University with additional two years of ART laboratory experience in handling human gametes and embryos. OR Post-graduate in life sciences or Biotechnology with a minimum on one year of on-site, fulltime clinical embryology certified training in addition to four

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					years' experience in handling human gametes and embryos in a registered ART level 2 clinic.
2	Embryologist	AllMS Nagpur	Between 21- 35 years	6	Essential: Post-graduate in clinical embryology (graduated with full time program with minimum four semesters) from a recognized University with additional three years of human ART Laboratory experiences in handling human gametes and embryos; OR Ph.D. holder full-time Ph.D. project shall be related to clinical Embroyology or assisted reproductive technology or fertility) from a recognized university with an additional one year of human ART laboratory experience in handling human gametes and embroyos; OR Medical graduate (MBBS) or Veterinary graduate(BVSc) with a post-graduate degree in Clinical Embryology (full-time program) from a recognized University with additional two years of ART laboratory experience in handling human gametes and embryos. OR Post-graduate in life sciences or Biotechnology with a minimum on one year of on-site, fulltime clinical embryology certified training in addition to four years' experience in handling human gametes and embryos in a registered ART level 2 clinic.

28. Assistant Security Officer/Assistant Fire Officer

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Assistant Fire Officer	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 18- 30 years	6	Essential. 1. Degree of a recognized University or equivalent and; 2. Following Physical Standards: (a) Height - 170 cms. Minimum (Relaxable by 5 cms only for residents of hill areas) (b) Chest- 81 cms (85 cms after expansion) (Relaxable by 5 cms only for residents of hill areas) (c) Should possess sound health free from defect/deformity/disease. Vision in both eyes should be 6/12 (without glasses). There should be no colour blindness (Candidates claiming relaxation in height and chest will have to produce the certificate to this effect from the competent authority viz. Deputy Commissioner/ Distt. magistrate/ Tehsildars for their places of residence) (d) Experience for at least 5 years in keeping security preferably in a hospital institution of repute Desirable: Armed Forces personnel of the rank of Subedar or Inspectors of Police from Civil/Para Military Forces.
2	Assistant Security Officer	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 18- 30 years	6	Essential. 1. Degree of a recognized University or equivalent and; 2. Following Physical Standards: (a) Height - 170 cms. Minimum (Relaxable by 5 cms only for residents of hill areas) (b) Chest- 81 cms (85 cms after expansion) (Relaxable by 5 cms only for residents of hill areas) (c) Should possess sound health free from

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					defect/deformity/disease. (d) Vision in both eyes should be 6/12 (without glasses). (e)There should be no colour blindness (Candidates claiming relaxation in height and chest will have to produce the certificate to this effect from the competent authority viz. Deputy Commissioner/ Distt. magistrate/ Tehsildars for their places of residence) Desireable: Experience for at least 5 years in keeping security preferably in a hospital institution of repute Armed Forces personnel of the rank of Subedar or Inspectors of Police from Civil/Para Military Forces.
3	Assistant Security Officer	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 18- 30 years	6	Essential. 1. Degree of a recognized University or equivalent and; 2. Following Physical Standards: (a) Height - 170 cms. Minimum (Relaxable by 5 cms only for residents of hill areas) (b) Chest- 81 cms (85 cms after expansion) (Relaxable by 5 cms only for residents of hill areas) (c) Should possess sound health free from defect/deformity/disease. (d) Vision in both eyes should be 6/12 (without glasses). (e) There should be no colour blindness (Candidates claiming relaxation in height and chest will have to produce the certificate to this effect from the competent authority viz. Deputy Commissioner/ Distt. magistrate/ Tehsildars for their places of residence) Desireable: Experience for at least 5 years in keeping security preferably in a hospital institution of repute Armed Forces personnel of the rank of Subedar or Inspectors of Police from Civil/Para Military Forces.

29. Fire Technician/Security Cum Fire Assistant

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Fire Technician	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 18- 27 years	4	10+2 from a recognized Board/University (Relaxable up to class 10 in the case of Ex-Serviceman who have excellent record and have passed third class examination of the Services) Following Physical Standards: a) Height: 167 cm and Chest: 80 cm with an expansion of 5 cm (For residents of hill areas height may be 162 cm, Chest - 76 cm with an expansion of 5 cm) b) Should possess sound health free from defect/deformity/disease c) Vision in both eyes should be 6/12 (without glasses) d) There should be no color blindness (Candidate claiming relaxation in height and chest will have to produce the certificate to this effect from the competent authority viz. Deputy Commissioner/Distt. Magistrates/Tehsildars of their places of residency) Note: The standards of Physical Efficiency test may be relaxed by the Director(AIIMS) in the case of EX-Servicemen only

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Desirable: (i) Service in the Armed Forces/Para Military Forces/Police (ii) Experience of performing security duties, preferably in a hospital of reputes
2	Fire Technician	AliMS Raebareli	Between 18- 27 years	4	10+2 from a recognized Board/University (Relaxable up to class 10 in the case of Ex-Serviceman who have excellent record and have passed third class examination of the Services) Following Physical Standards: a) Height: 167 cm and Chest: 80 cm with an expansion of 5 cm (For residents of hill areas height may be 162 cm, Chest - 76 cm with an expansion of 5 cm) b) Should possess sound health free from defect/deformity/disease c) Vision in both eyes should be 6/12 (without glasses) d) There should be no color blindness (Candidate claiming relaxation in height and chest will have to produce the certificate to this effect from the competent authority viz. Deputy Commissioner/Distt. Magistrates/Tehsildars of their places of residency) Desirable: (i) Service in the Armed Forces/Para Military Forces/Police (ii) Experience of performing security duties, preferably in a hospital of reputes
3	Fire Technician	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 18- 27 years	4	Essential: 1) Matriculation from a recognized Board/University (Relaxable up to middle standard in the case of Ex-Serviceman who have excellent record and have passed third class examination of the Services) 2) Following Physical Standards: a) Height: 167 cm b) Chest: 80 cm Provided that for residents of hill areas height may be 162 cm, Chest - 76 cm with an expansion of 5 cm) 3) Qualifying a test in Physical Efficiency Desirable: (i) Service in the Armed Forces/Para Military Forces/Police (ii) Experience of performing security duties, preferably in a hospital of reputes
4	Security Cum Fire Assistant	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18- 30 years (Relaxable upto 40 years for the employees of AIIMS)	2	Essential: (i) Matriculation from a recognized Board/ University; (Relaxable upto Middle Standard pass in the case of Ex-servicemen who have excellent record and have passed third class examination of the services.) (ii) Following Physical standards a) Height: 167 cms b) Chest: 80 cms Provided that for residents of hill areas height may be 162 cms. Chest-76 cms with an expansion of 5 cms. (iii) Qualifying a test in Physical Efficiency Desirable: (i) Service in the Armed Forces / Para-Military Forces/ Police.

S.No. Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
				(ii) Experience of performing security duties,
				preferably in a hospital of repute.

30. Physiotherapist/Junior Physiotherapist//Multi Rehabilitation Worker(Physiotherapist)/Demonstrator (Physiotherapy)

		•		Pay	Qualifications
S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Level	•
1	Demonstrator (Physiotherapy)	Regional Institute of Paramedical and Nursing Sciences (RIPANS), AIZAWAL	Not Exceeding 30 years	6	Essential: BPT/B.Th./B.P.Th from a recognized Institution. Desirable: Master's Degree in the concerned subject from a recognized University.
2	Jr. Physiotherapist	AlIMS Mangalagiri	Between 21- 30 Years	6	Essential: 1. 10+2 in Science (Physics, Chemistry and Biology) 2. Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University 3. 2 Years' Experience Registered with the Physiotherapy Council
3	Junior Physiotherapist	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 21- 30 years	6	1. 10+2 in Science (Physics, Chemistry and Biology) 2. Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University 3. 2 Years' Experience Registered with the Physiotherapy Council
4	Junior Physiotherapist	AIIMS Kalyani	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential: 1. 10+2 in science (Physics, Chemistry and Biology) And 2.Bachelor Degree in Physiotherapy from recognised University/Institute. 3. 2 year's professional experience registered with the Physiotherapy council.
5	Junior Physiotherapist	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18- 30 years (Relaxable upto 40 years for the employees of AIIMS)	6	(i) Inter(Science) (ii) Degree in Physiotherapy
6		AIIMS Rajkot	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential: 1. 10+2 in Science (Physics, Chemistry and Biology) 2. Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University 3. 2 Years' Experience Registered with the Physiotherapy Council
7	Multi Rehabilitation Worker(Physiotherapist)	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	age	6	Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University with 2 years experience OR Diploma in Rehabilitation with 5 years experience. Registered with the Physiotherapy council.
8	Multi Rehabilitation Worker(Physiotherapist)	AIIMS Patna	Between 21- 30 Years of age	6	Essential: Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University with 2 years' experience Or,

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Diploma in Rehabilitation with 5 years' experience. Registered with the Physiotherapy Council.
9	Multi-Rehabilitation Worker (Physiotherapist)	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 21- 30 years	6	i) Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University with 2 Years' experience Or Diploma in Rehabilitation with 5 years experience ii) Registered with the Physiotherapy council
10	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 21- 30 years	6	1. 10+2 in Science (Physics, Chemistry and Biology) and 2. Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University 3. 2 years experience Registered with the Physiotherapy Council
11	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	Between 21- 30 years of age	6	i)10+2 in Science (Physics, Chemistry and Biology) and; ii) Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University iii) 2 years experience Registered with the Physiotherapy Council
12	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Deoghar	Between 21-30 years(Upper age relaxable for Government Servant including AlIMS staff up to 40 years in accordance with the instructions or, orders issued by the Central Government".	7	Essential: 1. 10+2 with science (Physics, Chemistry and Biology) and 2. Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University 3) 2 years experience. Registered with the Physiotherapy council.
13	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Guwahati	Between 21- 30 years	6	Essential: 1. 10+2 in Science (Physics, Chemistry and Biology) and 2. Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University 3. 2 years experience Registered with the Physiotherapy Council
14	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Patna	Between 21- 30 years of age	6	Essential: (i) 10+2 in Science (Physics, Chemistry and Biology) and; (ii) Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University (iii) 2 years' experience registered with the Physiotherapy council
15	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 21- 30 years of age	6	 (i) 10+2 in Science(Physics, Chemistry and Biology) and; (ii) Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University (iii) 2 years experience Registered with the Physiotherapy council
16	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Raipur	21-30 years	6	1. 10+2 in Science (Physics, Chemistry and Biology)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
17	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Vijaypur	Between 21- 30 years of age	6	and 2. Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University 3. 2 years experience Registered with the Physiotherapy Council Essential: (i) 10+2 in Science (Physics, Chemistry and Biology) and; (ii) Bachelor's Degree in Physiotherapy from a recognized Institute/University (iii) 2 years' experience registered with the Physiotherapy council

31. Driver Ordinary Grade

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Driver	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 18-	2	i) 10 pass from a recognised Board
	(Ordinary		27 years		ii) LMV and HMV Commercial License
	Grade)				iii) 2 years' experience of driving commercial vehicle
2	Driver	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 18-	2	Essential:
	(Ordinary		27 years		(i) 10 pass from a recognised Board.
	Grade)				(ii) LMV and HMV commercial license.
					(iii) 2 years' experience of driving commercial
					vehicle.
3	Driver	AIIMS New Delhi	30 years	2	Essential:
	Ordinary		(Relaxable		(i) Valid Driving License for driving heavy Vehicles
	Grade		for		(ii) Knowledge of Motor Mechanism.
			employees		(iii) Experience 3 years
			of AIIMS		(iv) Pass in 10th Standard
			upto 40		Desirable:
			years)		3 years service as Home Guard/Civil volunteer

32. Junior Medical Record Officer (Receptionists)/Receptionist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Junior Medical Record Officer (Receptionists)	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 21-35 years	5	Essential: Degree in Mass Communication/ Hospital management from a recognized University/ Institute. and Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations.
2	Junior Medical Record Officer (Receptionist)	AIIMS Patna	Between 21-35 years of age	5	Essential: Degree in Mass Communication/Hospital Administration/Hospitality Management from a recongized University/Institute. And Ability to use computers Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations.
3	Junior Medical Record Officer(Receptionist)	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 21-35 years of age	5	Essential: Degree in Mass Communication/ Hospital management from a recognized University/ Institute. and Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					presentations.
4	Receptionist	AIIMS Jodhpur	Between 21-35 years of age	5	Essential: Degree in Mass Communication/Hospital Administration/Hospitality Management from a recongized University/Institute. And Ability to use computers Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations.
5	Receptionist	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18-30 years (Relaxable upto 40 years for the employees of AIIMS)	5	Essential: (i) Degree from a recognized University (ii) Post-graduate Diploma in Journalism / Public Relation. Desirable: (i) Experience in public Relations/ Publications / Printing / Publishing. (ii) Exposure to working on Personal computer

33. Junior Warden (House Keepers)/Warden (Hostel Warden)/Hostel Warden

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Hostel Warden	AIIMS Bilaspur	Between 30- 45 years	6	Essential: 1.Graduate from a recognized University/Institute 2.Diploma/Certificate in House Keeping/Material Management/Public Relations/Estate Management Possessing two years experience of handling hostels in Government/Reputed Organization
2	Junior Warden (House Keepers)	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 30- 45 years	2	Graduate from a recognized University/Institute Question 2. 2 years experience as a Jr. Warden or equivalent in any college
3	Junior Warden (House Keepers)	AllMS Deoghar	Between 30- 45 years	2	Graduate from a recognized University or eqivalent Z. 2 years experience as a Jr. Warden or equivalent in any college
4	Junior Warden (House Keepers)	AllMS Nagpur	Between 30- 45 years	2	Essential: 1. Graduate from a recognized University or equivalent. 2. 2 years experience as a Jr. Warden or equivalent in any college
5	Junior Warden (House Keepers)	AIIMS Patna	Between 30- 45 years	2	Essential: 1. Graduate from a recognized University or equivalent. 2. 2 years experience as a Jr. Warden or equivalent in any college
6	Junior Warden (House Keepers)	AllMS Raebareli	Between 30- 45 years	2	Graduate from a recognised University or equivalent. Two years' experience as a Jr. Warden or equivalent in any College.
7	Junior Warden (House Keepers)	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 30- 45 years	2	Essential: 1. Graduate from a recognized University/Institute 2. 2 years experience as a Jr. Warden or equivalent in any college
8	Junior Warden (Male)	AllMS Guwahati	Between 30- 45 years	2	Essential: 1. Graduate from a recognized University/Institute 2. 2 years experience as a Jr. Warden or equivalent in any college
9	Warden (Hostel Warden)	AllMS Guwahati	Between 30- 45 years	6	Essential: 1.Graduate from a recognized University/Institute 2.Diploma/Certificate in House Keeping/Material Management/Public Relations/Estate Management

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Possessing two years experience of handling hostels in Government/Reputed Organization
10	Warden (Hostel Warden)	AIIMS Patna	Between 30- 45 years	6	Essential: 1.Graduate from a recognized University/Institute 2.Diploma/Certificate in House Keeping/Material Management/Public Relations/Estate Management Possessing two years experience of handling hostels in Government/Reputed Organization
11	Warden (Hostel Warden)	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 30- 35 years	6	Essential: 1) Graduate from a recognized University/Institute 2) Diploma/Certificate in House Keeping/Material Management/Public Relations/Estate Management Possessing two years experience of handling hostels in Government/Reputed Organization

34. Senior Nursing Officer (Staff Nurse Grade-I)/Staff Nurse Grade-I (Sr. Nursing Officer)/Multi Purpose Worker

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Multi Purpose Worker	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18 to 30 years (Relaxable for employees of AIIMS upto 40 years)	4	Essential 1. Matriculation or its equivalent from a recognized Board/School 2. Multipurpose Health Worker course from a recognized Institution/School OR Vocational Higher Secondary with Multipurpose Health Worker Course from a recognized School/Board OR Matric or its equivalent from a recognized Board/School. Certificate of Auxiliary Nurse & Midwife with recognized State Nursing Council Must have been registered as Auxiliary Nurse, Midwife with recognized State Nursing Council. OR Matric or its equivalent from a recognized Board/School. Female Multipurpose worker Course from a recognized Institution. OR ANM course under 10+2 vocational scheme from a recognized Board as per Syllabus prescribed by the Central Board of Secondary Education or its equivalent and Indian Nursing Council.
2	Senior Nursing Officer	AllMS Bhubaneswar	Between 21- 35 years	8	Essential: (i) B.Sc. Nursing (4 year course) from a recognised institute/University. OR B.Sc. (Post-certificate) or equivalent such as B.Sc. Nursing (Post-basic) (2year course) from a recognised institute/University. (ii) Should be registered with the Indian Nursing Council/State Nursing Council Experience Three years of experience as Staff Nurse Grade-II in a minimum 100 bedded hospital/healthcare institute. Desirable: Ability to use computers- Hands on experience in Office applications, spread sheets and presentations.

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
3	Senior Nursing Officer	AllMS Nagpur	Between 21- 35 years	8	i) B.Sc. Nursing (4 Years Course) from an Indian Nursing Council recognised Institute/University Or B.Sc. (Post-Certificate) or equivalent such as B.Sc. Nursing (Post-Basic) from an Indian Nursing Council recognized Institute/University. ii) Registered as Nurses & Midwife in State/Indian Nursing Council. Experience:
					B.Sc Nursing/B.Sc. (Post Certificate)/ B.Sc. Nursing (Post Basic) in a minimum 200 bedded Hospital/Healthcare Institute.
4	Senior Nursing Officer	AIIMS Patna	Between 21- 35 years	8	Essential: 1. B.Sc. Nursing (4 Years Course) from a recognised Institute/University Or B.Sc. (Post-Certificate) or equivalent such as B.Sc. Nursing (Post-Basic) (2 year course) from a recognized Institute/University 2. Should be registered with the Indian Nursing Council/State Nursing Council Experience: 03 Years' experience as Staff Nurse Grade-II in a minimum 100 bedded Hopital/Health Care Institute as Staff Nurse Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations
5	Senior Nursing Officer	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 21- 35 years	8	Essential: (i) B.Sc. Nursing (4 year course) from a recognised institute/University. OR B.Sc. (Post-certificate) or equivalent such as B.Sc. Nursing (Post-basic) (2year course) from a recognised institute/University. (ii) Should be registered with the Indian Nursing Council/State Nursing Council Experience Three years of experience as Staff Nurse Grade-II in a minimum 100 bedded hospital/healthcare institute. Desirable: Ability to use computers- Hands on experience in Office applications, spread sheets and presentations.
6	Senior Nursing Officer/Staff Nurse Grade-I	AIIMS Deoghar	Between 21- 35 years	8	Essential: (i) B.Sc. Nursing (4 Years Course) from a recognised Institute/University Or B.Sc. (Post-Certificate) or equivalent such as B.Sc. Nursing (Post-Basic) (2 Years Course) from a recognized Institute/University (ii) Should be registered with the Indian Nursing Council/State Nursing Council Experience: 03 Years' of experience as Staff Nurse Grade-II in a minimum 100 bedded Hopital/Health Care Institute Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations
7	Staff Nurse Grade I	AIIMS Guwahati	Between 21- 35 years	8	Essential: 1. B.Sc. Nursing (4-year course) from a recognized institute/university.

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					OR B.Sc. (Post-certificate) or equivalent such as B.Sc. Nursing (Post-basic) (2-years course) from recognized Institute/University. 2. Should be registered with the Indian Nursing Council/State Nursing Council. Experience: Three years' experience as Staff Nurse Grade- II (Pay Level-7 as per VII CPC) in a minimum 100 bedded Hospital/healthcare Institute. Desirable: 1. Ability to use computers Hands on experience in office application, spread sheet and presentations.
8	Staff Nurse Grade-I (Sr. Nursing Officer)	AllMS Gorakhpur	Between 21- 35 years	8	Essential (i) B.Sc. Nursing (4 Years Course) from a recognised Institute/University Or B.Sc. (Post-Certificate) or equivalent such as B.Sc. Nursing (Post-Basic) (2 Years Course) from a recognized Institute/University (ii) Should be registered with the Indian Nursing Council/State Nursing Council Experience: 03 Years' experience as Staff Nurse Grade-II in a minimum 100 bedded Hopital/Health Care Institute as Staff Nurse Desirable: Ability to use computers - Hands on experience in office applications, spread sheets and presentations

35. Sanitary Inspector/Sanitary Inspector Gd.I/Sanitary Inspector Gd.II

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Sanitary	Central Armed	Between 18-	5	Essential:
	Inspector	Police Forces	25 years		(1) 10+2 from recognized Board/Institute.
	Gd.I/Sanitary	Institute of	(Relaxable		(2) Health Sanitary Inspector Course(1 year
	Inspector	Medical	upto 40		duration) from a recognized Institution.
	Gd.II	Sciences(CAPFIMS)	years in the		(3) Not less than 2 years of experience in the line of
			case of		a 500 bedded hospital.
			employees		
			of AIIMS-		
			CAPFIMS		
2	Sanitary	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 18-	5	Essential:
	Inspector		35 years		i) Pass in Class 12 + Health Sanitary Inspector
	Grade II				Course (1 year duration) from a recognised
					University/Institution
					ii) Not less than 4 years' of experience in a 200
					bedded hospital
3	Sanitary	AIIMS	Between 18-	5	Essential:
	Inspector	Bhubaneswar	35 years		1. Pass in Class 12 + Health Sanitary Inspector
	Grade II				course (1 year duration) from a recognised
					university/institution
					2. Not less than 4 years of experience in a 200
					bedded hospital.
4	Sanitary	AIIMS Patna	Between 18-	5	Essential:
	Inspector		35 years		1. Pass in Class 12 + Health Sanitary Inspector
	Grade II				course (1 year duration) from a recognised
					university/institution
					2. Not less than 4 years of experience in a 200
					bedded hospital.
5	Sanitary	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18-	5	Essential:
	Inspector		25 years		1) 10+2 from recognized Board/Institute.
	Grade-II		(Relaxble		2) Health Sanitary Inspector Course(1 year

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
			upto 40		duration) from a recognized Institution.
			years in the		3) Not less than 2 years of experience in the line of
			case of		a 500 bedded hospital.
			employees		
			of AIIMS)		

36. Occupational Therapist/Junior Occupational Therapist

				Pay	Qualifications
S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Level	Qualifications
1	Jr.	AIIMS	Between	6	Essential:
	Physiotherapist/Occupational	Deoghar	21-30		1. 10+2 with science (Physics, Chemistry and
	Therapist		years		Biology) and
					2. Bachelor's Degree in Ocupational Therapy
					from a recognized Institute/University
					3) 2 years experience.
					Registered with the Ocupational Therapy
					council.
2	Junior Occupational	AIIMS New	Between	6	(i) Inter(Science)
	Therapist	Delhi	18-30		(ii) Degree in Occupational Therapy
			years		
			(Relaxable		
			upto 40		
			years for		
			the		
			employees		
			of AIIMS)		
3	Occupational Therapist	AIIMS	Between	6	i)10+2 in Science (Physics, Chemistry and
		Bhubaneswar			Biology)
			years of		ii) Bachelor's Degree in Occupational Therapy
			age		from a recognized Institute/University
					iii) 2 years experience
					Registered with the Occupational Therapy
					Council

37. Junior Hindi Translator/Senior Translation Officer/Senior Hindi Officer/Junior Translation Officer(Hindi)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Junior Hindi	AIIMS Nagpur	Between 18-30	4	Essential:
	Translator		years		Master's degree of a recognized University in Hindi
					with English as a compulsory or elective subject or
					as the medium of examination at the degree level
					Or
					Master's degree of a recognized University in
					English with Hindi as a compulsory or elective
					subject or as the medium of examination at the
					degree level
					Or
					Master's degree of a recognized University in any
					subject other than Hindi or English, with Hindi
					medium and English as a compulsory or elective
					subject or as the medium of a examination at the
					degree level
					Or
					Master's degree of a recognized University in any
					subject other than Hindi or English, with English
					medium and Hindi as a compulsory or elective
					subject or as the medium of a examination at the
					degree level.
					Or

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Master's Degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with Hindi and English as compulsory or elective subjects or either of the two as a medium of examination and the other as a compulsory or elective subject at degree level. And Recognized Diploma or Certificate course in translation from Hindi to English & Vice versa or two years' experience of translation work from Hindi to English and Vice versa in Central or State Government office, including Government of India Undertaking
2	Junior Translation Officer	ICMR- Headquarters, New Delhi	30 years (Relaxable for Government servants upto 5 years in accordance with the instructions or orders issued by the Central Government.)	6	Master's degree of a recognized University in Hindi with English as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of examination at the degree level; OR Master's degree of a recognized University in English with Hindi as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of examination at the degree level; OR Master's degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with Hindi medium and English as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of a examination at the degree level; OR Master's degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with English medium and Hindi as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of a examination at the degree level; OR Master's degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with Hindi and English as compulsory or elective subjects or either of the two as a medium of examination and the other as a compulsory or elective subject at the degree level; AND Recognized Diploma or Certificate course in translation from Hindi to English & Vice Versa or two years' experience of translation work from Hindi to English and vice versa in Central or State Government office, including Government of India Undertaking.
3	Junior Translation Officer	ICMR-NIRTH, Jabalpur	30 years (Relaxable for Government servants upto 5 years in accordance with the instructions or orders issued by the Central Government.)	6	Master's degree of a recognized University in Hindi with English as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of examination at the degree level; OR Master's degree of a recognized University in English with Hindi as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of examination at the degree level; OR Master's degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with Hindi medium and English as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of a examination at the degree level; OR Master's degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with English

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					medium and Hindi as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of a examination at the degree level; OR Master's degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with Hindi and English as compulsory or elective subjects or either of the two as a medium of examination and the other as a compulsory or elective subject at the degree level; AND Recognized Diploma or Certificate course in translation from Hindi to English & Vice Versa or two years' experience of translation work from Hindi to English and vice versa in Central or State Government office, including Government of India
4	Junior Translation Officer	ICMR-RMRIMS, Patna	30 years (Relaxable for Government servants upto 5 years in accordance with the instructions or orders issued by the Central Government.)	6	Master's degree of a recognized University in Hindi with English as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of examination at the degree level; OR Master's degree of a recognized University in English with Hindi as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of examination at the degree level; OR Master's degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with Hindi medium and English as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of a examination at the degree level; OR Master's degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with English medium and Hindi as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of a examination at the degree level; OR Master's degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with Hindi and English as compulsory or elective subjects or either of the two as a medium of examination and the other as a compulsory or elective subjects or either of the two as a medium of examination and the other as a compulsory or elective subject at the degree level; AND Recognized Diploma or Certificate course in translation from Hindi to English & Vice Versa or two years' experience of translation work from Hindi to English and vice versa in Central or State Government office, including Government of India Undertaking.
5	Junior Translation Officer(Hindi)		30 years(Relaxable up to 40 years in the case of employees of AIIMS, New Delhi.	6	Master's degree of a recognized University in Hindi/ English with English and Hindi as a main/ elective subject at the degree level Plus Recognized Diploma/ Certificate course in translation from Hindi to English & Vice versa or two years' experience of translation work from Hindi to English and Vice versa in Central/State Government offices, including Government of India Undertakings/Autonomous Bodies.
6	Senior Hindi Officer	AIIMS Raipur	Not Applicable	7	Master's degree of a recognized University in Hindi with English as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of examination at the degree level

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Or Master's degree of a recognized University in English with Hindi as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of examination at the degree level Or Master's degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with Hindi medium and English as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of a examination at the degree level Or Master's degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with English medium and Hindi as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of a examination at the degree level Or Master's Degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with Hindi and English as compulsory or elective subjects or either of the two as a medium of examination and the other as a compulsory or elective subject at degree level And Recognized Diploma or Certificate course in translation from Hindi to English & Vice versa or
					two years' experience of translation work from Hindi to English and Vice versa in Central or State Government office, including Government of India Undertaking
7	Senior Translation Officer	AIIMS Bhopal	Not Applicable	7	Master's degree of a recognized University in Hindi with English as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of examination at the degree level Or Master's degree of a recognized University in English with Hindi as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of examination at the degree level Or Master's degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with Hindi medium and English as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of a examination at the degree level Or Master's degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with English medium and Hindi as a compulsory or elective subject or as the medium of a examination at the degree level Or Master's Degree of a recognized University in any subject other than Hindi or English, with Hindi and English as compulsory or elective subjects or either of the two as a medium of examination and the other as a compulsory or elective subject at degree level And Recognized Diploma or Certificate course in translation from Hindi to English & Vice versa or two years' experience of translation work from Hindi to English and Vice versa in Central or State

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Government office, including Government of India
					Undertaking

38. Nuclear Medicine Technologist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Nuclear Medicine Technologist	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 18- 30 years	5	B.Sc. In Life science and other Science Plus one year diploma in Medical Radiation and isotope Techniques (DMRIT) or equivalent approved by AERB Desirable One year post Diploma (DMRIT) in recognised Nuclear Medicine Laboratory
2	Nuclear Medicine Technologist	AIIMS Bilaspur	Between 18- 30 years	5	Essential: B.Sc. In Life science and other Science Plus one year diploma in Medical Radiation and isotope Techniques (DMRIT) or equivalent approved by AERB Desirable One year post Diploma (DMRIT) in recognised Nuclear Medicine Laboratory
3	Nuclear Medicine Technologist	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18- 30 years (Relaxable upto 40 years for the employees of AIIMS)	5	Essential: B.Sc. in Life Science and other Science plus one year Diploma in Medical Radiation and Isotope Techniques (DMRIT) or equivalent approved by AERB Desirable: One year post Diploma (DMRIT) in recognized Nuclear Medicine Laboratory.
4	Nuclear Medicine Technologist	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 18- 30 years	5	Essential: B.Sc. in Life Science and other Science plus one year Diploma in Medical Radiation and Isotope Techniques (DMRIT) or equivalent approved by AERB Desirable: One year post Diploma (DMRIT) in recognized Nuclear Medicine Laboratory.
5	Nuclear Medicine Technologist	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 18- 30 years	5	Essential: B.Sc. In Life science and other Science Plus one year diploma in Medical Radiation and isotope Techniques (DMRIT) or equivalent approved by AERB Desirable One year post Diploma (DMRIT) in recognised Nuclear Medicine Laboratory
6	Nuclear Medicine Technologist	Central Armed Police Forces Institute of Medical Sciences(CAPFIMS)	Between 18- 30 years (Relaxable upto 40 years in the case of employees of AIIMS- CAPFIMS	5	Essential: B.Sc. in Life Science and other Science plus one year Diploma in Medical Radiation and Isotope Techniques (DMRIT) or equivalent approved by AERB Desirable: One year post Diploma (DMRIT) in recognized Nuclear Medicine Laboratory.

39. Transplant Coordinator

				•	
S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Transplant	AIIMS Bhopal	40 years	7	1. Graduate of any recognized system of Medicine
	Coordinator				Or 2. Nurse
					Or 3. Bachelor's Degree in any subject and
					preferable Master's degree in Social Work or

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					Psychiatry or Sociology or Social Science or Public Health Desirable Past experience in working in transplant or retrieval hospital/centre or experience in ICU management
2	Transplant Coordinator	AllMS Mangalagiri	Age Limit 40 Years	7	Essential: 1. Graduate of any recognized system of Medicine Or 2. Nurse Or 3. Bachelor's Degree in any subject and preferable Master's degree in Social Work or Psychiatry or Sociology or Social Science or Public Health Desirable: Past experience in working in transplant or retrieval hospital/centre or experience in ICU management
3	Transplant Coordinator	AliMS Nagpur	40 Years	7	Essential: - Graduate in any recognized system of Medicine OR Nurse OR Post -graduate Degree/Diploma in Materials Management from a recognized University/Institute. OR Bachelor's Degree in any subject and preferably Master's degree in Social Work of Psychiatry or Sociology or Social Science or Public Health. Desirable: Past Experience of working in transplant or retrieval hospital/centre or experience in ICU management.
4	Transplant Coordinator	AllMS New Delhi	40 years	7	1. Graduate of any recognized system of Medicine Or 2. Nurse Or 3. Bachelor's Degree in any subject and preferable Master's degree in Social Work or Psychiatry or Sociology or Social Science or Public Health Desirable Past experience in working in transplant or retrieval hospital/centre or experience in ICU management.

40. Yoga Instructor

S No	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
				•	-
1	Yoga	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 21-	7	1. Graduate from a recognized University with
	Instructor		35 years		Diploma in Yoga from a recognized Institute by the
					Government
					Or
					Graduate in Yoga Sciences from a recognized
					Univesity
					And
					2. Five years experience of teaching and training of
					Yoga in a recognized Institution
					Desirable
					Experience of Yoga in Orthopaedics
2	Yoga	AIIMS Raebareli	Between 21-	7	Graduate from a recognized University with
_	Instructor		35 years of	-	Diploma in Yoga from a recognized Institiute by the
			age		Government
			age		Or
					[·
					Graduate in Yoga Sciences from a recognized
					Univesity
					And

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					2. Five years experience of teaching and training of
					Yoga in a recognized Institution
					Desirable
					Experience of Yoga in Orthopaedics

41. Programmer

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Programmer	AIIMS Bhopal	Between 18-	7	Essential:
			30 years		B.E/B.Tech (Computer Science/ Comp Engg.)
					Or
					Post-graduation in Sci/Math etc.
					Or
					Post-Graduation in Computer Application from a
					recognized University or Institution.
2	Programmer	AIIMS New Delhi	30 years	7	B.E/B.Tech (Computer Science/ Comp Engg.) Or
					Post-graduation in Sci/Math etc. Or Post-graduation
					in Computer Application
3	Programmer	AIIMS Raebareli	Not	7	B.Tech/B.E (Computer Science/ Comp Engg.)
			exceeding 30		Or
			years		Post-graduation in Sci/Math etc.
					Or
					Post-graduation in Computer Application
4	Programmer	AIIMS Rajkot	Between 18-	7	Essential:
			30 years		B.Tech/B.E (Computer Science/ Comp Engg.)
					Or
					Post-graduation in Sci/Math etc. Or Post-graduation
					in Computer Application

42. Prosthetic Technician GR. I/Orthotic Technician

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1			Up to 25	6	A Diploma in Prosthetics/Orthotics with a minimum
	Technician	Institute of	years		of three years experience in similar capacity in a
		Postgraduate			recognized limb fitting centre.
		Medical Education			
		and			
		Research(JIPMER),			
		Puducherry			
2	Prosthetic	Jawaharlal	Up to 30	6	
	Technician	Institute of	years		1) Matriculation or equivalent
	GR. I	Postgraduate			2) Diploma in Prosthetic from a recognized
		Medical Education			institute.
		and			3) 3 years experience in the field.
		Research(JIPMER),			
		Puducherry			

43. Tailor Grade III

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Tailor Grade	AIIMS Patna	18-27 years	1	Essential:
	Ш				i) 10th Standard pass from a recognised
					School/Board
					ii) Certificate from ITI or any other recognised
					Institution in the trade of Tailoring
					Desirable
					Experience in stitching of various types of clothes
2	Tailor Grade	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between 18-	1	Essential:
	Ш		27 years		i) 10th Standard pass from a recognised
					School/Board

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
					ii) Certificate from ITI or any other recognised
					Institution in the trade of Tailoring
					Desirable
					Experience in stitching of various types of clothes

44. Artist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Artist	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18-	5	Essential:
			30 years		(i) Diploma / Certificate in Fine Arts/Commercial
			(Relaxable		Arts/ Modelling from a recognized Institution/
			upto 40		University.
			years for the		(ii) 3 years' experience in Illustration and modeling,
			employees		preferably in a teaching Institution.
			of AIIMS)		Desirable:
					Qualification: Degree in Graphic Design, preferably
					qualification in education, media and
					communication.

45. Electrocardiograph Technical Assistant

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Electrocardiograph	AIIMS Rishikesh	Between	6	10+2 in Science with Certificate/Diploma Course in
	Technical Assistant		21-30 years		Echocardiography from recognized Institute and 2
			of age		years experience in the field.

46. Medical Photographer/Junior Photographer

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Junior	AIIMS New Delhi	Between 18	5	Essential Qualification:
	Photographer		and 30 years		(i) 10+2 from a recognized Board.
			(Relaxable		(ii) Diploma/Certificate course(of minimum 01 year
			for the		duration) in Photography from a recognised
			employee of		Institution.
			AIIMS upto		(iii) 2 years experience in Photography preferably in
			40 years)		Medical Photography in a Hospital.
2	Medical	Jawaharlal	Up to 25	5	Essential:
	Photographer	Institute of	years		1. 10+2 or equivalent from a recognized Board or
		Postgraduate			University
		Medical Education			2. Diploma in Photography
		and			3) Two years experience in Photography
		Research(JIPMER),			
		Puducherry			

47. Statistical Assistant

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
	Statistical Assistant	AIIMS Bathinda	Upto 30 years		M.Sc. (Statistics)/MA (Stat/Maths.Economics/Sociology with Statistic as a
					paper

48. Junior Engineer (Instrumentation)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Junior Engineer	Pasteur	Not more	6	B.E. / B.Tech. Electronics & Instrumentation /
	(Instrumentation)	Institute of	than 30		Instrumentation Engineering / Electronics &
		India	years		Communication / Control & Instrumentation
			(Relaxation		Engineering / Mechatronics / Automation

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
			of upper		Engineering or equivalent degree in a recognized
			age limit as		University.
			per the		(or)
			Govt. of		Diploma in Instrumentation Engineering /
			India		Electronics & Communication Engineering /
			orders)		Control & Instrumentation Engineering /
					Mechatronics / Automation Engineering /
					Instrumentation Technology / Electronics or
					equivalent qualification in a recognized University
					/ Board with
					2 years experience in maintenance of different
					utilities of manufacturing units, maintenance of
					bio process equipment, etc.

49. Laundry Mechanic

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Laundry	Jawaharlal	Up to 25	2	Essential:
	Mechanic	Institute of	years		Diploma in Mechanical Engineering from a
		Postgraduate			recognized Institute or its equivalent.
		Medical Education			
		and			
		Research(JIPMER),			
		Puducherry			

50. PACS Administrator

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	PACS	AIIMS Raipur	21-35 years	7	B.E./B.Tech/MCA + 2 years experience in Medical IT
	Administrator				Systems/PACS

51. Assistant Research Officer/Research Assistant

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Assistant Research Officer	Pasteur Institute of India	Not more than 30 years (Relaxation of upper age limit as per the Govt. of India orders)	7	M.Sc. Medical Microbiology / Medical Pharmacology / Medical Biochemistry / Medical Bacteriology / Medical Virology from a recognized university. (or) M.Sc. Microbiology / Applied Microbiology / Biochemistry / Biotechnology / Molecular Biology / Industrial Biotechnology / Immunology / Virology / Bacteriology / Life Sciences (Integrated) from a recognized university. (or) B.E. / B.Tech. Biomedical Engineering / Pharmaceutical Engineering or equivalent degree from a recognized university. (or) B.Tech. Biotechnology / Industrial Microbiology / Industrial Biotechnology or equivalent degree from a recognized university. (or) B. Pharm. from a recognized university. (or) Pharm. D. from a recognized university. Experience: 3 years in Biopharmaceutical Industry.
2	Research Assistant	Pasteur Institute of India	Not exceeding 30	6	M.Sc. in Medical Microbiology / Medical Pharmacology / Medical Biochemistry / Medical

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
			years (Relaxation of upper age limit as per the Govt. of India orders)		Bacteriology / Medical Virology from a recognized university. (or) M.Sc. in Microbiology / Applied Microbiology / Biochemistry / Biotechnology / Industrial Biotechnology / Molecular Biology / Immunology / Virology / Bacteriology / Life Sciences (Integrated) from a recognized university. (or) B.E. / B.Tech. in Biomedical Engineering / Pharmaceutical Engineering from a recognized university. (or) B.Tech. in Biotechnology / Industrial Microbiology / Industrial Biotechnology from a recognized university. (or) Doctor of Pharmacy from a recognized university. (or) B. Pharm. from a recognized university. (or) B. Sc. in Microbiology / Applied Microbiology / Biochemistry / Biotechnology / Medical Microbiology / Molecular Biology / Immunology from a recognized university with 2 years experience in Biopharmaceutical Industry.

52. Junior Engineer (Safety)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	Age Limit	Pay Level	Qualifications
1	Junior Engineer (Safety)	Pasteur Institute of India	Not more than 30 years (Relaxation of upper age limit as per the Govt. of India orders)	6	B.E./ B.Tech. in Safety and Fire Engineering / Industrial Safety Engineering (or) B.E. / B.Tech. in any branch with Diploma / PG Diploma in Fire Safety & Hazards Management / Diploma in Industrial Safety from a recognized University (or) Diploma in Fire Safety & Hazards Management / Diploma in Industrial Safety from a recognized University with post qualification experience in Fire & Safety set-up involving handling of Fire Fighting equipment, Fire Water networks, related communication systems, emergency handling, Fire Fighting, operation of fire tenders / pump- house, etc. in a large industrial establishment

Note:-

- 1. Posts as reported by respective AIIMS/participating organizations have been grouped to facilitate single application for similar posts.
- 2. There is a possibility that in some of the post in a group additional experience is required to be considered at that post of respective organizations only. In all such cases candidate must fill the online application carefully to provide all requisite detail as possess to be considered for those posts failing which candidature will be cancelled at any stage.
- 3. Vacancies/posts in a group or participating organizations may be removed/added in any of the advertised groups at any time.

AIIMS reserves the right to regroup as per requirement of examination.

In groups where any special relaxation is mentioned for employees in eligibility for any participating organization, same will be applicable only for posts in that participating organization not in other organizations. The relaxation will not be applicable for any other participating Institution unless expressly mentioned.

ANNEXURE-II: List of Posts with category wise vacancy

1. Assistant Dietician/Dietician/Warden

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Assistant Dietician	AIIMS New Delhi	1	2	2	1	1	7	0	1	1-EWS earmarked for PwBD-LV
2	Assistant Dietician	AIIMS Rajkot	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
3	Assistant Dietician	Central Armed Police Forces Institute of Medical Sciences(CAPFIMS)	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	1	LV
4	Dietician	AIIMS Raebareli	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
5	Dietician	AIIMS Raipur	1	1	1	1	0	4	0	0	0
6	Dietician	AIIMS Rishikesh	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
7	Warden (Female)	Rural Health Training Centre, Najafgarh	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

2. Assistant Administrative Officer/Assistant/Executive Assistant (N.S)/Junior Administrative Officer/Office Superintendent

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Assistant	ICMR-NARFBR,	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
		Hyderabad									
2	Assistant	ICMR-NIMR, New Delhi	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
3	Assistant	ICMR-NIOH,	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
		Ahmedabad									
4	Assistant	ICMR-NIRDH&DS, New	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
		Delhi									
5	Assistant	ICMR-NIRRCH, Mumbai	1	0	1	1	0	3	0	0	0
6	Assistant	ICMR-NIV, Pune	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
7	Assistant	ICMR-RMRCNE,	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
		Dibrugarh									
8	Assistant Administrative Officer	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
9	Assistant Administrative Officer	AIIMS Raebareli	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
10	Executive Assistant (N.S)	AIIMS Bibinagar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
11	Executive Assistant (NS)/ Junior Admin.	AIIMS Bathinda	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
	Officer										
12	Junior Admin Officer	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
13	Junior Administrative Officer	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	3	2	0	6	0	0	0
14	Junior Administrative Officer	AIIMS Jodhpur	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
15	Junior Administrative Officer	AIIMS Kalyani	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
16	Junior Administrative Officer	AIIMS Raebareli	1	1	1	1	0	4	0	0	0
17	Office Superintendent	Pasteur Institute of	3	1	1	1	0	6	0	0	0
	•	India									

3. Junior Administrative Assistant/Lower Division Clerk/Senior Administrative Assistant/Upper Division Clerk

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Junior Administrative Assistant	AIIMS Bhopal	5	0	2	1	0	8	0	0	0
2	Junior Administrative Assistant	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Junior Administrative Assistant	AIIMS Kalyani	0	0	1	1	0	2	0	0	0
4	Junior Administrative Assistant	AIIMS New Delhi	18	4	12	14	4	52	0	4	1-UR
											earmarked for
											PwBD-HH
											1-OBC, 1-ST &

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	овс	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
											1-EWS is earmarked for PwBD-
											ASD,MI,MD
5	Junior Administrative Assistant (LDC)	AIIMS Bathinda	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
6	Junior Administrative Assistant (LDC)	AIIMS Bilaspur	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
7	Lower Division Clerk	AIIMS Raebareli	4	0	2	1	0	7	0	0	0
8	Lower Division Clerk	AIIMS Rajkot	7	2	4	2	1	16	0	0	0
9	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR-Headquarters, New Delhi	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
10	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR-NIE, Chennai	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
11	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR-NIOH, Ahmedabad	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
12	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR-NIRBI, Kolkata	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
13	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR-NIRDH&DS, New Delhi	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
14	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR-NIRTH, Jabalpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
15	Lower Division Clerk	ICMR-NIV, Pune	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
16	Senior Administrative Assistant	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
17	Senior Administrative Assistant/UDC	AIIMS Deoghar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
18	Upper Division Clerk	AIIMS Raebareli	2	0	1	1	1	5	0	0	0
19	Upper Division Clerk	AIIMS Rajkot	5	0	1	1	0	7	0	0	0
20	Upper Division Clerk	ICMR-NICHDR, New Delhi	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
21	Upper Division Clerk	ICMR-NIE, Chennai	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
22	Upper Division Clerk	ICMR-NIN, Hyderabad	2	0	1	0	0	3	0	0	0
23	Upper Division Clerk	ICMR-NIRDH&DS, New Delhi	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0

4. Junior Engineer (Civil)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Junior Engineer (Civil)	AIIMS Bhopal	1	1	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
2	Junior Engineer (Civil)	AIIMS Raebareli	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

5. Junior Engineer (Electrical)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Junior Engineer (Electrical)	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Junior Engineer (Electrical)	AIIMS Mangalagiri	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Junior Engineer (Electrical)	AIIMS Raebareli	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
4	Junior Engineer (Electrical)	AIIMS Vijaypur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
5	Junior Engineer (Electrical)	Central Armed Police	3	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	0
		Forces Institute of									
		Medical									
		Sciences(CAPFIMS)									

6. Assistant Engineer (A/C & R)/Junior Engineer (AC&R)/Junior Engineer (Mechanical)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Assistant Engineer (A/C & R)	AIIMS Raipur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Junior Engineer (A/C & R)	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	1	0	2	0	0	0
3	Junior Engineer (AC&R)	AIIMS Raebareli	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
4	Junior Engineer (AC&R)	AIIMS Raipur	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
5	Junior Engineer (Mechanical)	Pasteur Institute of	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
		India									

7. Junior Audiologist/Speech Therapist/Technical Assistant (ENT)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Junior Audiologist/Speech Therapist	AIIMS Bathinda	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Technical Assistant (ENT)	AIIMS Bhopal	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
3	Technical Assistant (ENT)	AIIMS Kalyani	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
4	Technical Assistant (ENT)	AIIMS Raebareli	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
5	Technical Assistant(ENT)	AIIMS New Delhi	0	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	0

8. Electrician/Wireman/Lineman(Electrical)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Electrician	AIIMS Patna	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Electrician	AIIMS Rishikesh	2	0	1	0	0	3	0	0	0
3	Lineman(Electrical)	AIIMS Rishikesh	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
4	Wireman	AIIMS Patna	0	1	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

9. Manifold Technician (Gas Steward)/Gas Officer/Manager/Supervisor/Gas/Pump Mechanic/Manager for Workshop

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Gas Officer/Manager/Supervisor	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Gas/Pump Mechanic	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3		Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Puducherry	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
4	Manifold Technician (Gas Steward)	AIIMS Patna	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
5	Manifold Technician (Gas Steward)	AIIMS Rishikesh	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0

10. Assistant Laundry Supervisor

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Assistant Laundry Supervisor	AllMS Jodhpur	3	0	1	0	0	4	0	0	0
2	Assistant Laundry Supervisor	AIIMS Rajkot	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

11. Technician OT/Anaesthesia Technician/Technical Assistant/Technician (Anaesthesia/Operation Theatre)/Technical Officer(Technical Supervisor) (Anaesthesia/Operation Theatre)

s.	No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
	1	Technical Assistant/Technician	AIIMS Patna	14	3	6	5	3	31	0	1	UR-1
		(Anaesthesia/Operation Theatre)										a) B, LV
												b) D,HH
												c)
												OA,BA,OL,CP,LC,Dw,AAV

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
											d) ASD (M), MI
											e) MD involving (a) to
											(d) above
											Physical Requirements
											S,ST,W,RW,SE,C,MF
2	Technical Officer(Technical	AIIMS Vijaypur	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
	Supervisor)										
3	Technical Officer(Technical	AIIMS Patna	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
	Supervisor) (Anaesthesia/Operation										
	Theatre)										
4	Technician (OT Anesthesia)	AIIMS Bhopal	3	0	1	0	0	4	0	0	0
5	Technician (OT)	AIIMS Mangalagiri	4	0	1	0	0	5	0	0	0
6	Technician OT	AIIMS Bathinda	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
7	Technician(OT)	AIIMS Nagpur	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
8	Technicians (Laboratory) (OT)	AIIMS Kalyani	3	0	3	1	0	7	0	0	0
9	Technologist (OT)	AIIMS Bilaspur	19	3	10	5	3	40	0	0	0
10	Technologist (OT)	AIIMS Raebareli	14	2	8	4	2	30	0	1	UR-1
11	Technologist(OT)	AIIMS New Delhi	9	6	24	18	2	59	0	2	1-OBC & 1- SC
											earmarked for PwBD-
											OL,AAV,Dw,LC(OL)

12. Pharmacist/Pharmacist Grade II/Dispensing Attendant/Store Keeper(Drug)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Dispensing Attendant	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Pharmacist	AIIMS Awantipora	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
3	Pharmacist	AIIMS Bilaspur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
4	Pharmacist	AIIMS New Delhi	3	0	4	2	0	9	0	0	0
5	Pharmacist	AIIMS Raebareli	2	1	1	0	0	4	0	0	0
6	Pharmacist	AIIMS Rajkot	6	1	2	1	0	10	0	0	0
7	Pharmacist Grade II	AIIMS Guwahati	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
8	Pharmacist Grade II	AIIMS Jodhpur	2	0	1	0	0	3	0	0	0
9	Store Keeper(Drug)	AIIMS New Delhi	0	0	2	1	1	4	0	0	0

13. Cashier/Junior Accounts Officer (Accountant)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Cashier	AIIMS Guwahati	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
2	Cashier	AIIMS Nagpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Cashier	AIIMS Patna	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
4	Cashier	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
5	Junior Accounts Officer	AIIMS Guwahati	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
6	Junior Accounts Officer	AIIMS Raebareli	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
7	Junior Accounts Officer	AIIMS Rajkot	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
8	Junior Accounts Officer	AIIMS Bibinagar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
9	Junior Accounts Officer (Accountant)	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
10	Junior Accounts Officer (Accountant)	AIIMS Deoghar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

14. Assistant Stores Officer/Junior Store Officer/Store Keeper/Store Keeper-cum-Clerk

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1		AIIMS Bhubaneswar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2		AIIMS Raebareli	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Assistant Store Officer	AIIMS Raipur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
4	Assistant Stores Officer	AIIMS Bhopal	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
5	Assistant Stores Officer	AIIMS Patna	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
6	Assistant Stores Officers	AIIMS Kalyani	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
7	Junior Store Officer	AIIMS Raebareli	1	1	1	1	0	4	0	0	0
8	Junior Store Officer/ Store Keeper	AIIMS Deoghar	3	1	1	0	0	5	0	0	0
9	Store Keeper	AIIMS Awantipora	4	0	1	1	0	6	0	0	0
10	Store Keeper	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	6	1	2	1	0	10	0	0	0
11	Store Keeper	AIIMS Guwahati	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
	Store Keeper	AllMS Jodhpur	1	1	1	1	0	4	0	0	0
-	Store Keeper	AllMS Mangalagiri	3	1	0	0	0	4	0	0	0
14	Store Keeper	AllMS Nagpur	1	1	1	1	0	4	0	0	0
15	Store Keeper	AIIMS Patna	2	0	1	0	1	4	0	1	UR-1
											a) LV b) D,HH c) OA,OL,OAL,CP,LC,Dw,AAV d) SLD, MI e) MD involving (a) to (d) above Physical Requirements S,ST,W,BN,L,MF,RW,SE,H,C
16	Store Keeper	AIIMS Raipur	1	1	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
17	Store Keeper	AIIMS Rajkot	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
18	Store Keeper	AIIMS Vijaypur	4	0	1	0	0	5	0	0	0
19	Store Keeper	Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Yanam	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
20	Store Keeper	Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Puducherry	2	0	1	0	0	з	0	0	0
21	Store Keeper(General)	AIIMS New Delhi	3	0	2	0	0	5	0	1	1-OBC earmarked for PwBD- OA,OL,BL,Dw,AAV,LC(OA,OL,BL)
22	Store Keeper-cum-Clerk	AliMS Patna	12	2	7	2	0	23	UR-1 OBC- 1	1	UR-1 a) LV b) D,HH c) OA,OL,OAL,CP,LC,Dw,AAV d) ASD (M), SLD, MI e) MD involving (a) to (d) above Physical Requirements S,ST,W,BN,L,MF,RW,SE,H,C
	Store keeper	AIIMS Bibinagar	1	0	0	1	0	2	0	0	0
	Storekeeper	AIIMS Bilaspur	1	1	1	1	0	4	0	0	0
25	Storekeeper	AIIMS Gorakhpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
26	Storekeeper	AIIMS Kalyani	3	0	0	0	0	3	0	1	Autism, Intellectual Disability, Specific learning disability and Mental Illness or Multiple Disabilities from amongst persons under clauses (a) to (d) including deaf-blindness.
27	Storekeeper	Regional Institute of Paramedical and Nursing Sciences (RIPANS), AIZAWAL	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

15. CSSD Technician

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	CSSD Technician	AIIMS Jodhpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	CSSD Technician	AIIMS Rishikesh	5	0	1	0	0	6	0	0	0

16. Mortuary Attendant/Hospital Attendant Grade III (Nursing Orderly)/Dissection Hall Attendant/Office/Stores Attendant (Multi-Tasking)/Operator (E&M)/Lift Operator

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Dissection Hall Attendant	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	5	0	1	1	1	8	0	0	0
2	Dissection Hall Attendant	AIIMS Jodhpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Dissection Hall Attendant	AIIMS Patna	0	1	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
4	Dissection Hall Attendant	AIIMS Raipur	1	1	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
5	Hospital Attendant	AlIMS Bilaspur	3	0	0	0	1	4	0	1	UR-1 ID(Intellectual Disabilities) ASD(Autism Spectrum Disability), SLD(Specific Learning Disability), MI(Mental Illnes)
6	Hospital Attendant Grade III (Nursing Orderly)	AIIMS Deoghar	2	0	0	1	0	3	0	1	1-SC
7	Hospital Attendant Grade III (Nursing Orderly)	AIIMS Guwahati	2	0	1	1	0	4	0	0	0
8	Hospital Attendant Grade III (Nursing Orderly)	AIIMS Kalyani	0	1	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
9	Hospital Attendant Grade III (Nursing Orderly)	AIIMS Mangalagiri	2	0	0	1	1	4	0	0	0
10	Hospital Attendant Grade III (Nursing Orderly)	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
11	Hospital Attendant Grade-III(Nursing Orderly)/Stretcher Bearer	AIIMS Jodhpur	0	0	2	1	0	3	0	0	0
12	Hospital Attendant Grade-III, Nursing Orderly	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	2	0	1	1	0	4	0	0	0
13	Mortuary Attendant	AIIMS Kalyani	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
14	Mortuary Attendant	AIIMS Nagpur	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
15	Mortuary Attendant	AIIMS Raebareli	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
16	Mortuary Attendant/Post Mortem Attendant	AIIMS Bilaspur	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
17	Office/Stores Attendant (Multi-Tasking)	AIIMS Patna	0	1	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
18	Operation Theatre Assistant	Rural Health Training Centre, Najafgarh	5	0	1	0	0	6	0	0	0
19	Operator (E&M)/Lift Operator	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	1	0	0	0	0	1	1	0	0

17. Lab Attendant Grade-II/Technician (Laboratory)/Lab Technician/Junior Medical Lab Technologist/Medical Lab Technologist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Junior Medical Lab Technologist	AIIMS Bhopal	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
2	Junior Medical Lab Technologist	AIIMS Bilaspur	2	0	1	0	0	3	0	1	UR-1
											HI(Hearing
											Impaired)
											HH(Heard of
											Hearing)
3	Junior Medical Lab Technologist	AIIMS Raebareli	19	3	10	5	3	40	0	2	1-UR, 1-OBC
4	Lab Attendant	AIIMS Bilaspur	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
5	Lab Attendant Grade II	AIIMS Mangalagiri	1	1	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
6	Lab Attendant Grade-II	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	5	0	0	0	0	5	0	0	0
7	Lab Attendant Grade-II	AIIMS Nagpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
8	Lab Attendants Grade II	AIIMS Deoghar	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
9	Lab Technician	AIIMS Bathinda	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
10	Lab Technician	AIIMS Mangalagiri	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
11	Lab Technician	AIIMS Rajkot	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
12	Lab Technician	AIIMS Vijaypur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
13	Medical Lab Technologist	AIIMS New Delhi	0	0	7	1	5	13	0	1	1-SC earmarked
											for PwBD-HH
14	Technician (Laboratory)	AIIMS Bibinagar	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
15	Technician (Laboratory)	AIIMS Mangalagiri	0	0	0	0	1	1	0	0	0
16	Technician (Laboratory)	AIIMS Nagpur	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
17	Technician Laboratory	AIIMS Bathinda	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

18. Library & Information Assistant/Library Attendant Grade II/Librarian Grade III/Librarian Grade I

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Librarian Grade I	AIIMS Bathinda	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Librarian Grade III	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Librarian Grade III	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
4	Librarian Grade III	AIIMS Guwahati	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
5	Librarian Grade III	AIIMS Jodhpur	1	0	0	1	0	2	0	0	0
6	Librarian Grade III	AIIMS Rajkot	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
7	Librarian Grade III	AIIMS Rishikesh	3	0	1	0	0	4	0	0	0
8	Librarian Grade III/ Library & Information Assistant	AllMS Deoghar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
9	Library & Information Assistant	AIIMS Awantipora	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
10	Library & Information Assistant	Regional Institute of Paramedical and Nursing Sciences (RIPANS), AIZAWAL	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
11	Library And Information Assistant (Librarian Grade III)	AIIMS Bathinda	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
12	Library Attendant Grade II	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	1	0	0	0	0	1	1	0	0
13	Library Attendant Grade II	AIIMS Mangalagiri	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
14	Library Information Assistant	Pasteur Institute of India	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	1	LV HH OA,OL,BL,Dw,AAV,LC(OA,OL&BL) MI
15	Library and Information Assistant	AIIMS Bibinagar	0	0	0	1	0	1	0	1	a)LV b) HH c) OA, OL, OAL, CP, LC, DW, AAV, Mdy d) ASD(M) e) MD involving (a) to (d) above

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
16	Library and Information Assistant	AIIMS	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
		Mangalagiri									

19. Medical Record Officer/Junior Medical Record Officer/Medical Record Technicians/Coding Clerk

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Coding Clerk	AIIMS Jodhpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Coding Clerk	AIIMS Patna	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Junior Medical Record Officer	AIIMS Jodhpur	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
4	Junior Medical Record Officer	AIIMS Patna	2	0	0	1	0	3	0	0	0
5	Junior Medical Record Officer	AIIMS Rajkot	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
6	Junior Medical Record Officer	AIIMS Vijaypur	3	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	0
7	Medical Record Officer	AIIMS Jodhpur	3	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	0
8	Medical Record Officer	AIIMS Patna	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
9	Medical Record Officer	AIIMS Rishikesh	2	0	1	0	0	3	0	0	0
10	Medical Record Technician	AIIMS Patna	13	2	10	5	0	30	UR-1	2	UR-1, OBC-1
									OBC-		a) D,HH
									1		b)
									SC-1		OA,OL,BL,OAL,CP,LC,Dw,AAV
											c) ASD (M), ID, SLD, MI
											d) MD involving (a) to (c)
											above
											Physical Requirements
											S,ST,W,BN,MF,RW,SE,C
11	Medical Record Technician	AIIMS Raebareli	6	1	2	1	0	10	0	0	0
12	Medical Record Technician	AIIMS Rajkot	4	1	1	1	0	7	0	0	0
13	Medical Record Technicians	AIIMS Guwahati	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
14	Medical Record Technicians	AIIMS Nagpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
15	Medical Records Technician	AIIMS Bibinagar	2	0	1	0	0	3	0	2	UR-1 & OBC-1
											a) HH
											b) OL, BL, OAL, CP, LC, DW,
											AAV
											c) ASD(M)
											d) MD involving (a) to (c)
											above

20. Jr Scale Steno(Hindi)/Personal Assistant/PA to Principal(S)/Private Secretary/Stenographer

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Jr Scale Steno(Hindi)	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Personal Assistant	AIIMS Deoghar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Personal Assistant	AIIMS Guwahati	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
4	Personal Assistant	AIIMS Nagpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
5	Personal Assistant	AIIMS Raebareli	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
6	Personal Assistant	AIIMS Rajkot	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
7	Personal Assistant	AIIMS Rishikesh	3	0	1	0	0	4	0	0	0
8	Personal Assistant	ICMR-RMRC,	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
		Bhubaneswar									
9	Personal Assistant (S)	AIIMS Mangalagiri	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
10	Personal Assistant/PA to Principal(S)	AIIMS Kalyani	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
11	Private Secretary	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
12	Private Secretary	AIIMS Guwahati	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
13	Private Secretary	AIIMS Raebareli	2	0	1	0	0	3	0	0	0
14	Private Secretary	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
15	Stenographer	AIIMS Bibinagar	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
16	Stenographer	AIIMS Guwahati	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
17	Stenographer	AIIMS Nagpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
18	Stenographer	AIIMS New Delhi	0	0	10	3	3	16	0	0	0
19	Stenographer	AIIMS Patna	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
20	Stenographer	AIIMS Raebareli	3	1	2	2	1	9	0	0	0
21	Stenographer	AIIMS Rajkot	5	1	3	2	1	12	0	0	0
22	Stenographer	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
23	Stenographer	Central Armed Police	3	0	0	1	0	4	0	1	1-UR
		Forces Institute of									ASD, MI, MD
		Medical									
		Sciences(CAPFIMS)									

21. Medical Social Worker/Medical Social Service Officer Grade II/Medical Social Service Officer Grade II/Psychiatric Social Worker

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Medical Social Service Officer Gr. I	AIIMS Kalyani	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Medical Social Service Officer Grade II	AIIMS Kalyani	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
3	Medical Social Service Officer Grade II	AIIMS Rajkot	5	0	0	0	0	5	0	0	0
4	Medical Social Welfare Officer Grade-II	AIIMS New Delhi	0	0	2	1	2	5	0	0	0
5	Medical Social Worker	AIIMS Deoghar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
6	Medical Social Worker	AIIMS Nagpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
7	Medical Social Worker (MSW)	AIIMS Kalyani	0	1	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
8	Medico Social Service Officer Grade I	AIIMS Raipur	1	0	0	0	1	2	0	0	0
9	Medico Social Worker cum Tutor	Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Puducherry	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
10	Psychiatric Social Worker	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
11	Psychiatric Social Worker	AIIMS Rishikesh	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0

22. Technical Officer (Dental)/(Dental Technician)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Technical Officer (Dental)/ (Dental Technician)	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Technical Officer (Dental)/ (Dental Technician)	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

23. Technical Officer

Opthalomogy(Refractionist)/Optometrist/Refractionist/Ophthalmic Assistant or Refractionist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Ophthalmic Assistant or Refractionist	Rural Health Training	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
		Centre, Najafgarh									
2	Opthalmic Technician Grade-I	AIIMS New Delhi	0	0	2	0	0	2	0	0	0
3	Optometrist	AIIMS Kalyani	0	0	0	0	1	1	0	0	0
4	Optometrist	AIIMS Rajkot	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
5	Optometrist/Refractionist	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
6	Technical Officer (Opthal) (Refractionist)	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
7	Technical Officer Ophthalmology	AIIMS Bhopal	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
	(Refractionist)										

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
8	Technical Officer	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
	Opthalomogy(Refractionist)										

24. Technician (Radiotherapy)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Technician (Radiology)	AIIMS Awantipora	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
2	Technician (Radiotherapy)	AIIMS Awantipora	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Technician (Radiotherapy)	AIIMS Kalyani	2	0	1	1	0	4	0	0	0
4	Technician (Radiotherapy)	AIIMS New Delhi	4	0	3	2	0	9	0	0	0
5	Technician (Radiotherapy)	AIIMS Rajkot	თ	0	1	0	0	4	0	0	0
6	Technician (Radiotherapy)	AIIMS Rishikesh	3	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	0

25. Technician (Radiology)/Radiographic Technician Grade-I/X-Ray Technician (Radio-Diagnosis)/X-Ray Technician (Radiotherapy)/Dark Room Assistant

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Dark Room Assistant	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Radiographic Technician Grade I	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Radiographic Technician Grade I	AIIMS Bhopal	5	0	1	1	0	7	0	0	0
4	Radiographic Technician Grade I	AIIMS Guwahati	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
5	Radiographic Technician Grade I	AIIMS Raipur	0	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	0
6	Technician (Radiology)	AIIMS Kalyani	3	0	1	1	0	5	0	0	0
7	Technician (Radiology)	AIIMS New Delhi	26	5	13	2	2	48	0	1	1-ST earmarked for PwBD- ASD,MI
8	Technician (Radiology)	AIIMS Rajkot	6	1	2	1	0	10	0	0	0
9	Technician(Radiology)/Radiographic Technician Grade-I	AIIMS Raebareli	5	1	3	2	1	12	0	0	0
10	Technicians (Radiology)	AIIMS Bhopal	3	0	1	0	0	4	0	0	0
11	X-Ray Technician (Radio-Diagnosis)	Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Puducherry	3	1	1	2	0	7	0	0	0
12	X-Ray Technician (Radiotherapy)	Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Puducherry	5	1	2	0	0	8	0	0	0

26. Perfusionist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Perfusionist	AIIMS Bhopal	4	0	1	0	0	5	0	0	0
2	Perfusionist	AIIMS Kalyani	2	1	1	0	0	4	0	0	0
3	Perfusionist	AIIMS Mangalagiri	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
4	Perfusionist	AIIMS New Delhi	3	0	0	2	1	6	0	0	0
5	Perfusionist	AIIMS Raebareli	2	0	1	0	0	3	0	0	0

27. Embryologist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Embryologist	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Embryologist	AIIMS Nagpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

28. Assistant Security Officer/Assistant Fire Officer

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Assistant Fire Officer	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Assistant Security Officer	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Assistant Security Officer	AIIMS Rajkot	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

29. Fire Technician/Security Cum Fire Assistant

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Fire Technician	AIIMS Bhopal	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
2	Fire Technician	AIIMS Raebareli	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
3	Fire Technician	AIIMS Rajkot	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
4	Security Cum Fire Assistant	AIIMS New Delhi	2	2	0	2	0	6	0	1	1-UR
											earmarked for
											PwBD-AAV

30. Physiotherapist/Junior Physiotherapist//Multi Rehabilitation Worker(Physiotherapist)/Demonstrator (Physiotherapy)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Demonstrator (Physiotherapy)	Regional Institute of	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
		Paramedical and									
		Nursing Sciences									
		(RIPANS), AIZAWAL									
2	Jr. Physiotherapist	AIIMS Mangalagiri	4	0	2	1	0	7	0	0	0
3	Junior Physiotherapist	AIIMS Bhopal	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
4	Junior Physiotherapist	AIIMS Kalyani	3	0	1	0	0	4	0	0	0
5	Junior Physiotherapist	AIIMS New Delhi	1	1	2	2	2	8	0	0	0
6	Junior Physiotherapist	AIIMS Rajkot	3	0	1	0	0	4	0	0	0
7	Multi Rehabilitation	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
	Worker (Physiotherapist)										
8	Multi Rehabilitation	AIIMS Patna	1	1	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
	Worker (Physiotherapist)										
9	Multi-Rehabilitation Worker	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
	(Physiotherapist)										
10	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
11	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	1	1	0	1	0	3	0	0	0
12	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Deoghar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
13	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Guwahati	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
14	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Patna	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
15	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Raebareli	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
16	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Raipur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
17	Physiotherapist	AIIMS Vijaypur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

31. Driver Ordinary Grade

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Driver (Ordinary Grade)	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Driver (Ordinary Grade)	AIIMS Bhopal	2	0	0	3	0	5	0	0	0
3	Driver Ordinary Grade	AIIMS New Delhi	1	0	0	0	1	2	0	0	0

32. Junior Medical Record Officer (Receptionists)/Receptionist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
	Junior Medical Record Officer (Receptionists)	AIIMS Bhopal	4	0	1	0	0	5	0	0	0
	Junior Medical Record Officer(Receptionist)	AIIMS Patna	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
_	Junior Medical Record Officer(Receptionist)	AIIMS Rishikesh	2	0	1	0	0	3	0	0	0
4	Receptionist	AIIMS Jodhpur	2	0	1	0	0	3	0	0	0
5	Receptionist	AIIMS New Delhi	1	1	0	0	0	2	0	0	0

33. Junior Warden (House Keepers)/Warden (Hostel Warden)/Hostel Warden

S.No. Post Name Institute UR EWS OBC SC ST Total EX-SM PWBD PWBD Type											
S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX-SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Hostel Warden	AIIMS Bilaspur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Junior Warden (House Keepers)	AIIMS Bhopal	3	1	3	1	0	8	0	0	0
3	Junior Warden (House Keepers)	AIIMS Deoghar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
4	Junior Warden (House Keepers)	AIIMS Raebareli	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
5	Junior Warden (House Keepers)	AIIMS Rajkot	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
6	Junior Warden (House Keepers) (Female)	AIIMS Nagpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
7	Junior Warden (House Keepers) (Female)	AIIMS Patna	0	1	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
8	Junior Warden (House Keepers) (Male)	AIIMS Nagpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
9	Junior Warden (House Keepers) (Male)	AIIMS Patna	1	0	0	0	0	1	UR(Male)- 1	0	0
10	Junior Warden (Male)	AIIMS Guwahati	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
11	Warden (Hostel Warden)	AIIMS Rajkot	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
12	Warden (Hostel Warden) (Male)	AIIMS Guwahati	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
13	Warden (Hostel Warden) (Male)	AIIMS Patna	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	1	OBC-1
											a) LV
											b) HH
											c)
											OA,BA,OL,BL,CP,LC,Dw,AAV
											d) SLD, MI
											e) MD involving (a) to (d)
											above
											Physical Requirements
											S,ST,W,BN,MF,RW

34. Senior Nursing Officer (Staff Nurse Grade-I)/Staff Nurse Grade-I (Sr. Nursing Officer)/Multi Purpose Worker

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Multi Purpose Worker	AIIMS New Delhi	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Senior Nursing Officer (Female)	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	0	2	3	1	2	8	0	0	0
3	Senior Nursing Officer (Female)	AIIMS Nagpur	9	2	8	0	2	21	0	0	0
4	Senior Nursing Officer (Female)	AIIMS Patna	0	0	2	0	1	3	0	0	0
5	Senior Nursing Officer (Female)	AIIMS Raebareli	3	1	1	1	1	7	0	0	0
6	Senior Nursing Officer (Male)	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	0	1	0	0	1	2	0	0	0
7	Senior Nursing Officer (Male)	AIIMS Nagpur	1	1	0	1	1	4	0	0	0
8	Senior Nursing Officer (Male)	AIIMS Patna	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
9	Senior Nursing Officer (Male)	AIIMS Raebareli	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
10	Senior Nursing Officer/Staff Nurse	AIIMS Deoghar	0	1	5	2	1	9	0	0	0
	Grade-I (Female)										

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
	Senior Nursing Officer/Staff Nurse Grade-I (Male)	AIIMS Deoghar	0	0	2	1	0	3	0	0	0
12	Staff Nurse Grade I (Female)	AIIMS Guwahati	22	4	13	6	3	48	0	2	2(UR)
13	Staff Nurse Grade I (Male)	AIIMS Guwahati	5	1	3	2	1	12	0	0	0
14	Staff Nurse Grade-I (Sr. Nursing Officer) (Female)	AIIMS Gorakhpur	1	0	0	1	0	2	0	0	0

35. Sanitary Inspector/Sanitary Inspector Gd.I/Sanitary Inspector Gd.II

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Sanitary Inspector Gd.I/Sanitary	Central Armed Police	1	1	0	1	0	3	0	0	0
	Inspector Gd.II	Forces Institute of									
		Medical									
		Sciences(CAPFIMS)									
2	Sanitary Inspector Grade II	AIIMS Bhopal	5	0	0	2	1	8	0	0	0
3	Sanitary Inspector Grade II	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	2	0	1	2	3	8	0	0	0
4	Sanitary Inspector Grade II	AIIMS Patna	6	1	2	1	0	10	UR-1	0	0
									OBC-1		
5	Sanitary Inspector Grade-II	AIIMS New Delhi	3	0	1	0	0	4	0	0	0

36. Occupational Therapist/Junior Occupational Therapist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
	Jr. Physiotherapist/Occupational Therapist	AIIMS Deoghar	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
2	Junior Occupational Therapist	AIIMS New Delhi	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Occupational Therapist	AIIMS Bhubaneswar	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

37. Junior Hindi Translator/Senior Translation Officer/Senior Hindi Officer/Junior Translation Officer(Hindi)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Junior Hindi Translator	AIIMS Nagpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Junior Translation Officer	ICMR-Headquarters, New Delhi	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	1	D & HH
3	Junior Translation Officer	ICMR-NIRTH, Jabalpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
4	Junior Translation Officer	ICMR-RMRIMS, Patna	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
5	Junior Translation Officer(Hindi)	AIIMS New Delhi	0	0	0	1	1	2	0	0	0
6	Senior Hindi Officer	AIIMS Raipur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
7	Senior Translation Officer	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

38. Nuclear Medicine Technologist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Nuclear Medicine Technologist	AIIMS Bhopal	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
2	Nuclear Medicine Technologist	AIIMS Bilaspur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	1	VI(Visually Impaired) LV(Low Vision)
3	Nuclear Medicine Technologist	AIIMS New Delhi	0	1	1	1	0	3	0	0	0
4	Nuclear Medicine Technologist	AIIMS Raebareli	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
5	Nuclear Medicine Technologist	AIIMS Rajkot	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0
6	Nuclear Medicine Technologist	Central Armed Police Forces Institute of	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
		Medical Sciences(CAPFIMS)									

39. Transplant Coordinator

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Transplant Coordinator	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Transplant Coordinator	AIIMS Mangalagiri	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Transplant Coordinator	AIIMS Nagpur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
4	Transplant Coordinator	AIIMS New Delhi	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0

40. Yoga Instructor

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Yoga Instructor	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Yoga Instructor	AIIMS Raebareli	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

41. Programmer

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Programmer	AIIMS Bhopal	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Programmer	AIIMS New Delhi	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
3	Programmer	AIIMS Raebareli	0	0	1	0	0	1	0	0	0
4	Programmer	AIIMS Rajkot	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0

42. Prosthetic Technician GR. I/Orthotic Technician

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1		Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
		Research(JIPMER), Puducherry									
2		Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Puducherry	2	0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0

43. Tailor Grade III

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Tailor Grade III	AIIMS Patna	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
2	Tailor Grade III	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

44. Artist

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Artist	AIIMS New Delhi	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

45. Electrocardiograph Technical Assistant

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Electrocardiograph Technical Assistant	AIIMS Rishikesh	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

46. Medical Photographer/Junior Photographer

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Junior Photographer	AIIMS New Delhi	1	0	1	0	0	2	0	0	0
2	9 1	Jawaharlal Institute of Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Puducherry	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

47. Statistical Assistant

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type	
1	Statistical Assistant	AIIMS Bathinda	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0	

48. Junior Engineer (Instrumentation)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Junior Engineer (Instrumentation)	Pasteur Institute of	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
		India									

49. Laundry Mechanic

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Laundry Mechanic	Jawaharlal Institute of	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0
		Postgraduate Medical Education and Research(JIPMER), Puducherry									

50. PACS Administrator

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	PACS Administrator	AIIMS Raipur	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

51. Assistant Research Officer/Research Assistant

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Assistant Research Officer	Pasteur Institute of India	2	1	1	1	0	5	0	0	0
2	Research Assistant	Pasteur Institute of India	12	2	5	5	2	26	0	0	0

52. Junior Engineer (Safety)

S.No.	Post Name	Institute	UR	EWS	ОВС	sc	ST	Total	EX- SM	PWBD	PWBD Type
1	Junior Engineer (Safety)	Pasteur Institute of India	1	0	0	0	0	1	0	0	0

Note: In case where PWBD category are not specifically identified and post is specifically reserved for PWBD, then category will be applicable as per disabilities mentioned in Section 34 (1) of Rights of Persons with Disability Act, 2016 subject to medical test.

ANNEXURE – III: Age Relaxation for Ex. Serviceman category

Ex-Serviceme	Ex-Servicemen and Commission Officers including ECOs/SSCOs For Group 'B & C' posts									
Ex-Servicemen (General)	Length of Military service plus 03 years as on the Closing date for receipt of application									
Ex-Servicemen (OBC)	Length of Military service plus 06 years(3 years + 3 years) on the closing date for receipt of application									
Ex-Serviemen (SC&ST)	Length of Military service plus 08 years (3 years + 5 years) as on the closing date for receipt of application									

- NOTE-I: Ex-servicemen who have already secured employment in civil side under Central Government on regular basis after availing of the benefits of reservation given to ex-servicemen for their re-employment are NOT eligible for claiming benefits of reservation under EXS category. However, they are eligible for age relaxation as per rules.
- NOTE-II: The period of "Call up Service" of an Ex-Serviceman in the Armed Forces shall also be treated as service rendered in the Armed Forces for purpose of age relaxation, as per rules.
- NOTE-III: For any serviceman of the three Armed Forces of the Union to be treated as Ex-Serviceman for the purpose of securing the benefits of reservation, he must have already acquired, at the time of submitting his/her application for the Post, the status of ex-serviceman and /or is in a position to establish his acquired entitlement by documentary evidence from the competent authority that he would complete specified term of engagement from the Armed Forces within the stipulated period of one year from the CLOSING DATE FOR RECEIPT OF APPLICATION or otherwise than by way of dismissal or discharge on account of misconduct or inefficiency.

EXPLANATION: An 'ex-serviceman' means a person –

- (i) Who 'has served in any rank whether as a combatant or non-combatant in the Regular Army, Navy and Air Force of the India Union, and
 - (a) Who either has been retired or relieved or discharged from such service whether at his own request or being relieved by the employer after earning his or her pension; or
 - (b) Who has been relieved from such service on medical grounds attributable to military service or circumstances beyond his control and awarded medical or other disability pension; or
 - (c) Who has been released from such service as a result of reduction in establishment; or
 - (d) Who has been released from such service after completing the specific period of engagement, other than at his own request, or by way of dismissal, or discharge on account of misconduct or inefficiency and has been given a gratuity; and includes personnel of the Territorial Army, namely, pension holders for continuous embodied service or broken spells of qualifying service; or

- (e) Personnel of the Army Postal Service who are part of Regular Army and retired from the Army Postal Service without reversion to their parent service with pension, or are released from the Army Postal service on medical grounds attributable to or aggravated by military service or circumstance beyond their control and awarded medical or other disability pension; or
- (f) Personnel, who were on deputation in Army Postal Service for more than six months prior to the 14th April, 1988; or
- (g) Gallantry award winners of the Armed forces including personnel of Territorial Army; or
- (h) Ex-recruits boarded out or relieved on medical ground and granted medical disability pension.
- **NOTE-IV:** AGE CONCESSION IS NOT ADMISSIBLE TO SONS, DAUGHTERS AND DEPENDENTS OF EX-SERVICEMEN.
- NOTE-V: A Matriculate Ex-Serviceman (includes an Ex-Serviceman, who has obtained the Indian Army Special Certificate of education or corresponding certificate in the Navy or the Air Force), who has put in not less than 15 years of service as on closing date for receipt of application with Armed Forces of the Union shall be considered eligible for appointment to the Group "C" posts being advertised through this examination. Thus, those Non-Graduate Ex-Servicemen who have not completed 15 years of service as on the closing date for receipt of application or would not complete 15 years of service within the time limit specified in Note-III are not eligible to apply for this examination.

ANNEXURE – IV: **Important Explanation for PWBD Candidate**:

PWBD candidates with disabilities mentioned in Section 34 (1) of Rights of Persons
with Disability Act, 2016, and as identified by the Institute for following reservation
under PWBD are eligible to apply under this category provided they have
benchmark disability of equal to or more than 40%.

Abbreviations and PWBD reservation as under: -

Abbreviation	Full Form
AAV	Acid Attack Victim
ASD	Autism Spectrum Disorder
ASD(M)	Autism Spectrum Disorder (Mild)
ASD(M,MoD)	Autism Spectrum Disorder (Mild, Mild to Moderate)
В	Blind
BA	Both Arms
BL	Both Legs
СР	Cerebral Palsy
D	Deaf
Dw	Dwarfism
НН	Hard of Hearing
LC	Leprosy Cured
LC(OA,OL)	Leprosy Cured (One Arm, One Leg)
LC(OA,OL,BL)	Leprosy Cured (One Arm, One Leg, Both Legs)
LC(OA,OL,BL,OAL)	Leprosy Cured (Various combinations: OA, OL, BL, OAL)
LC(OA/OL)	Leprosy Cured (One Arm or One Leg)
LC(OL)	Leprosy Cured (One Leg)
LC(OL,BL)	Leprosy Cured (One Leg, Both Legs)
LV	Low Vision
MD	Multiple Disabilities
Mdy	Muscular Dystrophy
MI	Mental Illness
OA	One Arm
OAL	One Arm and One Leg
ОН	Orthopedically Handicapped
OL	One Leg
SLD	Specific Learning Disability
VH	Visually Handicapped
ID	Intellectual Disability
SD/SI	Spinal Deformity (SD) and Spinal Injury (SI)
LD	Locomotive disability

As per PWBD Act, 2016, one percentage of each category shall be reserved for persons with benchmark disabilities under clause (a), (b) and (c) and one percent, under clauses (d) and (e).

The details of categories are as under: -

(a) blindness and low vision

- (b) deaf and hard of hearing
- (c) locomotors disability including cerebral palsy, leprosy cured, dwarfism, acid attack victims and muscular dystrophy
- (d) autism, intellectual disability, specific learning disability and mental illness
- (e) multiple disabilities from amongst persons under clauses (a) to (d) including deaf-blindness
- As per Section 2(r) "person with benchmark disability" means a person with not less
 than forty per cent of a specified disability where specified disability has not been
 defined in measurable terms and includes a person with disability where specified
 disability has been defined in measurable terms, as certified by the certifying
 authority. Accordingly, for posts identified suitable for PWBD quota and as
 indicated against posts reserved for them, applicant should make sure that they are
 eligible and has desired/required disability certificate.
- After any candidate qualifies the interview/written examination/, such candidates
 will be subjected to medical examination by a board constituted by AIIMS to
 ascertain their suitability for the said post/job.
- As per DOPT office memorandum No. No.36035/02/2017-Estt (Res) dated 15.01.2018 Same relaxed standard should be applied for all the candidates with Benchmark Disabilities whether they belong to Unreserved/SC/ST/OBC/EWS. No further relaxation of standards will be considered or admissible in favour of any candidate from any category whatsoever.
- Only those PwBD candidates whose benchmark disability category matches the
 disability categories identified as suitable for the post shall be eligible for
 consideration for appointment subject to fulfilment of other eligibility criteria.

Functional Requirements:-

- i) S Sitting
- ii) ST Standing
- iii) W Walking
- iv) BN Bending
- v) CRL Crawling
- vi) CL Climbing
- vii) JU Jumping
- viii) L Lifting
- ix) KC Kneeling & Crouching
- x) RW Reading & Writing
- xi) MF Manipulation by Fingers
- xii) PP Pulling and Pushing
- xiii) SE Seeing
- xiv) C Communication
- xv) H Hearing
- xvi) SD Spinal Deformity (without any neurological/limb dysfunction)
- xvii) SI Spinal Injury (without any neurological/limb dysfunction)

ANNEXURF – V: Scheme of Skill Test

(1) Group Code: 2. Assistant Administrative Officer/Assistant/Executive Assistant (N.S)/Junior Administrative Officer

Skill Test (Stage-II): Only for those who qualify in Stage-I

Nature of Examination:

This will be a Computer based Skill Test Examination. Skill test will be conducted in CBT mode where candidates have to type answer in Computer using keyboard.

Language and Mode of Examination:

English & Computer based Test.

Duration of Examination:

1hour (60 minutes)

• Description of Examination and Marks for Computer Skill Test:

The questions will be based on Practical Scenario based on syllabus provided in the qualification published for CBT examination. The computer based skill test will be of 50 marks and distribution of marks will be as follows:

2 questions from Noting & Drafting: 30 marks 2 questions from Precise Writing: 20 marks

Qualifying Marks for Stage-II: The candidate will have to score a minimum of 17 marks.

(2) Group Code: 3. Junior Administrative Assistant/Lower Division Clerk/Senior Administrative Assistant/Upper Division Clerk

Skill Test Norms as per Essential Qualification:

1. Junior Administrative Assistant/Lower Division Clerk

Qualifying Speed for English Typewriting test for 15-minute test: 35 w.p.m. on Computer.

Or

Qualifying Speed for Hindi Typewriting for 15-minute test: 30 w.p.m. on Computer.

2. Senior Administrative Assistant/UDC/Upper Division Clerk

Qualifying Speed for English Typewriting test for 15-minute test: 35 w.p.m. on Computer.

Or

Qualifying Speed for Hindi Typewriting for 15-minute test: 30 w.p.m. on Computer.

Skill Test (Stage-II): Only for those who qualify in Stage-I. Skill test will be conducted in two parts which is as follows:

A. Part A: Writing Skill Test (Mandatory for all post in the Group)

a. Type of Examination:

Descriptive Type Examination

b. Duration of Examination:

One Hour (60 Minutes)

c. Mode of Examination: Computer Based Test

Topics will appear on the screen and answers are to be typed through Keyboard.

d. Language of Paper:

English or Hindi

e. Division of Questions and Marks Distribution:

There will be two types of segment: An Essay and another a letter writing.

i. Essayii. Letter WritingTotal20 Marks10 Marks30 Marks

f. Syllabus of Examination:

The topics will be for an Essay and a Letter writing on general issues related to the society, nation or world.

g. Qualifying Criteria:

Each candidate has to secure minimum 10 marks.

B. Part B: Typing Skill Test

a. Nature of Examination

Qualifying Examination only.

b. Mode of Examination

Candidates will be evaluated for their typing proficiency in the computer as per skill test mentioned as applicable.

The text for typing will be provided in the language chosen by the candidate

c. Language of Examination:

English or Hindi (For Data Entry Operator Grade A post, the language will only be English only.)

Candidates can choose either English or Hindi for the test.

- I. For the English Test conventional QWERTY Computer Keyboard will be provided.
- II. For the Hindi Test candidates are required to familiarize themselves with Mangal on the conventional English QWERTY Keyboard/Inscript Key Board respectively. There is no provision for any other type of keyboard or font for this test.

EVALUATION CRITERIA/CONDUCTION GUIDELINES FOR TYPING/DATA ENTRY SPEED TEST (DEST) [ENGLISH / HINDI]

Basic principle in Typing/Word Processing/Data Entry being replication of the Master/Test Passage (including any errors found in Master/Test Passage), errors (i.e. every wrong stroke/effort of input) committed by candidates are classified on the basis of their nature and treated/penalized as under:

- I. <u>NATURE OF MISTAKES</u>: The following errors will be marked as Full Mistakes:
- (1) <u>FULL MISTAKES</u>: The following errors will be marked as Full Mistakes:
 - (a) <u>Omission</u> of every word/figure. **[e.g.** 'Online Advertising is <u>an</u> art' typed as 'Online Advertising is art']. [उदाहरण '**ऑनलाइन** एडवरटाइजिंग एक कला है' को 'ऑनलाइन एडवरटाइजिंग कला है']
 - (b) <u>Substitution</u> of every wrong word/figure including absurd input (i.e. illegible, unmeaningful & disjoined group of letters/punctuation marks/number(s)/signs/characters etc.). [e.g. 'I shall be grateful' typed as 'I will be grateful'; or 'Online Advertising is an art' typed as 'Astfe orlin;d o/4' &L D? "%].[उदाहरण- 'मैं सदैव आपका आभारी रहूँगा' को 'मैं हमेशा आपका आभारी रहूँगा'; या 'ऑनलाइन एडवरटाइजिंग एक कला है' को 'लिंकिन काल/प'न्द जे:क गि(र्द :"%']।
 - (c) <u>Addition/Repetition</u> of every wrong word/figure not found in the passage. [e.g. 'I shall be grateful' typed as 'I shall <u>also</u> be grateful' (addition); 'I shall <u>shall</u> be grateful' (repetition)] उदाहरण मैं सदैव आपका आभारी रहूँगा' को 'मैं सदैव सदैव आपका आभारी रहूँगा']।
 - (d) <u>Spelling Errors</u>: Every spelling error committed by way of repetition/addition/ transposition/omission/substitution of 'a letter'/'letters' or 'a Matra'/'Matras' (in case of Hindi). [e.g. 'spelling' typed as 'spelling' (repetition); 'spellings' (addition); 'seplling' (transposition); 'spelling' (omission); 'smelling' (substitution) etc.]

[Note : In case of Hindi – grammatically correct alternate spellings will be exempted due to difference in letters formation/combination of letters formation (sandhi-vichhed) in case of use of different Hindi Fonts/Keyboards]

[उदाहरण–'अनुसार' को 'अनुसर'(छूटना); 'अनुसामर(जोड़ना); 'अनूसार(प्रतिस्थापन); 'अनुशासार(स्थानांतरण); 'अनुसारर(दोहराव)]।

[नोट : अलग-अलग हिंदी फ़ॉन्ट/कीबोर्ड के उपयोग में अक्षरों के गठन/संयोजन में अंतर के कारण व्याकरणिक रूप से सही वैकल्पिक वर्तनी को छूट है; उदाहरण— 'गद्यांश' या 'गद्यांश']।

- (2) HALF MISTAKES: The following errors will be marked as Half Mistakes:
 - (a) <u>Spacing Errors</u>: Where no space is provided between two words or a word and a punctuation mark. Also, every undesired/extra space

COMMON RECRUITMENT EXAMINATION (CRE-4)

provided between two words/letters of a word or a word and a punctuation mark. **[**e.g. 'helpful. I hope' typed as 'helpful. Ihope,'(concatenation); 'helpful. I hope'(extra spacing)].

[Note: No mistakes will be counted for extra spaces between words in case 'justification of text' has been done by a candidate/by default in computer]

[उदाहरण- 'महानगर' को 'महा नगर'; 'संसद सदस्य' को 'संसदसदस्य']। ऐसे ही किसी भी शब्द और विराम चिह्न में गद्यांश के विपरीत रिक्त स्थान देने/ना देने पर [उदाहरण-'ऐसा नहीं होता, कि' को 'ऐसा नहीं होता , कि'; या 'ऐसा नहीं होता,कि']।

(b) <u>Punctuation Errors</u>: Every punctuation error committed by way of repetition/addition/ omission/substitution. [e.g. 'I hope,' typed as 'I hope,'(repetition); 'I, hope,'(addition); 'I hope'(omission); 'I hope'(substitution) etc.]

[Note: Even single space after full stop is allowed]
[उदाहरण- 'ऐसा नहीं होता, कि' को 'ऐसा नहीं होता,, कि'(दोहराव); 'ऐसा, नहीं होता,
कि'(जोड); 'ऐसा नहीं होता कि'(लोप); 'ऐसा नहीं होता। कि'(प्रतिस्थापन)]।

- (c) <u>Paragraphic Errors</u>: In case of dissimilarity from the Master/Test Passage, every error of
 - (i) Inclusion/non-inclusion of a paragraph;
 - (ii) Inclusion/non-inclusion of standard indent (i.e. equal to 5 spaces) by use of 'Tab Key' in the beginning of a paragraph;
 - (iii) Non-inclusion of space or inclusion of extra space between paragraphs.
- (d) Wrong Capitalization: Wrong use of capital letter for small letter and vice versa.

[Note: This does not apply to Hindi Typewriting Scripts]

- NOTE 1: Maximum Penalty 1 Full Mistake for a word. [e.g. 'hope' typed as 'Hopa' has 2 Half & 1 Full Mistakes (Capitalisation, Spacing & Spelling Error due to substitution of a letter), but treated as 1 Full Mistake]. उदाहरण 'अतिरिक्त' को 'अति रित' टाइप करने पर 2 आधी तथा 1 पूर्ण गलती की बजाय 1 पूर्ण गलती ही मानी जाएगी।
- NOTE 2: No checking of mistakes to be done in case of insufficient gross input/strokes and "Insufficient Attempt" remark need to be written in Result. [e.g. For a 35 w.p.m./10 minutes typing test the minimum input is 1750 strokes (35x5x10) or 875 strokes for a 5 minutes test. Similarly, for a 8,000 kdph/15 minutes DEST a minimum input required is 2,000 strokes (8,000/4) or 1,333/667 strokes for a 10/5 minute test respectively]. [उदाहरण 35 श.प्र.मि./30 मि. 'टाइप टेस्ट' में कम-से-कम 1750 अक्षर या 5 मि. में 875 अक्षर चाहिए। इसी तरह, 8,000 के.डी.पी.एच./15 मि. 'डेस्ट' में कम-से-कम 2,000 अक्षर और 10/5 मि. में 1,333/667 अक्षर चाहिए।

II. QUALIFYING STANDARDS:

The Qualifying Standard required is 35/30 w.p.m. or 12,000/8,000.

III. COUNTING/CALCULATION OF MISTAKES & PENALTY:

(1) Total No. of Mistakes = Number of Full Mistakes+ 1/2 the Number of Half Mistakes.

[Note: NO rounding off to be done e.g. FM=4 & HM=7, then Total=7.5]

(2) Standard Average Word length taken as 5 strokes.

(3) For each full mistake the penalty shall be 50 strokes. [e.g. For 20 Mistakes the Penalty = No. of Strokes – 1,000 i.e. (50x20)]

IV. CALCULATION OF SPEED:

For example of a 10 minutes Typing Test/DEST, the calculation will be :

TYPING T	EST (in w.p.m.)		
Total No. o	Total No. of Strokes - Penalty		
	50		
e.g. $\frac{3,000-1,000}{\text{w.p.m.}} = \frac{2,000}{\text{w.p.m.}} = 40$			
50	50		

V. CALCULATION OF ACCURACY:

In case of need for checking accuracy, it shall be calculated as follows:

TYPING TEST (in w.p.m.)

Accuracy = Net Typing Speed
$$\times 100$$

Gross Typing Speed

e.g. Accuracy = $40 \times 100 = 80\%$

Note:

- (i) A single skill test examination will be conducted for all post in the group and qualification criteria will be applicable as per published eligibility.
- (ii) A candidate has to qualify in both part of skill test as mentioned above. For Part A (written test), common qualifying criteria will be applicable. For Part B (typing test), qualifying criteria will be applicable as provided for the respective posts in the Group.
- (iii) Backspace key is allowed.

(3) Group Code- 19. Medical Record Officer/Junior Medical Record Officer/Medical Record Technicians/Coding Clerk

Stage II: Typing Skill Test

a) Nature of Examination

Qualifying Examination only.

b) Mode of Examination

Candidates will be evaluated for their typing proficiency in the computer as per skill test mentioned as applicable.

The text for typing will be provided in the language chosen by the candidate

c) Language of Examination: English or Hindi

Candidates can choose either English or Hindi for the test.

- I. For the English Test conventional QWERTY Computer Keyboard will be provided.
- II. For the Hindi Test candidates are required to familiarize themselves with Mangal on the conventional English QWERTY Keyboard/Inscript Key Board respectively. There is no provision for any other type of keyboard or font for this test.

d) Skill Test Norms

Qualifying Speed for English Typewriting test for 15-minute test: 35 w.p.m. on Computer.

Or

Qualifying Speed for Hindi Typewriting for 15-minute test: 30 w.p.m. on Computer.

EVALUATION CRITERIA/CONDUCTION GUIDELINES FOR TYPING [ENGLISH / HINDI]

Basic principle in Typing/Word Processing/Data Entry being replication of the Master/Test Passage (including any errors found in Master/Test Passage), errors (i.e. every wrong stroke/effort of input) committed by candidates are classified on the basis of their nature and treated/penalized as under:

- I. NATURE OF MISTAKES: The following errors will be marked as Full Mistakes:
- (3) FULL MISTAKES: The following errors will be marked as Full Mistakes:
 - (e) <u>Omission</u> of every word/figure. **[e.g.** 'Online Advertising is <u>an</u> art' typed as 'Online Advertising is art'**].** [उदाहरण '**ऑनलाइन** एडवरटाइजिंग एक कला है' को 'ऑनलाइन एडवरटाइजिंग कला है'
 - (f) <u>Substitution</u> of every wrong word/figure including absurd input (i.e. illegible, unmeaningful & disjoined group of letters/punctuation marks/number(s)/signs/characters etc.). [e.g. 'I shall be grateful' typed as 'I will be grateful'; or 'Online Advertising is an art' typed as 'Astfe orlin;d o/4' &L D? "%].[उदाहरण- 'मैं सदैव आपका आभारी रहूँगा' को 'मैं हमेशा आपका आभारी रहूँगा'; या 'ऑनलाइन एडवरटाइजिंग एक कला है' को 'लिंकिन काल/प'न्द जे;क गि(र्द :"%']।
 - (g) <u>Addition/Repetition</u> of every wrong word/figure not found in the passage. [e.g. 'I shall be grateful' typed as 'I shall <u>also</u> be grateful' (addition); 'I shall <u>shall</u> be grateful' (repetition)] उदाहरण मैं सदैव आपका आभारी रहूँगा' को 'मैं सदैव सदैव आपका आभारी रहूँगा']।

(h) <u>Spelling Errors</u>: Every spelling error committed by way of repetition/addition/ transposition/omission/substitution of 'a letter'/'letters' or 'a Matra'/'Matras' (in case of Hindi). [e.g. 'spelling' typed as 'spelling' (repetition); 'spellings' (addition); 'seplling' (transposition); 'splling' (omission); 'smelling' (substitution) etc.]

[Note: In case of Hindi – grammatically correct alternate spellings will be exempted due to difference in letters formation/combination of letters formation (sandhi-vichhed) in case of use of different Hindi Fonts/Keyboards]

[उदाहरण–'अनुसार' को 'अनुसर'(छूटना); 'अनुसामर(जोड़ना); 'अनूसार(प्रतिस्थापन); 'अनुशासार(स्थानांतरण); 'अनुसारर(दोहराव)]।

[नोट : अलग-अलग हिंदी फ़ॉन्ट/कीबोर्ड के उपयोग में अक्षरों के गठन/संयोजन में अंतर के कारण व्याकरणिक रूप से सही वैकल्पिक वर्तनी को छूट है; उदाहरण— 'गद्यांश' या 'गद्यांश'।

- (4) HALF MISTAKES: The following errors will be marked as Half Mistakes:
 - (e) <u>Spacing Errors</u>: Where no space is provided between two words or a word and a punctuation mark. Also, every undesired/extra space provided between two words/letters of a word or a word and a punctuation mark. [e.g. 'helpful. I hope' typed as 'helpful. <u>Ihope</u>,'(concatenation); 'helpful. I hope' (extra spacing)].

[Note: No mistakes will be counted for extra spaces between words in case 'justification of text' has been done by a candidate/by default in computer]

[उदाहरण- 'महानगर' को 'महा नगर'; 'संसद सदस्य' को 'संसदसदस्य']। ऐसे ही किसी भी शब्द और विराम चिह्न में गद्यांश के विपरीत रिक्त स्थान देने/ना देने पर [उदाहरण-'ऐसा नहीं होता, कि' को 'ऐसा नहीं होता , कि'; या 'ऐसा नहीं होता,कि']।

(f) <u>Punctuation Errors</u>: Every punctuation error committed by way of repetition/addition/ omission/substitution. [e.g. 'I hope,' typed as 'I hope,'(repetition); 'I, hope,'(addition); 'I hope'(omission); 'I hope'(substitution) etc.]

[Note: Even single space after full stop is allowed]
[उदाहरण- 'ऐसा नहीं होता, कि' को 'ऐसा नहीं होता,, कि'(दोहराव); 'ऐसा, नहीं होता,
कि'(जोड़); 'ऐसा नहीं होता कि'(लोप); 'ऐसा नहीं होता। कि'(प्रतिस्थापन)]।

- (g) <u>Paragraphic Errors</u>: In case of dissimilarity from the Master/Test Passage, every error of
 - (iv) Inclusion/non-inclusion of a paragraph:
 - (v) Inclusion/non-inclusion of standard indent (i.e. equal to 5 spaces) by use of 'Tab Key' in the beginning of a paragraph;
 - (vi) Non-inclusion of space or inclusion of extra space between paragraphs.
- (h) <u>Wrong Capitalization</u>: Wrong use of capital letter for small letter and vice versa.

[Note: This does not apply to Hindi Typewriting Scripts]

NOTE 1: Maximum Penalty – 1 Full Mistake for a word. [e.g. 'hope' typed as 'Hopa' has 2 Half & 1 Full Mistakes (Capitalisation, Spacing & Spelling Error due to substitution of a letter), but treated as 1 Full Mistake]. उदाहरण – 'अतिरिक्त' को 'अति रित' टाइप करने पर 2 आधी तथा 1 पूर्ण गलती की बजाय 1 पूर्ण गलती ही मानी जाएगी।

NOTE 2: No checking of mistakes to be done in case of insufficient gross input/strokes and "Insufficient Attempt" remark need to be written in

Result. [e.g. For a 35 w.p.m./10 minutes typing test the minimum input is 1750 strokes (35x5x10) or 875 strokes for a 5 minutes test. Similarly, for a 8,000 kdph/15 minutes DEST a minimum input required is 2,000 strokes (8,000/4) or 1,333/667 strokes for a 10/5 minute test respectively]. [उदाहरण – 35 श.प्र.मि./30 मि. 'टाइप टेस्ट' में कम-से-कम 1750 अक्षर या 5 मि. में 875 अक्षर चाहिए। इसी तरह, 8,000 के.डी.पी.एच./15 मि. 'डेस्ट' में कम-से-कम 2,000 अक्षर और 10/5 मि. में 1,333/667 अक्षर चाहिए।

II. QUALIFYING STANDARDS:

The Qualifying Standard required is 35/30 w.p.m. and duration of test to be 15 minutes.

III. COUNTING/CALCULATION OF MISTAKES & PENALTY:

(3) Total No. of Mistakes = Number of Full Mistakes+ 1/2 the Number of Half Mistakes.

[Note: NO rounding off to be done e.g. FM=4 & HM=7, then Total=7.5]

- (4) Standard Average Word length taken as 5 strokes.
- (5) For each full mistake the penalty shall be 50 strokes. [e.g. For 20 Mistakes the Penalty = No. of Strokes 1,000 i.e. (50x20)]

IV. <u>CALCULATION OF SPEED</u>:

For example of a 10 minutes Typing Test, the calculation will be :

TYPING TEST (in w.p.m.)				
Total No. of Strokes -				
<u>Penalty</u>				
50				
e.g. <u>3,000-1,000</u> = <u>2,000</u> =				
40 w.p.m.				
50 50				

V. CALCULATION OF ACCURACY:

In case of need for checking accuracy, it shall be calculated as follows:

TYPING TEST (in w.p.m.)

Accuracy = Net Typing Speed
Gross Typing Speed

e.g. Accuracy =
$$\frac{40}{50}$$
 × 100 = 80%

(4) Group Code- 20. Jr Scale Steno(Hindi)/Personal Assistant/PA to Principal(S)/Private Secretary/Stenographer

Skill Test Norms as per Essential Qualification:

1. Stenographer

Skill test:- (Dictation) (English / Hindi) @80 w.p.m. for 10 minutes Transcription Time: 50 minutes (English) only on computers; 65 minutes (Hindi) only on computers

2. Personal Assistant

Skill test:- (Dictation) (English / Hindi) @100 w.p.m. for 10 minutes

Transcription Time: 40 minutes (English) only on computers;

55 minutes (Hindi) only on computers

3. Private Secretary

Skill test:- (Dictation) (English / Hindi) @120 w.p.m. for 7 minutes **Transcription Time**: 45 minutes (English) only on computers; 60 minutes (Hindi) only on computers

4. Junior Scale Steno(Hindi)

Skill test:- (Dictation) (Hindi) @64 w.p.m. for 8 minutes **Transcription Time**: 52 minutes (Hindi) only on computers

(Stage-II): Only for those who qualify in Stage-I

For English transcription: QWERTY computer keyboard will be provided. **For Hindi:** Mangal. There is no provision for any other type of keyboard or font for this test.

<u>EVALUATION CRITERIA - STENOGRAPHY/SHORTHAND TEST</u> [ENGLISH/HINDI] – NATURE OF MISTAKES

- I. FULL MISTAKES: The following mistakes are treated as full mistakes:-
 - (a) Omission of every word or a figure that occurs there in the dictated passage.
 - (b) <u>Substitution</u> of every word or figure not occurring there in the dictated passage.

[Note: substitution of words with numerals or vice-versa in case of a figure or financial terms **is allowed** e.g. '20,000 tonnes' typed as 'Twenty Thousand tonnes' or vice-versa, 'Rs. One Thousand' substituted as 'Rs. 1000/-' or vice-versa, **but not allowed** in case of years e.g. '1950' written as 'Nineteen Fifty' or 'Nineteen Hundred Fifty'].

उदाहरण - ' 20,000 टन' को 'बीस हजार टन' या इसके विपरीत; एक हज़ार रूपए को 1,000 रूपए/रु. 1,000 या इसके विपरीत); **परन्तु** वर्षों के मामले में ऐसे करने की **अनुमित नहीं है** (उदा. - '1950' को 'उन्नीस सौ पचास')

(c) <u>Addition/Repetition</u> of every word or figure not occurring in the dictated passage.

[Note : In case of a group of words or figures omitted/substituted (replaced)/added/repeated, number of mistakes will be equal to actually spoken number of words/numbers/numerals].

II. HALF MISTAKES: The following are treated as half mistakes:

- (a) Wrong Spellings/Mis-spelling/Spelling Errors [Note: In case of Hindi grammatically correct alternate spellings will be exempted due to difference in letters formation/combination of letters formation (sandhi-vichhed) in case of use of different Hindi Fonts/Keyboards]:
 - (i) Mis-spelling due to Omission/addition/substitution/transposition of letter(s) in a word <u>unless that leads to</u> becoming a meaningful word which is treated as a substitution mistake i.e.Full Mistake [e.g. 'want' typed as 'waant/wnt/waat/wnat' (mis-spelling Half Mistake); but 'want' typed as 'wants'/wanted'/wanting' etc. (substitution Full Mistake)]. उदाहरण 'अंतरराष्ट्रीय' को 'अंतराष्ट्रीय'; 'अत्यधिक' को 'अत्याधिक'; 'जागृत' को 'जाग्रत'; श्रीमती को श्रीमति (अशुद्ध वर्तनी आधी गलती), परन्तु 'हैं' को 'है'; 'राजनितिक' को 'राजनीतिज्ञ' (प्रतिस्थापन पूर्ण गलती)
 - (ii) Mis-spelling of names of popular personalities/leaders/institutions/Govt. Bodies/Countries [e.g. 'Lok Sabha' typed as 'Lok Sabah'; 'Dr. Rajendra Prasad' typed as 'Dr. Rajender Prasad'; 'India' typed as 'Indiya']. उदाहरण 'लोकसभा' को 'लोकसबा'; 'डॉ. राजेंद्र प्रसाद' को 'डॉ. राजेंदर प्रसाद'; 'अमरीका' को 'अमेरिका'

[Note 1 : Repetition of the same spelling mistake is ignored if with similar spellings (viz. 'spelling' typed again as 'spelling' but not ignored if typed as 'seplling'

Note 2: In case of Hindi – grammatically correct alternate spellings will be exempted due to difference in letters formation/combination of letters formation (sandhi-vichhed) in case of use of different Hindi Fonts/Keyboards].

- (b) <u>Joining/Disjoining</u>: Joining of two separate words or disjoining of a single compound word which is written as a single word [e.g. 'of course' typed as 'ofcourse'; 'in spite of' typed as 'inspite of'; 'grandparents' typed as 'grand parents'; 'within' typed as 'with in'].

 उदाहरण 'महानगर' को 'महा नगर'; 'जलपान' को 'जल पान'; 'उच्च विचार' को 'उच्चिवचार'; 'संसद सदस्य' को 'संसदसदस्य'
- (c) <u>Transposition</u> of words (maximum two consecutive words at a place) in a sentence (i.e., the transposed words are not marked as individual mistakes) [e.g. 'disconnected <u>from the</u> source' typed as 'disconnected <u>the from</u> source' are counted as one half mistake only]. उदाहरण 'यद्यपि मैं ऐसा नहीं सोचता' को 'यद्यपि ऐसा मैं नहीं सोचता'
- (d) <u>Punctuation Marks</u>: Omission or addition of 'Full Stop'/'Question Mark' (i.e. no other kind of punctuation mark viz. 'Comma' etc.). Also, substitution of 'Full Stop'/'Question Mark' with 'Comma' or vice versa.
- (e) <u>Spacing</u>: Inclusion of space before punctuation marks or non-inclusion of space after punctuation marks viz. full-stop, comma etc. as per grammar rules. [e.g., 'Therefore, it is' typed as 'Therefore, it is' or 'Therefore, it is'; 'Work has been done.' typed as 'Work has been done.']. उदाहरण 'इसलिए, ऐसा है' को 'इसलिए, ऐसा है' However, extra space(s) between two words or after punctuation marks is ignored if Right Justification is done in computer.

[Note: As an exception, even inclusion of space given before Purna-Viram or Prashn-Chinh is allowed in case of Hindi] उदाहरण - 'काम हो चुका है।' या 'काम हो चुका है।', दोनों स्वीकार्य हैं।

- (f) Abbreviations: Use of arbitrary and unfamiliar/non-standard abbreviations [e.g. 'R.B.' for 'Rashtrapati Bhawan'; 'thru' for 'through', 'hon'bly' for 'honourably', etc]. However, standard abbreviations are acceptable [e.g. 'Hon'ble/Hon./hon.' for 'Honourable', 'MP' for 'Member of Parliament', 'Prof.' for 'Professor' etc.]. उदाहरण के लिए -'राष्ट्रपति भवन' को 'रा .भ.'; या 'माननीय महोदय' को 'मा .महो.']। हालाँकि, मानक लघुरूप स्वीकार्य हैं [उदाहरण के लिए -'डॉक्टर' को 'डॉ.'
- (g) Non-Capitalization : Use of small for capital letters (Not applicable in Hindi Language) :
 - (i) At the beginning of a sentence (where a full stop exists in the master/test passage) and also in case of a full stop mistakenly added by candidate;
- (ii) Proper nouns (i.e. specific names of an individual/person, country, place, designation);
- (iii) Standard Titles [e.g. Mr., Ms., Mrs., Sh., Dr. etc.];
- (iv) Standard Abbreviations [e.g. 'mp' for 'MP' abb. of 'Member of Parliament', or 'pm' for 'PM' abb. of 'Prime Minister'etc.]; and
- (v) Parliamentary term(s) viz. Name of a Committee/Commission/Bill/Act/Motion including the term itself when the context relates to Legislative Business/Parliament [e.g. 'Right to Information Act, 2005' typed as 'right to information act, 2005' three half mistakes; 'President's Address' typed as 'president's address' two half mistakes].

[Note: Except in (a) above, repetition of same non-capitalization mistake is to be ignored.]

- NOTE 1: Alternate spellings of words in the passage (Oxford/British English spellings) as available in the 'Dictionary.com' are allowed in case of English Passages (e.g. 'organisation' and 'organization', 'program' and 'programme' etc.). उदाहरण के लिए ' आरम्भ तथा आरंभ'; 'बर्तन' तथा 'बरतन' इत्यादि
- NOTE 2: More than one error in a single word: All the different types of errors are marked but counted as only one full mistake (i.e. maximum penalty can be One Full Mistake).
- **NOTE 3:** No mistake is counted for 'Wrong paragraphing/Non-paragraphing/Use or non-use of Tab or 5 spaces for paragraphing.
- **NOTE 4:** Even single space given after Full Stops is allowed in case of English Test.
- NOTE 5: Computation of marks from the Shorthand is essentially marked in terms of 0% mistakes. A universal criterion of 5% mistake is generally taken as cut-off for qualifying. But in this exam this has to be converted to marks. Therefore, 5% mistakes will be equated with 40% marks (usual qualifying marks in examination) i.e. those who make 5% mistakes will be given 40% of 100 (40 marks). For every 1% less mistakes an additional 12 marks be added to 40 in such a manner that those who make 0% mistake will be full marks (100).
- **NOTE 6 :** To convert the %age of mistakes into marks, 40 marks will be awarded for 5% mistakes. For every 1% less mistakes, 12 marks on pro-rata

	basis will be added in such a manner that full 100 marks will be awarded
	for 0% mistakes. [e.g. 58 marks for 3.5% mistakes]
Note:	For a condidate previously clinible in more than a part in the group
(i)	For a candidate provisionally eligible in more than a post in the group requiring different skill test has to appear separately in respective skill test as per mentioned norms. Candidate qualifying in respective skill test associated with the post will be consider eligible only for respective post.
(ii)	Stenography test including dictation will be conducted in standard examination hall meant for CBT based examination. AIIMS reserves the right to use standard public address system for dictation to be decided on the day of the skill test.
Ì	

(5) Group Code- 28. Assistant Security Officer/Assistant Fire Officer

Stage-II: Physical Standards Test (PST)

(i) Nature of Examination

This will be a qualifying eligibility Physical parameters for preparing merit list.

(ii) Type of Examination

a. Type of Test:

There will be qualifying physical measurement test to whom each candidate has to possess the physical standards

b. Qualifying physical measurement:

The candidates who will qualify in Stage-II will only be eligible for considering in the merit list. The qualifying physical measurement are as follows:

For Male Candidates	For Female Candidates
a) Height: 170 cms. Minimum (Relaxable by 5 cms only for residents of hill areas)	a) Height: 157 cms. Minimum (Relaxable by 2 cms only for residents of hill areas)
b) Chest: 81 cms (85 cms. After expansion)(Relaxable by 5 cms. Only for residents of the hill areas)	b) Not required
c) Should possess sound health free from defect/deformity/disease	c) Should possess sound health free from defect/deformity/disease
d) Vision in both eyes should be 6/12 (without glasses). There should be no color blindness	d) Vision in both eyes should be 6/12 (without glasses). There should be no color blindness
Major Hill areas- Garhwal, Kumaon, Himacha Kashmir Valley, Leh & Ladakh regions of J& Sikkim).	

(6) Group Code- 29. Fire Technician/Security Cum Fire Assistant

Overview of Scheme of Examination:

The Examination and Evaluation will be in two stages-

- (i) **Stage-II:** Physical Standards Test (PST) with minimum qualifying physical eligibility parameters to appear in the Stage-III Examination.
- (ii) **Stage-III:** Physical Efficiency Test (PET) with marks of minimum qualifying physical fitness parameters.

1. Stage-II: Physical Standards Test (PST)

(i) Nature of Examination

This will be a qualifying eligibility Physical test for appearing in Stage-III and if qualify then for preparing the merit list.

(ii) Type of Examination

a. Type of Test:

There will be qualifying physical measurement test to whom each candidate has to possess the physical standards

b. Qualifying physical measurement:

The candidates who will qualify in Stage-II will only be called for Stage-III Tests. The qualifying physical measurement for Stage-II are as follows:

For Male Candidates	For Female Candidates			
a) Height: 167 cms. Minimum (Relaxable	a) Height: 157 cms. Minimum			
by 5 cms only for residents of hill areas)	(Relaxable by 2 cms only for			
	residents of hill areas)			
b) Chest: 80 cms minimum (76 cms. Only	b) Not required			
for residents of hill areas). Minimum 5 cms				
expansion is required from Normal chest				
measurement for all				
c) Should possess sound health free	c) Should possess sound health			
from defect/deformity/disease	free from defect/deformity/disease			
d) Vision in both eyes should be 6/12	d) Vision in both eyes should be			
(without glasses). There should be no	6/12 (without glasses). There			
color blindness	should be no color blindness			
Major Hill areas- Garhwal, Kumaon, Himachal Pradesh, Gorkhas, Dogras,				
Kashmire Valley, Leh & Ladakh regions	of J&K, North-Eastern States and			
Sikkim).				

To qualify physical Standard test a candidate has to pass in all of the criteria.

2. Stage-III: Physical Efficiency Test (PET)

(i) Nature of Examination

This will be marks based qualifying Physical efficiency test.

(ii) Type of Examination

a. Type of Test:

There will be qualifying physical efficiency test of 50 marks to whom each candidate has to qualify individually by securing minimum 25 marks (50% of the total marks).

b. Qualifying physical efficiency:

The candidates who will qualify in Stage-II will only be called for Stage-III Tests. The qualifying physical efficiency parameters are as follows:

- a) Total qualifying marks will be 25 i.e. 50% of the total marks.
- b) A candidate, who is not able to attain the minimum standards for any item, will be given zero marks for that.

Demonstrations, wherever required, will be shown.

Activity	Marks	For Male Candidates	For Female Candidates
Long Jump	Maximum 10 Marks	Minimum 3.3 Meters	Minimum 2.6 meters
	3 Marks to attain the minimum standards.	Maximum Chance: Three.	Maximum Chance: Three
	After that up to 10 marks, 1 mark for every successive 15 cms.		
High	Maximum 10 Marks	Minimum 1.2 meter	Minimum 0.9 meter
Jump	5 Marks to attain the minimum standards. After that for every 5 cms, 1 marks will be added up to 10 marks	Maximum of 2 chance at each level.	Maximum of 2 chance at each level.
Sprint	Maximum 10 marks 04 Marks to attain the minimum standards. After that every half second less time taken, will get 1 marks extra up to maximum of 10 marks	100 meters Sprint in 14 seconds.	100 meters Sprint in 16 seconds
Race	Maximum 10 Marks 3 Minutes and 10 Seconds will get 5 marks. For every 10 seconds less time taken, will get 1 mark extra up to maximum of 10 marks for 2 minutes 20 seconds.	792 Meters Race in 3 Minutes and 10 Sec	792 Meters Race in 4 Minutes

Obstacles	Maximum 10 marks	Two obstacles to be	Two obstacles
and Pull-		kept involving	to be kept
ups		i) Climbing a wall of	involving
		2.4 meters,	i) Climbing
		(4 marks -3	a wall of 1.8
		minutes)	meters,
			(4 marks -3
		ii) Vaulting single	minutes)
		handed a	
		horizontal bar at	, ,
		1.05 meters –	single handed
		(3 Marks- 3	a horizontal
		minutes)	bar at .75 meters –
		iii) 4 Pull ups on a	
		beam of 2.25	,
		meters from the	minutes)
			iii) 4 Pull ups on a
		ground	beam of 2.00
		(3 Marks–3 minutes)	l l
		(**************************************	the ground
			(3 Marks–3
			minutes)

Preparation of Merit List:-

- a. All those candidates who will qualify in Stage-I Theory Examination will only be called for Stage-II Physical Standards Test(PST) and all those candidates who will qualify in Stage-II test will be called for Stage-III Physical Efficiency Test(PET). Those candidates who will secure 25 or more marks(50% of total marks) will be considered to qualify for PET.
- b. The merit will be prepared according to the marks obtained in the Stage-I Theory Examination. The PST & PET test will only be qualifying examination.

Resolution of Tie Cases: -

In cases where more than one candidate secures equal MARKS, tie will be resolved;

- First by marks in domain specific part with candidate with higher marks will be placed higher in merit;
- ii. If not resolved by (i), the marks in general part with candidate with higher marks will be placed higher in merit;
- iii. If not resolved by (i) & (ii), the number of wrong answers / negative marks will be used, wherein those with fewer wrong answers / negative marks will be placed higher;
- iv. If not resolved by (i), (ii) & (iii) above, by using marks in Physical Efficiency Test(PET) [Candidates with higher marks will be placed higher in merit];
- v. If not resolved by (i), (ii), (iii) and (iv) above, by using First Name of candidate with First Alphabet will be placed higher.

(7) Group Code- 37. Junior Hindi Translator/Junior Translation Officer/Senior Hindi Officer/Junior Translation Officer(Hindi)

(Stage-II): Only for those who qualify in Stage-I

- Nature of Examination:
 This will be a Written Test Examination.
- Language and Mode of Written Examination: Written test will be conducted in both Ianguages i.e. Hindi and English language. Pen and Paper mode.
- **Duration of Examination:** 1½hours(90 minutes)
- Description of Examination and Marks for Written Test:
 The Written test will be of 100 marks and distribution of marks will be as follows:

Hindi to English Translation:
 English to Hindi Translation:
 Letter Writing (Hindi)
 marks

Letter Writing (English) : 10marks
 Essay Writing (Hindi)(200 words): 20 marks
 Essay Writing (English)(200 words): 20 marks
 Medical Terminology English to Hindi: 5 marks
 Medical Terminology Hindi to English: 5 marks

Qualifying Marks for Written Test (Stage-II): The candidate will have to score a minimum of 33 marks

(8) Group Code- 41. Programmer

Skill Test (Stage-II): Only for those who qualify in Stage-I

- **Duration of Examination:** 1 ½ hour (90 minutes)
- Description of Examination and Marks for Computer Skill Test:

The test will be of **50** marks and distribution of marks will be as follows:

- 1. Questions related to writing programming codes 30 Marks
- a) 2 questions (each of 15 marks)
- b) Code is required to be written in one of the programming language from C/C++/Java/Python, without using any special libraries/header files.
- c) Code is to be written in Notepad.
- 2. Questions related to writing SQL queries-20 Marks
- a) 2 questions (each of 10 marks)
- b) SQL query is to be written in Notepad. Any specific SQL engine/DBMS will not be provided.

Qualifying Marks in Stage-II: The candidate will have to score minimum of 17 marks.

Appendix A: Certificate regarding physical limitation in an examinee taking Computer Based Test.

APPENDIX-A-1

LETTER OF UNDERTAKING FOR USING SCRIBE/COMPENSATORY TIME (To be submitted on or before the date as specified in Important Dates of this information brochure)

I			а	a candi		candida	ndidate			with
		_(nature	e of	disal	oility/c	condition) appe	aring	for	the
		(name	of	the	exan	nination)	bear	ing I	Roll	No.
		_at								,
		(r	name	of	the	centre)	in	the	Dis	strict
					_ (nam	ne of the	State).	My ed	ducati	ional
qualification is										
I request the following	ng and undertake to	follow t	he pr	ocedu	re of e	examinati	on: -			
(Choose/Tick for any	one of the options	A or B)								
A. FOR SCR	IBE (Tick either SI no	o. 1 or 3	as app	olicabl	e):					
	service of scribe	for th					me of		-	
I do herby ur subsequently	ndertake that his qua y, it is found that his qualification, I shall f	s qualific	ation	is not	as de	clared by	the un	dersigi	ned a	
Examination	equest the AIIMS, No sons taking scribe as		•	rovide					bove	-said
B. FOR COM	иPENSATORY (WITH	OUT SC	RIBE):							
My physical limitation found that the inforcertificate/diploma/o	mation declared by	the ur	dersi	gned,			•			
Place:	(counter s	ignature	by th	e pare	ent/gu		nature o the can			-
Date: Please see that you n mentioned in the proprovided.	•	-	-			-				

CERTIFICATE REGARDING PHYSICAL LIMITATION IN AN EXAMINEE TO WRITE

(To be submitted on or before the date as specified in Important Dates of this information brochure)

This is to certify that, I have examined Mr/Ms/Mrs
(name of the candidate with disability), a person with
(nature and percentage of disability as mentioned in the certificate
of disability), S/o/D/o
a resident of(Village/ District/ State) and to state that he / she has
physical limitations which hampers his/her writing capabilities owing to his/her
disability.
Signature
Chief Medical Officer/ Civil Surgeon/ Medical Superintendent of a Government health care institution.
Name of Government Hospital / Health Care Centre with Seal Place:
Date:
Note: Certificate should be given by a specialist of the relevant stream / disability (e.g. Visual impairment- Ophthalmologist, Locomotor disability- Prthopaedic specialist/ PMR).
Please see that you must submit any other certificate (if applicable) within the due date as mentioned in the prospectus in addition to this, failing which the above facilities may

COMMON RECRUITMENT EXAMINATION (CRE-4)

not be provided.

Certificate for person with specified disability covered under the definition of Section 2 (s) of the RPwD Act, 2016 but not covered under the definition of Section 2 (r) of the said Act, i.e. persons having less than 40% disability and having difficulty in writing.

		*	* * * * * * * *	*		
This is Mr./Ms/Mrs	to	certify . a	 '		have candidate)	examined , S/o / D/o
			/PS/District/St	-	ged	yrs, a
person with		(VIII/1 0/		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		/ condition),
	-	s limitation which e/she requires sup	•		• .	. •
hearing aid		ers aids and assis	(name to	o be s	specified) v	which is/are
conducted by r	ecruitment	I only for the pu agencies as well r maximum perio	l as academic	institu	tions and	is valid upto
the medical aut	hority).					
				Signat	ure of med	ical authority
(Signature &	(Signature	& Name)	(Signature &	, ,	nature &	(Signature &
Name)			Name)	Nam	ne)	Name
Orthopedic/PM R specialist	Psychologist/	Clinical st/Rehabilitation 'Psychiatrist/Specia iducator	Neurologist (If available)	the	cupational erapist (If vailable)	Other Expert, as nominated by the Chairperson (If any)
Signature & Na	ime				<u> </u>	
Chief Medical (Officer/Civil S	Surgeon/Chief Di	strict Medical			
Officer	Cha	airperson				
		Name of Gover	rnment Hospit	al/Heal	th Care Cer	itre with Seal
Place: Date:						

Appendix B: Format for OBC certificate

GOVERNMENT OF INDIA) to certify that Shri/ This is Smt./ Kumari ____son/daughter of of village/town _____ in District/Division in the State/Union **Territory** __belongs to the _____Community which is recognized as a backward class under the Government of India, Ministry of Social Justice and Empowerment's Resolution No. dated *. Shri/Smt./Kumari and/or his/her family ordinarily reside(s) in the ______ District/Division of the State/Union Territory. This is also to certify that he/she does not belong to the persons/sections (Creamy Layer) mentioned in Column 3 of the Schedule to the Government of India, Department of Personnel & Training O.M. No. 36012/22/93-Estt (SCT) dated 8.9.1993**. District Magistrate: ______ Deputy Commissioner Seal: * The authority issuing the certificate may have to mention the details of Resolution

(FORM OF CERTIFICATE TO BE PRODUCED BY OTHER BACKWARD CLASSES APPLYING FOR APPOINTMENT TO POSTS UNDER THE

Note: The term "Ordinarily" used here will have the same meaning as in Section 20 of the Representation of the People Act, 1950.

of Government of India, in which the caste of the candidate is mentioned as OBC.

^{**} As amended from time to time.

Proforma for Economically Weaker Sections (EWS) Certificate (INCOME & ASSESSTS CERTIFICATE TO BE PRODUCED BY ECONOMICALLY WEAKER SECTIONS)

Government of	of
(Name & Address of the aut	thority issuing the certificate)
Certificate No.:	Date:
VALID FOR THE YEAR	
oFpermanent resident oPost Office	District in the State/Union
	whose photograph is attested below to Economically his/her family** is below Rs. 8 Lakh (Rupee Eight Lakh)
-	His/Her family does not own or possess any of the
following assets***:	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
I. 5 acres of agricultural land and above;	
II. Residential flat of 1000 sq. ft. and above;	
III. Residential plot of 100 sq. yards and above	e in notified municipalities;
IV. Residential plot of 200 sq. yards and above	e in. areas other than the notified municipalities.
Shri/Smt/Kumari	belongs to the
caste which is not recognized as a Scheduled Classes (Centre List)	Caste, Scheduled Tribe and Other Backward
Recent	
Passport size Passport size	
attested photograph of the applicant	Signature with seal of office
тте аррисант	Name
	Designation

COMMON RECRUITMENT EXAMINATION (CRE-4)

- *Note 1: Income covered all sources i.e. salary, agriculture, business, profession, etc.
- **Note 2: The term "Family" for this purpose include the person, who seeks benefit of reservation, his/her parents and siblings below the age of 18 years as also his/her spouse and children below the age of 18 years.
- ***Note 3: The property held by a "Family" in different locations or different places/cities have been clubbed while applying the land or property holding test to determine EWS status.

The authorities competent to issue EWS Certificates are indicated below:

- (i) District Magistrate/ Additional Magistrate/ Collector/ Deputy Commissioner/ Additional Deputy Commissioner/ Deputy Collector/ 1st Class Stipendiary Magistrate/ Sub-Divisional Magistrate/ Taluka Magistrate/Executive Magistrate/Extra Assistant Commissioner (not below the rank of 1st Class Stipendiary Magistrate)
- (ii) Chief Presidency Magistrate/Additional Chief Presidency Magistrate/Presidency Magistrate
- (iii) Revenue Officer not below the rank of Tehsildar
- (iv) Sub-Divisional Officer of the area where the candidate and/or his/her family resides.

Appendix D: Format for Government Servants for Claiming Age Concession

The form of certificate to be produced by Government servants for claiming Age concession

(letter Head of the Institut	tion/Issuing Authority)
This is to certify that Shri/MsS/o, D/o, W employee of this Organization/Department/Ministration(s) are as under	
Certified that:	
*(a) Shri/Shrimati/Kum In the Office/Departmen	
*(b) Shri/Smt./Kumon a regular basis under the Central Government Office/Department	in the post of in the
	Signature
	Name
	Designation
	Ministry/Office
	Address
	Office SEAL
Place:	
Date:	